UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK FACILITY PLAN APPLICATION

FOR

LAKE AUSTIN MARINA

2215 Westlake Drive Austin, Texas 78746

Prepared For:

LAKE AUSTIN MARINA I L.P. 1301 S CAPITAL OF TEXAS HWY, STE C110 WEST LAKE HILLS, TEXAS 78746

Prepared By:



Sandlin Services, LLC TBPELS Firm # 21356 P: (806) 679-7303



August 30, 2024



TABLE OF CONTENTS

Edwards Aquifer Application Cover Page (TCEQ-20705)

General Information Form (TCEQ-0587) Attachment A – Road Map Attachment B – USGS / Edwards Recharge Zone Map Attachment C – Project Description

Geologic Assessment Form (TCEQ-0585)

Attachment A – Geologic Assessment Table (TCEQ-0585-Table)

Attachment B – Stratigraphic Column

Attachment C – Site Geology

Attachment D - Site Geologic Map(s)

Underground Storage Tank Facility Plan (TCEQ-0583)

Attachment A – Detailed Narrative of UST Facility

Attachment B - Manufacturer Information for Tanks

Attachment C – Alternative Design and Protection Method for Tanks (if proposed)

Attachment D - Manufacturer Information for Piping

Attachment E – Alternative Design and Protection Method for piping (if proposed)

Attachment F – Tertiary Containment Method

Attachment G – Exception to the Geologic Assessment (if requested)

Attachment H – Profile Drawing(s)

Attachment I – Initial and Continuing Training

Attachment J – Release Detection Maintenance

Site Plan

Temporary Stormwater Section (TCEQ-0602)

Attachment A – Spill Response Actions

Attachment B – Potential Sources of Contamination

Attachment C - Sequence of Major Activities

Attachment D – Temporary Best Management Practices and Measures

Attachment E – Request to Temporarily Seal a Feature, if sealing a feature

Attachment F – Structural Practices

Attachment G – Drainage Area Map

Attachment H - Temporary Sediment Pond(s) Plans and Calculations

Attachment I – Inspection and maintenance for BMPs

Attachment J – Schedule of Interim and Permanent Soil Stabilization Practices

Agent Authorization Form (TCEQ-0599)

Application Fee Form (TCEQ-0574)

Check Payable to the "Texas Commission on Environmental Quality"

Core Data Form (TCEQ-10400)



Edwards Aquifer Application Cover Page (TCEQ-20705)

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality Edwards Aquifer Application Cover Page

Our Review of Your Application

The Edwards Aquifer Program staff conducts an administrative and technical review of all applications. The turnaround time for administrative review can be up to 30 days as outlined in 30 TAC 213.4(e). Generally administrative completeness is determined during the intake meeting or within a few days of receipt. The turnaround time for technical review of an administratively complete Edwards Aquifer application is 90 days as outlined in 30 TAC 213.4(e). Please know that the review and approval time is directly impacted by the quality and completeness of the initial application that is received. In order to conduct a timely review, it is imperative that the information provided in an Edwards Aquifer application include final plans, be accurate, complete, and in compliance with <u>30 TAC 213</u>.

Administrative Review

1. <u>Edwards Aquifer applications</u> must be deemed administratively complete before a technical review can begin. To be considered administratively complete, the application must contain completed forms and attachments, provide the requested information, and meet all the site plan requirements. The submitted application and plan sheets should be final plans. Please submit one full-size set of plan sheets with the original application, and half-size sets with the additional copies.

To ensure that all applicable documents are included in the application, the program has developed tools to guide you and web pages to provide all forms, checklists, and guidance. Please visit the below website for assistance: <u>http://www.tceq.texas.gov/field/eapp</u>.

- 2. This Edwards Aquifer Application Cover Page form (certified by the applicant or agent) must be included in the application and brought to the administrative review meeting.
- 3. Administrative reviews are scheduled with program staff who will conduct the review. Applicants or their authorized agent should call the appropriate regional office, according to the county in which the project is located, to schedule a review. The average meeting time is one hour.
- 4. In the meeting, the application is examined for administrative completeness. Deficiencies will be noted by staff and emailed or faxed to the applicant and authorized agent at the end of the meeting, or shortly after. Administrative deficiencies will cause the application to be deemed incomplete and returned.

An appointment should be made to resubmit the application. The application is re-examined to ensure all deficiencies are resolved. The application will only be deemed administratively complete when all administrative deficiencies are addressed.

- 5. If an application is received by mail, courier service, or otherwise submitted without a review meeting, the administrative review will be conducted within 30 days. The applicant and agent will be contacted with the results of the administrative review. If the application is found to be administratively incomplete, it can be retrieved from the regional office or returned by regular mail. If returned by mail, the regional office may require arrangements for return shipping.
- 6. If the geologic assessment was completed before October 1, 2004 and the site contains "possibly sensitive" features, the assessment must be updated in accordance with the *Instructions to Geologists* (TCEQ-0585 Instructions).

Technical Review

- 1. When an application is deemed administratively complete, the technical review period begins. The regional office will distribute copies of the application to the identified affected city, county, and groundwater conservation district whose jurisdiction includes the subject site. These entities and the public have 30 days to provide comments on the application to the regional office. All comments received are reviewed by TCEQ.
- 2. A site assessment is usually conducted as part of the technical review, to evaluate the geologic assessment and observe existing site conditions. The site must be accessible to our staff. The site boundaries should be

clearly marked, features identified in the geologic assessment should be flagged, roadways marked and the alignment of the Sewage Collection System and manholes should be staked at the time the application is submitted. If the site is not marked the application may be returned.

- 3. We evaluate the application for technical completeness and contact the applicant and agent via Notice of Deficiency (NOD) to request additional information and identify technical deficiencies. There are two deficiency response periods available to the applicant. There are 14 days to resolve deficiencies noted in the first NOD. If a second NOD is issued, there is an additional 14 days to resolve deficiencies. If the response to the second notice is not received, is incomplete or inadequate, or provides new information that is incomplete or inadequate, the application must be withdrawn or will be denied. Please note that because the technical review is underway, whether the application is withdrawn or denied **the application fee will be forfeited**.
- 4. The program has 90 calendar days to complete the technical review of the application. If the application is technically adequate, such that it complies with the Edwards Aquifer rules, and is protective of the Edwards Aquifer during and after construction, an approval letter will be issued. Construction or other regulated activity may not begin until an approval is issued.

Mid-Review Modifications

It is important to have final site plans prior to beginning the permitting process with TCEQ to avoid delays.

Occasionally, circumstances arise where you may have significant design and/or site plan changes after your Edwards Aquifer application has been deemed administratively complete by TCEQ. This is considered a "Mid-Review Modification". Mid-Review Modifications may require redistribution of an application that includes the proposed modifications for public comment.

If you are proposing a Mid-Review Modification, two options are available:

- If the technical review has begun your application can be denied/withdrawn, your fees will be forfeited, and the plan will have to be resubmitted.
- TCEQ can continue the technical review of the application as it was submitted, and a modification application can be submitted at a later time.

If the application is denied/withdrawn, the resubmitted application will be subject to the administrative and technical review processes and will be treated as a new application. The application will be redistributed to the affected jurisdictions.

Please contact the regional office if you have questions. If your project is located in Williamson, Travis, or Hays County, contact TCEQ's Austin Regional Office at 512-339-2929. If your project is in Comal, Bexar, Medina, Uvalde, or Kinney County, contact TCEQ's San Antonio Regional Office at 210-490-3096

Please fill out all required fields below and submit with your application.

1. Regulated Entity Name: Lake Austin Marina				2. Regulated Entity No.: 101489656				
3. Customer Name: Lake Austin Marina I LP		4. Customer No.: 600778542						
5. Project Type: (Please circle/check one)	New		Modi	Modification Extension		Exception		
6. Plan Type: (Please circle/check one)	WPAP	CZP	SCS	UST AST	EXP	EXT	Technical Clarification	Optional Enhanced Measures
7. Land Use: (Please circle/check one)	Resider	ntial 🕻	Non-I	Non-residential		8. Sit	e (acres):	4.77
9. Application Fee:	\$650		10. P	10. Permanent BM			BMP(s): N/A	
11. SCS (Linear Ft.):	N/A		12. AST/UST (No. 7			. Tanks): 1		
13. County:	Travis		14. Watershed:				Lake Austin	

Application Distribution

Instructions: Use the table below to determine the number of applications required. One original and one copy of the application, plus additional copies (as needed) for each affected incorporated city, county, and groundwater conservation district are required. Linear projects or large projects, which cross into multiple jurisdictions, can require additional copies. Refer to the "Texas Groundwater Conservation Districts within the EAPP Boundaries" map found at:

http://www.tceq.texas.gov/assets/public/compliance/field_ops/eapp/EAPP%20GWCD%20map.pdf

For more detailed boundaries, please contact the conservation district directly.

Austin Region					
County:	Hays	Travis	Williamson		
Original (1 req.)		_1_	_		
Region (1 req.)		_1_			
County(ies)		_1_			
Groundwater Conservation District(s)	Edwards Aquifer Authority Barton Springs/ Edwards Aquifer Hays Trinity Plum Creek	Barton Springs/ Edwards Aquifer	NA		
City(ies) Jurisdiction	Austin Buda Dripping Springs Kyle Mountain City San Marcos Wimberley Woodcreek	_1_Austin Bee Cave Pflugerville Rollingwood Round Rock Sunset Valley West Lake Hills	Austin Cedar Park Florence Georgetown Jerrell Leander Liberty Hill Pflugerville Round Rock		

San Antonio Region						
County:	Bexar	Comal	Kinney	Medina	Uvalde	
Original (1 req.)						
Region (1 req.)						
County(ies)						
Groundwater Conservation District(s)	Edwards Aquifer Authority Trinity-Glen Rose	Edwards Aquifer Authority	Kinney	EAA Medina	EAA Uvalde	
City(ies) Jurisdiction	Castle Hills Fair Oaks Ranch Helotes Hill Country Village Hollywood Park San Antonio (SAWS) Shavano Park	Bulverde Fair Oaks Ranch Garden Ridge New Braunfels Schertz	NA	San Antonio ETJ (SAWS)	NA	

I certify that to the best of my knowledge, that the application is complete and accurate. This application is hereby submitted to TCEQ for administrative review and technical review. NICHOLAS SANDLIN, P.E.

Print Name of Customer/Authorized Agent

8/30/2024 Date

FOR TCEQ INTERNAL USE ONLY						
Date(s)Reviewed:		Date Administratively Complete:				
Received From:		Correct Number of Copies:				
Received By:		Distribut	ion Date:			
EAPP File Number:		Complex	:			
Admin. Review(s) (No.):		No. AR Rounds:				
Delinquent Fees (Y/N):		Review T	ew Time Spent:			
Lat./Long. Verified:		SOS Cust	ustomer Verification:			
Agent Authorization Complete/Notarized (Y/N):		Fee	Payable to TCEQ (Y/	/N):		
Core Data Form Complete (Y/N):		Check: Signed (Y/N):				
Core Data Form Incomplete Nos.:		Less than 90 days old (Y/N):				



General Information Form (TCEQ-0587)

General Information Form

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

For Regulated Activities on the Edwards Aquifer Recharge and Transition Zones and Relating to 30 TAC §213.4(b) & §213.5(b)(2)(A), (B) Effective June 1, 1999

To ensure that the application is administratively complete, confirm that all fields in the form are complete, verify that all requested information is provided, consistently reference the same site and contact person in all forms in the application, and ensure forms are signed by the appropriate party.

Note: Including all the information requested in the form and attachments contributes to more streamlined technical reviews.

Signature

To the best of my knowledge, the responses to this form accurately reflect all information requested concerning the proposed regulated activities and methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer. This **General Information Form** is hereby submitted for TCEQ review. The application was prepared by:

Print Name of Customer/Agent: Nicholas Sandlin, P.E.

Date: 8/30/2024

Signature of Customer/Agent:

Project Information

- 1. Regulated Entity Name: Lake Austin Marina
- 2. County: Travis
- 3. Stream Basin: Colorado River
- 4. Groundwater Conservation District (If applicable): N/A
- 5. Edwards Aquifer Zone:



6. Plan Type:

WPAP
SCS
Modification



TCEQ-0587 (Rev. 02-11-15)



7. Customer (Applicant):

Contact Person: <u>Scott Dabney</u> Entity: <u>Lake Austin Marina I LP</u> Mailing Address: <u>1301 S Capital of TX HWY, STE C110</u> City, State: <u>West Lake Hills, Texas</u> Zip: <u>78746</u> Telephone: <u>512-306-9100</u> FAX: _____ Email Address: <u>info@lakeaustinmarina.com</u>

8. Agent/Representative (If any):

9. Project Location:

The project site is located inside the city limits of <u>Austin, Texas</u>.

The project site is located outside the city limits but inside the ETJ (extra-territorial jurisdiction) of _____.

The project site is not located within any city's limits or ETJ.

10. The location of the project site is described below. The description provides sufficient detail and clarity so that the TCEQ's Regional staff can easily locate the project and site boundaries for a field investigation.

2215 Westlake Dr., Austin, TX 78746

- 11. Attachment A Road Map. A road map showing directions to and the location of the project site is attached. The project location and site boundaries are clearly shown on the map.
- 12. Attachment B USGS / Edwards Recharge Zone Map. A copy of the official 7 ½ minute USGS Quadrangle Map (Scale: 1" = 2000') of the Edwards Recharge Zone is attached. The map(s) clearly show:

Project site boundaries.

USGS Quadrangle Name(s).

Boundaries of the Recharge Zone (and Transition Zone, if applicable).

Drainage path from the project site to the boundary of the Recharge Zone.

- 13. The TCEQ must be able to inspect the project site or the application will be returned. Sufficient survey staking is provided on the project to allow TCEQ regional staff to locate the boundaries and alignment of the regulated activities and the geologic or manmade features noted in the Geologic Assessment.
 - Survey staking will be completed by this date: <u>12/1/2024</u>

- 14. Attachment C Project Description. Attached at the end of this form is a detailed narrative description of the proposed project. The project description is consistent throughout the application and contains, at a minimum, the following details:
 - Area of the site
 Offsite areas
 Impervious cover
 Permanent BMP(s)
 Proposed site use
 Site history
 Previous development
 - \boxtimes Area(s) to be demolished
- 15. Existing project site conditions are noted below:
 - Existing commercial site
 Existing industrial site
 Existing residential site
 Existing paved and/or unpaved roads
 Undeveloped (Cleared)
 Undeveloped (Undisturbed/Uncleared)
 Other: _____

Prohibited Activities

- 16. I am aware that the following activities are prohibited on the Recharge Zone and are not proposed for this project:
 - (1) Waste disposal wells regulated under 30 TAC Chapter 331 of this title (relating to Underground Injection Control);
 - (2) New feedlot/concentrated animal feeding operations, as defined in 30 TAC §213.3;
 - (3) Land disposal of Class I wastes, as defined in 30 TAC §335.1;
 - (4) The use of sewage holding tanks as parts of organized collection systems; and
 - (5) New municipal solid waste landfill facilities required to meet and comply with Type I standards which are defined in §330.41(b), (c), and (d) of this title (relating to Types of Municipal Solid Waste Facilities).
 - (6) New municipal and industrial wastewater discharges into or adjacent to water in the state that would create additional pollutant loading.
- 17. I am aware that the following activities are prohibited on the Transition Zone and are not proposed for this project:
 - (1) Waste disposal wells regulated under 30 TAC Chapter 331 (relating to Underground Injection Control);
 - (2) Land disposal of Class I wastes, as defined in 30 TAC §335.1; and

(3) New municipal solid waste landfill facilities required to meet and comply with Type I standards which are defined in §330.41 (b), (c), and (d) of this title.

Administrative Information

- 18. The fee for the plan(s) is based on:
 - For a Water Pollution Abatement Plan or Modification, the total acreage of the site where regulated activities will occur.
 - For an Organized Sewage Collection System Plan or Modification, the total linear footage of all collection system lines.
 - For a UST Facility Plan or Modification or an AST Facility Plan or Modification, the total number of tanks or piping systems.
 - A request for an exception to any substantive portion of the regulations related to the protection of water quality.
 - A request for an extension to a previously approved plan.
- 19. Application fees are due and payable at the time the application is filed. If the correct fee is not submitted, the TCEQ is not required to consider the application until the correct fee is submitted. Both the fee and the Edwards Aquifer Fee Form have been sent to the Commission's:

 Austin Regional Office (for projects in Hays, Travis, and Williamson Counties)
 San Antonio Regional Office (for projects in Bexar, Comal, Kinney, Medina, and Uvalde Counties)

- 20. Submit one (1) original and one (1) copy of the application, plus additional copies as needed for each affected incorporated city, groundwater conservation district, and county in which the project will be located. The TCEQ will distribute the additional copies to these jurisdictions. The copies must be submitted to the appropriate regional office.
- 21. No person shall commence any regulated activity until the Edwards Aquifer Protection Plan(s) for the activity has been filed with and approved by the Executive Director.



General Information Form (TCEQ-0587)

Attachment A: Road Map



Source: Google Earth Pro (accessed 12/20/2023)





Portion of FEMA FIRM Map Panel 48453C0445K (effective 1/22/2020)



General Information Form (TCEQ-0587)

Attachment B: USGS Quadrangle Map Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone Map FEMA FIRM Map



Source: Portion of USGS Quadrangle Map (TX_Austin_West_20220811_TM_geo)









FEMA FIRM MAP PANEL



Source: Portion of FEMA FIRM Map Panel 48453C0445K (effective 1/22/2020)



General Information Form (TCEQ-0587)

Attachment C: Project Description

Proposed Development

The 4.77 AC project site is located at 2215 Westlake Dr., Austin, Texas, 78746. The property is located inside the Austin Full Purpose jurisdiction in Travis County and is currently functioning as a marina. The proposed development includes the installation of a triple walled 8,000-gallon underground storage tank and associated infrastructure, as well as the removal of an existing UST on-site. The property is within the Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone and will require an Underground Storage Tank Plan. This UST proposes temporary BMPs for erosion and sedimentation control during construction.

Site Description and History

The property is currently owned by Lake Austin Marina I LP (Vol 12901 Page 01652, dated 3/19/1997). Survey of the property includes Lots 1 through 3 in the St. Tropez Yacht Club and Marina Subdivision. Zoning at the site includes CR-CO (Commercial Recreation-Conditional Overlay Combining District), CS (General Commercial Services), and LA (Lake Austin Residence).

Total land area (4.77 AC) is on land with 0% - 15% slopes. The elevation is between 480 FT and 520 FT. Portions of the property are underwater in the Colorado River. The site is a developed marina.

Access

Existing access to the site is located at 2215 Westlake Dr., Austin, Texas 78746.

Impervious Cover (IC)

The total area of existing impervious cover is 2.76 AC, or 57.8% of the project site. The impervious cover located on-site will not be modified post-development.

Watershed and FEMA Floodplain Information

The project site is within the Lake Austin Watershed, which drains to the Colorado River Basin. The property is adjacent to Lake Austin waterfront. The property drains directly to Lake Austin.

The project site is located within the boundaries of the 100-year floodplain (Zone X) along the Colorado River, according to the Federal Emergency Insurance Administration (FEMA) FIRM Panel #48453C0445K (Effective date:1/22/2020).





Temporary Best Management Practices (BMPs)

Construction practices shall disturb the minimal amount of existing ground cover as required for land clearing, grading, and construction activity for the shortest amount of time possible to minimize the potential of erosion and sedimentation from the site.

Prior to soil disturbing construction activity, temporary BMPs will be installed. Silt fencing will be installed along the down-gradient sides of the property to intercept and detain waterborne sediment from unprotected areas. The silt fence shall remain in place until the disturbed area is permanently stabilized.

Offsite Areas

No offsite areas are anticipated to be affected by pre and post construction activities at the site. Temporary BMPs will minimize any anticipated effects of the proposed construction activities.

Areas to be Demolished

An existing UST and the associated piping in the same location as the proposed construction will be removed prior to the installation of the 8k gal UST.

Geologic Assessment TCEQ-0585



Geologic Assessment

REGULATED ENTITY NAME: Lake Austin Marina

 TYPE OF PROJECT:
 X
 WPAP
 AST
 SCS
 X
 UST

LOCATION OF PROJECT: <u>X</u> Recharge Zone <u>Transition Zone</u> Contributing Zone within the Transition Zone

Ranger Environmental Services, LLC (Ranger) field personnel attempted to perform the required Geologic Assessment at the aforementioned facility located at 2215 Westlake Drive, Travis County, Austin, Texas on July 17, 2024. During the site visit, it was observed that the site supported at least 90% impervious cover as the site is currently developed. It should be noted, No new impervious cover is proposed.

Therefore, based on the site currently containing at least 90% impervious cover and the fact that the native soils are not exposed, it is requested that an exception to the Geologic Assessment requirement be granted.

To the best of my knowledge, the responses to this form accurately reflect all information requested concerning the proposed regulated activities and methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer. My signature certifies that I am qualified as a geoscientist/geologist as defined by 30 TAC Chapter 213.

Chad M. Copeland, P.G., PWS

Signature of Geoscientist

Representing: _

Ranger Environmental Services, LLC (Name of Company)



512/335-1785 Telephone

<u>512/335-0527</u> Fax

9/9/2024

Date

Underground Storage Tank Facility Plan Application TCEQ-0583



Underground Storage Tank Facility Plan Application

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

for Storage on the Edwards Aquifer Recharge and Transition Zones and Relating to 30 TAC §213.5(d), Effective June 1, 1999

To ensure that the application is administratively complete, confirm that all fields in the form are complete, verify that all requested information is provided, consistently reference the same site and contact person in all forms in the application, and ensure forms are signed by the appropriate party.

Note: Including all the information requested in the form and attachments contributes to more streamlined technical reviews.

Signature

To the best of my knowledge, the responses to this form accurately reflect all information requested concerning the proposed regulated activities and methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer. All components used for this facility are U.L. listed or certified by a 3rd party and are compatible and will function pursuant to 30 TAC §213.5(d) and 30 TAC Chapter 334 Subchapter C. This **Underground Storage Tank Facility Plan Application** is hereby submitted for TCEQ review and Executive Director approval. The application was prepared by:

Print Name of Customer/Agent: Chad M. Copeland, P.G., PWS

Date: 9/5/2024

Signature of Customer/Agent:

MCALL

Regulated Entity Name: Lake Austin Marina

Underground Storage Tank (UST) System Information

- 1. Attachment A Detailed Narrative of UST Facility. A detailed narrative description of the proposed UST Facility is attached. Note: Example descriptions are provided in the instructions (TCEQ-0583-Instructions)
- 2. Tanks and substance to be stored:

Table 1 - Tanks and Substances Stored

UST Number	Size(Gallons)	Substance to be Stored	Double-wall Tank Material
1	8,000 gallons	Gasoline	Triple Wall Fiberglass

UST Number	Size(Gallons)	Substance to be Stored	Double-wall Tank Material
2			
3			
4			
5			

3. Tanks:

Attachment B – Manufacturer Information for Tanks. New or replacement systems for the underground storage of static hydrocarbons or hazardous substances must be double-walled or provide an equivalent method of protection approved by the executive director. Tanks must comply with technical standards as required by 30 TAC 334.45(b) relating to technical standards for new tanks. Manufacturer information is attached.

Attachment C – Alternative Design and Protection Method for Tanks. Information required by 30 TAC 334.43, relating to variances and alternative procedures is attached.

4. Piping:

Attachment D – Manufacturer Information for Piping. Piping must comply with technical standards as required by 30 TAC 334.45(c) relating to technical standards for new piping. Manufacturer information is attached.

Attachment E – Alternative Design and Protection Method for Piping. Information required by 30 TAC 334.43, relating to variances and alternative procedures is attached.

5. Any new underground storage tank system that does not incorporate a method for tertiary containment shall be located a minimum horizontal distance of 150 feet from any domestic, industrial, irrigation, or public water supply well, or other sensitive feature as required by 30 TAC §213.5(d)(1)(B).

The UST system(s) will not be installed within 150 feet of a domestic, industrial, irrigation, or public water supply well, or other sensitive feature.

Attachment F - Tertiary Containment Method. The UST system(s) will be required to have tertiary containment provided. A description of the method proposed to provide tertiary containment is attached.

6. Corrosion protection equipment to be installed or type of non-corrodible materials:

Table 2 - Corrosion Protection

Equipment	Corrosion Protection (Method)
Tanks	NOV Triple wall fiberglass

Equipment	Corrosion Protection (Method)
Product Delivery Piping	Flexwell - HL Double wall Stainless Steel Piping
Vapor Recovery Piping	NA
Submersible Pumps	Isolated in sump
Flex Connector (dispenser end)	Isolated in sump
Flex Connector (pump end)	Isolated in sump
Riser	Dielectric Tape Wrap

7. \square Overfill protection equipment to be installed:

Overfill prevention restrictor positioned at 90% capacity.

Overfill prevention valve positioned at 95% capacity.

 \bigcirc Overfill audible and visual alarm positioned at 90% capacity.

8. Methods for detecting leaks in the inside wall of a double-walled system must be included in the facility's design and construction. The leak detection system must provide continuous monitoring of the system and must be capable of immediately alerting the system's owner of possible leakages. Release detection equipment to be installed: (Check all that apply)

Interstitial tank probes

Automatic tank gauge

Pump/manway sump probes

Observation well probes

igtriangleq Mechanical line leak detectors (for pressurized lines only)

Automatic (electronic) line leak detectors

Excavation and Backfill

 The depth of the tank excavation will be sufficient to accommodate piping fall requirements, tank diameter, bedding, and a minimum cover of three (3) feet [30 TAC §334.46].

The depth of the tank excavation will be <u>13-14</u> feet.

10. The minimum thickness of the tank bedding will conform to 30 TAC §334.46(a)(5)(C and D).

The tank bedding thickness will be <u>12</u> inches.

11. The material to be used as backfill will conform to 30 TAC §334.46(a)(5)(A and B) and will consist of:

Clean washed non-corrosive sand

Crushed rock

12. The slope of the product delivery line(s) will conform to 30 TAC 334.46(c)(2) and will be <u>See Product Description</u> (1/8" per foot minimum).

Site Plan Requirements

ltems 13 - 2	24 must	be	included	on th	e Site	Plan.
--------------	---------	----	----------	-------	--------	-------

13. The Site Plan must have a minimum scale of 1'' = 400'.

Site Plan Scale: 1" = <u>40'</u>.

14. 100-year floodplain boundaries:

ig ig The 100-year floodplain boundaries are based on the following specific (inclu	ding date
of material) sources(s): FEMA Firm Panel #48453C0445K (Eff. Date 1/22/2020)

Some part(s) of the project site is located within the 100-year floodplain. The floodplain is shown and labeled.

No part of the project site is located within the 100-year floodplain.

15. The layout of the development is shown with existing and finished contours at appropriate, but not greater than ten-foot contour intervals. Show lots, recreation centers, buildings, roads, etc.

The layout of the development is shown with existing contours. Finished topographic contours will not differ from the existing topographic configuration and are not shown.

- 16. All known wells (oil, water, unplugged, capped and/or abandoned, test holes, etc.):
 - There are $\underline{O}(\#)$ wells present on the project site and the locations are shown and labeled. (Check all of the following that apply)
 -] The wells are not in use and have been properly abandoned.
 - The wells are not in use and will be properly abandoned.
 -] The wells are in use and comply with 16 TAC §76.

 \square There are no wells or test holes of any kind known to exist on the project site.

- 17. Geologic or manmade features which are on the site:
 - All sensitive geologic or manmade features identified in the Geologic Assessment are shown and labeled.
 - No sensitive geologic or manmade features were identified in the Geologic Assessment.

Attachment G - Exception to the Geologic Assessment. A request and justification for

- an exception to a portion of the Geologic Assessment is attached.
- 18. The drainage patterns and approximate slopes anticipated after major grading activities.
- 19. Areas of soil disturbance and areas which will not be disturbed.
- 20. 🔀 Locations of major structural and nonstructural controls. These are the temporary best management practices.

- 21. 🛛 Locations where soil stabilization practices are expected to occur.
- 22. Surface waters (including wetlands).

N/A

23. Locations where stormwater discharges to surface water or sensitive features.

There will be no discharges to surface water or sensitive features.

24. \square Legal boundaries of the site are shown.

UST System Profiles

25. Attachment H - Profile Drawing(s). A profile drawing(s) of the proposed UST system with all components shown and labeled is attached.

Best Management Practices

- 26. Attachment I Initial and Continuing Training. A description of the initial and continuing training of on-site personnel for operation of release detection equipment is attached. The description should include how personnel will respond to warning and alarm conditions of the leak detection monitoring system.
- 27. X Attachment J Release Detection Maintenance. A description of the program and schedule for maintaining release detection and cathodic protection equipment is attached. Any such equipment should be operated and maintained in accordance with the manufacturer's specifications and instructions.

Administrative Information

- 28. A Water Pollution Abatement Plan (WPAP) is required for construction of any associated commercial, industrial or residential project located on the Recharge Zone.
 - The WPAP application for this project was approved by letter dated _____. A copy of the approval letter is attached at the end of this application.
 - The WPAP application for this project was submitted to the TCEQ on <u>Submitted</u> <u>Concurrent with the UST Plan</u>, but has not been approved.
 - A WPAP application is required for an associated project, but it has not been submitted.
 - There will be no building or structure associated with this project. In the event a building or structure is needed in the future, the required WPAP will be submitted to the TCEQ.
 - The proposed UST is located on the **Transition Zone** and a WPAP is not required. Information requested in 30 TAC 213.5 subsection (b)(4)(B) and (C) and (5) is provided with this application. (Forms TCEQ-0600 Permanent Stormwater Section and TCEQ-0602 Temporary Stormwater Section or Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan/SW3P).
- 29. UST systems must be installed by a person possessing a valid certificate of registration in accordance with the requirements of 30 TAC Chapter 334 Subchapter I.

- 30. This facility is subject to and must meet the requirements of 30 TAC Chapter 334, including but not limited to the 30 day construction notification and reporting and cleanup of surface spills and overfills.
- 31. Upon completion of the tankhold excavation, a geologist must certify that the excavation was inspected for the presence of sensitive features. The certification must be submitted to the appropriate regional office. If sensitive features are found, then excavation near the feature may not proceed until the methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer are reviewed and approved by the executive director.
- 32. Submit one (1) original and one (1) copy of the application, plus additional copies as needed for each affected incorporated city, groundwater conservation district, and county in which the project will be located. The TCEQ will distribute the additional copies to these jurisdictions. The copies must be submitted to the appropriate regional office.
- 33. Any modification of this UST application will require TCEQ approval, prior to construction, and may require submission of a revised application, with appropriate fees.

ATTACHMENT A

Detailed Narrative of UST Facility



PROJECT DESCRIPTION

The subject site is located at 2215 Westlake Drive, Travis County, Texas, 78746. The site is located within the Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone. The subject site is an existing marina. The areas surrounding the subject site supports mixed commercial and residential properties. This UST Facility Plan is being submitted concurrently with a Water Pollution Abatement Plan.

The site currently has a 3,000-gallon UST which contains gasoline. This UST, according to the TCEQ Central Registry, was installed in August 1987. The proposed underground storage tank systems will include one (1) NOV fiberglass triple wall tank which will store gasoline (both UL and ULC listed). The corresponding proposed underground storage tank sumps are NOV FRP single wall containment sumps. Associated with these tanks will be two (2) existing Gilbarco dispensers along with with new double wall Brugg Flexwell-HL stainless steel piping.

The proposed TW tank storing gasoline will be equipped with a 0.75 hp Red Jacket submersible pump. Overfill prevention for the tank compartment will be provided by a valve assembly which will be installed in the tank below the vapor recovery fitting and will be set to shut off flow into the tank when the volume of liquid in the tank reaches no more than 95% of the tank capacity. Additionally, overfill audible and visual alarm will be positioned at 90% capacity. In anticipation of encountering a sensitive geologic feature (groundwater) due to the proximity to Lake Austin, it was recommended that a TW tank be installed.

Product piping will be UL listed Brugg Flexwell-HL stainless steel double wall piping. Flexwell-HL is a flexible pipe system made of corrugated 316IL (1.4404) stainless steel primary and secondary pipes for operating pressures of up to 145 PSIG (10 bar). The interstitial space between primary and secondary pipe can be used for leak detection. The pipe is corrosion protected by a polyethylene jacket. Under each dispenser for each product grade there will be a shear valve mounted to a rigid framework and installed at the dispenser island surface level to assure automatic shut-off of product flow during impact or fire emergencies. In addition, FLEX-ING flexible connectors will be installed at both ends of each product line in isolation sumps to connect to the dispenser unit and submersible pump. Due to the site's elevations, the tank will be installed a minimum of 3ft deep. The marina fueling points are below the top of the tank on the water. The slope requirement will not be achievable with the current site conditions. The triple wall piping will be one continuous run from tank to water's edge. The pipe will transition from underground to aboveground and be installed along the property. Due to being a continuous run, a transition sump is not needed.

Additionally, the TCEQ Region 11 office was contacted by to submission of this plan to discuss the use of Flexwell-HL DW piping, which is coated (tertiary layer). It was approved for this job with the anticipation of encountering a sensitive geologic feature (groundwater) due to the proximity to Lake Austin.

The proposed tank and piping will have tertiary containment.

Corrosion protection for the metallic components of the underground storage systems will be provided by electrical isolation. The submersible pump housings and pump-end flexible connectors will be installed within a NOV sump, which will provide isolation from

the backfill material while also providing secondary containment for any leaks from these components. The dispenser-end flexible connector will be similarly isolated by enclosure within a fiberglass under dispenser sump. The vapor recovery riser and the fill tube riser will be thoroughly wrapped with a suitable dielectric material and are isolated from the tank by the use of isolation bushings.

The proposed tanks and piping will be monitored for leaks by means of inventory control, tank monitor CSLD release detection software, sump and interstitial leak detection, and mechanical line leak detection. The tanks will be equipped with a liquid discrimination sensor which will be installed adjacent to the submersible pumps in the sumps and in all dispenser sumps. The tanks will also be equipped with an electronic automatic tank gauging inventory probe for inventory of the product volume in the tank.

The controller will be equipped with Continuous Statistical Leak Detection to meet TCEQ release detection requirements. Each product piping line will be equipped with mechanical line leak detection. The probes and sensors from all tanks will be connected to an existing Veeder-Root TLS300 programmable control unit to be located in the store building. The tank interstitial is monitored with a Veeder Root interstitial sensor which will set off an alarm if liquid enters the tank interstitial. This central monitoring unit is designed to provide visual and audible alarms when hydrocarbon liquids or water is detected.



FW: Lake Austin Marina

6 messages

Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> To: Chad Copeland <chad@rangerenv.com> Cc: Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com> Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 7:37 AM

Attach to application

Rick Rollins

Vice President

Excell Fueling Systems

512.280.5230 📙

From: James Slone <james.slone@tceq.texas.gov> Sent: Tuesday, July 9, 2024 3:30 PM To: Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> Subject: RE: Lake Austin Marina

Rick,

I talked to the team and management regarding the use of the Brugg pipe at the marina. You can use the flexible piping for this project only; additional projects will require discussion. Pleas retain this email for your records and supply it with your application.

Let me know if you have questions,

Во

James "Bo" Slone, P.G.

Geoscientist

Edwards Aquifer Protection Program

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

(512) 239-6994

Hey Bo, Here is the scoop on the funky marina.

- Existing 30 something year UST we will remove and replace with a triple wall FRP tank.
- Existing piping goes about 20' underground then come out of the ground lays on the ground to the shore. Then it goes to DW flexible pipe attached under the marina. We will replace it all.
- Question The city will make us put in a HMI are you cool with that?
- The pipe needs to be semi flexible I have sent you some Bueno pipe for marina's.

Rick Rollins

Vice President

Excell Fueling Systems

512.280.5230 📕

------ Forwarded message ------From: Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> To: James Slone <james.slone@tceq.texas.gov> Cc: Bcc: Date: Mon, 8 Jul 2024 19:37:52 +0000 Subject: Lake austin marina.

Rick Rollins

Vice President

Excell Fueling Systems

512.280.5230 📙

3 attachments

7-	flexwellmarina.pdf 852K
7-	flexwell.pdf 1021K

Lake austin marina..eml

RangerEnv-Chad <chad@rangerenv.com> To: Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> Cc: Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com>

That's good news. Chad [Quoted text hidden]

Chad M. Copeland, P.G., PWS Ranger Environmental Services, LLC P.O. Box 201179 Austin, Texas 78720 o: 512-335-1785 ext. 124 f: 512-335-0527

c: 512-944-5114 www.RangerEnv.com Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 9:01 AM

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient of this information, you are notified that any use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of the communication is strictly prohibited.

Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> To: RangerEnv-Chad <chad@rangerenv.com> Cc: Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com> Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 9:04 AM

Chris, what do we need to do to start the grill?

Rick Rollins

Vice President

Excell Fueling Systems

512.280.5230 📕

[Quoted text hidden]

Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com> To: Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com>, RangerEnv-Chad <chad@rangerenv.com>

Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 9:05 AM

Need to get the Edwards team out and start the engineering.

Thank you,

Chris Mays

Project Manager

Excell Environmental, Inc.

dba Excell Fueling Systems

512/280-5230 EXT 113

[Quoted text hidden]

RangerEnv-Chad <chad@rangerenv.com> To: Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com> Cc: Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com>

Chris,

I need all the tank/dispenser/pump/equipment/etc. I will need Nick (assuming yall went with him) to get me a site map.

Chad [Quoted text hidden]

Rick Rollins <rick.rollins@excellfs.com> To: Chris Mays <chris.mays@excellfs.com>, RangerEnv-Chad <chad@rangerenv.com> Cc: Nicholas Sandlin <nick@sandlinservices.com> Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 9:10 AM

Wed, Jul 10, 2024 at 9:09 AM

Chad let us know your schedule.

Chris keep Tara in the loop on everything.

Nick coordinate with Chris and Chad. Thanks

Rick Rollins

Vice President

Excell Fueling Systems

512.280.5230 🖥

[Quoted text hidden]



1. WATER AND WASTEWATER SERVICE ARE PROVIDED BY THE CITY OF AUSTIN WITH EXISTING SERVICE LINES (TO REMAIN IN

20' 40'

SCALE: 1" = 40'

THIS PRINT IS NOT TO SCALE

2. FOR CONSTRUCTION WITHIN THE RIGHT-OF-WAY, A ROW EXCAVATION PERMIT IS REQUIRED. 3. COMPLIANCE WITH THE COMMERCIAL AND MULTI-FAMILY RECYCLING ORDINANCE IS MANDATORY FOR MULTI-FAMILY COMPLEXES

WITH 100 OR MORE UNITS AND BUSINESSES AND OFFICE BUILDINGS WITH 100 OR MORE EMPLOYEES ON SITE [AUSTIN CITY

LIGHTING TO BE LOCATED ON THE BUILDING WILL BE IN COMPLIANCE WITH SUBCHAPTER E 2.5. AND WILL BE REVIEWED DURING BUILDING PLAN REVIEW. ANY CHANGE OR SUBSTITUTION OF LAMP/LIGHT FIXTURES SHALL BE SUBMITTED TO THE DIRECTOR FOR a) ALL EXTERIOR LIGHTING WILL BE HOODED OR SHIELDED FROM THE VIEW OF ADJACENT RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY. [SECTION

b) ALL DUMPSTERS AND ANY PERMANENTLY PLACED REFUSE RECEPTACLES WILL BE LOCATED AT A MINIMUM OF TWENTY (20) FEET FROM A PROPERTY USED OR ZONED AS SF-5 OR MORE RESTRICTIVE. [SECTION 25-2-1067]. c) THE USE OF HIGHLY REFLECTIVE SURFACES, SUCH AS REFLECTIVE GLASS AND REFLECTIVE METAL ROOFS, WHOSE PITCH IS MORE THAN A RUN OF SEVEN (7) TO A RISE OF TWELVE (12), WILL BE PROHIBITED. [SECTION 25-2-1067]. d) THE NOISE LEVEL OF MECHANICAL EQUIPMENT WILL NOT EXCEED 70 DBA AT THE PROPERTY LINE ADJACENT TO RESIDENTIAL

5. SEE FIGURE 42 FROM SECTION 2.5 OF THE CITY OF AUSTIN LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE BELOW:



6. SCREENING FOR SOLID WASTE COLLECTION AND LOADING AREAS SHALL BE THE SAME AS, OR OF EQUAL QUALITY TO, PRINCIPAL

7. ADEQUATE BARRIERS BETWEEN ALL VEHICULAR USE AREAS AND ADJACENT LANDSCAPE AREAS, SUCH AS A 6" CONCRETE CURB ARE REQUIRED. IF A STANDARD 6" CURB AND GUTTER ARE NOT PROVIDED FOR ALL VEHICULAR USE AREAS AND ADJACENT LANDSCAPE AREAS, COMPLY WITH ECM, SECTION 2.4.7, "PROTECTION OF LANDSCAPE AREAS".

8. AUSTIN ENERGY HAS THE RIGHT TO PRUNE AND/OR REMOVE TREES, SHRUBBERY AND OTHER OBSTRUCTIONS TO THE EXTENT NECESSARY TO KEEP THE EASEMENTS CLEAR. AUSTIN ENERGY WILL PERFORM ALL TREE WORK IN COMPLIANCE WITH CHAPTER

9. THE OWNER/DEVELOPER OF THIS SUBDIVISION/LOT SHALL PROVIDE AUSTIN ENERGY WITH ANY EASEMENT AND/OR ACCESS REQUIRED, IN ADDITION TO THOSE INDICATED, FOR THE INSTALLATION AND ONGOING MAINTENANCE OF OVERHEAD AND UNDERGROUND ELECTRIC FACILITIES. THESE EASEMENTS AND/OR ACCESS ARE REQUIRED TO PROVIDE ELECTRIC SERVICE TO THE BUILDING AND WILL NOT BE LOCATED SO AS TO CAUSE THE SITE TO BE OUT OF COMPLIANCE WITH CHAPTER 25-8 OF THE

10. THE OWNER SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR INSTALLATION OF TEMPORARY EROSION CONTROL, REVEGETATION AND TREE PROTECTION. IN ADDITION, THE OWNER SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY INITIAL TREE PRUNING AND TREE REMOVAL THAT IS WITHIN TEN FEET OF THE CENTER LINE OF THE PROPOSED OVERHEAD ELECTRICAL FACILITIES DESIGNED TO PROVIDE ELECTRIC SERVICE TO THIS PROJECT. THE OWNER SHALL INCLUDE AUSTIN ENERGY'S WORK WITHIN THE LIMITS OF CONSTRUCTION FOR

11. THE OWNER OF THE PROPERTY IS RESPONSIBLE FOR MAINTAINING CLEARANCES REQUIRED BY THE NATIONAL ELECTRIC SAFETY CODE, OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH ADMINISTRATION (OSHA) REGULATIONS, CITY OF AUSTIN RULES AND REGULATIONS AND TEXAS STATE LAWS PERTAINING TO CLEARANCES WHEN WORKING IN CLOSE PROXIMITY TO OVERHEAD POWER LINES AND AUSTIN ENERGY WILL NOT RENDER ELECTRIC SERVICE UNLESS REQUIRED CLEARANCES ARE MAINTAINED. COSTS INCURRED BECAUSE OF FAILURE TO COMPLY WITH THE REQUIRED CLEARANCES WILL BE CHARGED TO THE OWNER. 12. WATER, WASTEWATER, DRAINAGE AND ANY OTHER UTILITY IMPROVEMENTS ARE SHOWN FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY.

13. EVERY ACCESSIBLE PARKING SPACE MUST BE IDENTIFIED BY A SIGN. CENTERED AT THE HEAD OF THE PARKING SPACE. THE SIGN MUST INCLUDE THE INTERNATIONAL SYMBOL OF ACCESSIBILITY AND STATE RESERVED OR EQUIVALENT LANGUAGE, CHARACTERS AND SYMBOLS ON SUCH SIGNS MUST BE LOCATED 60" MINIMUM ABOVE THE GROUND SO THAT THEY CANNOT BE

14. IN AREAS WHERE UTILITY LINES ARE PRESENT OR PROPOSED ONLY TREES FROM THE UTILITY COMPATIBLE SHADE TREES LIST (SEE APPENDIX F) SHALL BE PLANTED WITH IN: A) 10 LATERAL FEET FROM ANY OVERHEAD DISTRIBUTION CONDUCTOR; B) 30 TO 40 LATERAL FEET FROM ANY OVERHEAD TRANSMISSION CONDUCTOR, UNLESS A MORE RESTRICTIVE DEDICATED RIGHT-OF-WAY HAS BEEN ESTABLISHED; C) 10 LATERAL FEET FROM ANY UNDERGROUND ELECTRIC FACILITY

15. APPROVAL OF THESE PLANS BY THE CITY OF AUSTIN INDICATES COMPLIANCE WITH APPLICABLE CITY REGULATIONS ONLY. COMPLIANCE WITH ACCESSIBILITY STANDARDS SUCH AS THE 2010 STANDARDS FOR ACCESSIBLE DESIGN OR THE 2012 TEXAS ACCESSIBILITY STANDARDS WAS NOT VERIFIED. THE APPLICANT IS RESPONSIBLE FOR COMPLIANCE WITH ALL APPLICABLE ACCESSIBILITY STANDARDS.

16. ALL IMPROVEMENTS SHALL BE MADE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE RELEASED SITE PLAN. ANY ADDITIONAL IMPROVEMENTS WILL REQUIRE SITE PLAN REVISION OR CORRECTION AND APPROVAL OF THE DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT.

17. APPROVAL OF THIS SITE PLAN DOES NOT INCLUDE BUILDING AND FIRE CODE APPROVAL NOR BUILDING PERMIT APPROVAL.

18. ALL SIGNS MUST COMPLY WITH REQUIREMENTS OF THE LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE (CHAPTER 25-10).

CITY OF AUSTIN SITE DATA			
	EXISTING		
TOTAL SITE AREA	207,901 SF = 4.77 AC		
ZONING	CS, LA		
EXISTING IMPERVIOUS COVER	120,185 SF = 2.76 AC = 57.8%		
PROPOSED IMPERVIOUS COVER	120,185 SF = 2.76 AC = 57.8%		
NET IMPERVIOUS COVER	0 SF		

REVISION DESCRIPTION


ATTACHMENT B

Manufacturer Information for Tanks





CSI Tank Capabilities

Fiber Glass Systems | NOY

Introduction

25+ years and hundreds of thousands of tank installations later, we continue to improve upon those processes utilizing today's automation to develop new applications and products.

Containment Solutions (CSI) Tanks were built on the success of fiberglass petroleum storage tanks. However, we have expanded our product line to include the handling of lubrication oils, water, wastewater and alternative biofuels such as ethanol and biodiesel.

Fluid storage today is more challenging and necessary than at any other time in history. Whatever your needs may be, our staff will work with you to determine the best possible solution.



Contents

Introduction	02
Underground Petroleum Storage	04
Aboveground Petroleum Storage	05
Oil/Water Separators	06
Flowtite [®] Water Storage	07
Automotive Lubricant Storage	08
Field Services	09

Underground Petroleum Storage





Fiberglass Petroleum Storage Tanks

Fiberglass UST's are manufactured of resin, glass and a specially-treated silica that when combined create a strong, durable tank laminate compatible with a wide variety of petroleum products. Our tanks meet both UL and ULC standards and are available in double-wall and triple-wall models. Standard capacities range from 600 to 50,000 gallons.

Fiber Glass Systems protects your long term investment with our industry leading 30-year structural and corrosion warranty.

Available Options:

We offer a complete line of accessories to complement your underground tank system.

Bulkheads - utilizing single and double-wall bulkheads, CSI offers a complete line of multi compartment tanks.

Watertight Tank Sumps - available in both single and double-wall designs to contain critical appurtenances at the turbine and fill end of the tank. CSI Tank Sumps are water tested to 1 foot of head pressure.

Deadman Anchor Systems - deadmen, turnbuckles, and hold down straps are designed for each tank size to offset buoyancy.

Hydroguard[®] System

The HydroGuard System features hydrostatically monitored double-wall tanks and tank sumps designed to meet the most stringent leak detection requirements. The system provides 360° secondary containment of the tank and critical piping components.

Hydrostatic monitoring fluid exerts liquid head pressure in the annular space of the tank and tank sump walls providing an amazingly sensitive and reliable means of continuously monitoring for leaks 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

In short, the HydroGuard System is simply the most dependable underground fuel storage solution available.

Diesel Exhaust Fluid (Def) Tanks

Independently verified, CSI DEF tanks meet the quality and storage requirements in the ISO standard and the PEI Recommended Practice for storing Urea DEF. DEF storage tanks are available in both singe and double-wall designs.

Fiber Glass Systems | N/

Aboveground Petroleum Storage





Fuelmaster®

The Fuelmaster System was developed in cooperation with the petroleum industry to assure fire officials and end users that the tank and each component are UL listed for their intended application and the system is tested prior to shipment.

The Fuelmaster base tank is constructed and listed in accordance with UL standard 2085 for Protected, Insulated Secondary Containment for flammable and combustible liquids.

Fuelmaster is a complete AGT system that is easy to specify and easy to install.

Available Options:

- Inventory management system
- Compartment tanks
- FIBERVAULT® exterior coatings
- Phase I and II vapor recovery packages
- Start-Up inspection service
- Annual maintenance & service program

Hoover Vault™ Tank

Hoover Vault Tanks are primarily used for motor fuel dispensing and standby generator applications. All vault products carry the UL 2085, 2-hour fire-rating label and are manufactured as UL 142 double-wall steel tanks, with integral supports. A lightweight Cementous material is applied in the interstitial space that provides the thermal protection and leak detection capabilities required by fire codes.

Hoover Vault Tanks are available in capacities from 250 to 20,000 gallons. CSI also offers a variety of standard tank accessories including vents, gauges and dispensing packages.

Gen Cube®

Gen Cube tanks from Fiber Glass Systems provides a safe and cost-effective solution for the storage of diesel and fuel oils for use in emergency generators and boilers. Gen Cube UL 142 double-wall tanks are designed for easy and convenient installation indoors or outdoors in capacities ranging from 60 to 20,000 gallons.

Oil/Water Separators

Aboveground Oil/Water Separators

Aboveground oil/water separators combine a patented steel tank design with state-of-the-art enhanced coalescer technology to provide an efficient design with proven performance.

These tanks are commonly used for machine or vehicle washdown.





Underground Oil/Water Separators

Underground oil/water separators incorporate UL listed fiberglass tanks with enhanced coalescers designed to meet storm water and oily water discharge requirements. Separators are available in single or double-wall designs and are manufactured and tested in accordance with UL standards.





Underground Interceptors

CSI interceptors are designed to reduce sand, settleable materials, and free oil and grease from storm water flows, hydrocarbon spills and drain discharges from facilities requiring treatment prior to sewer discharge. CSI interceptors can be used as stand alone units or as the initial stage of a more efficient treatment system utilizing CSI Oil/Water Separators.

Interceptors come in single, double and triple basin models.



Flowtite® Water Storage

Flowtite Water Storage Tanks

Made of non-corrosive fiberglass, CSI Flowtite tanks from CSI are lightweight and watertight making them the perfect vessel for any water application. Flowtite tanks are designed to meet AWWA 120, NFPA 22, NSF 61 and IAPMO standards for water and wastewater storage tanks.

CSI Flowtite tanks are specified in both residential and commercial projects. The tanks can also be combined with filtering components to separate oil and other contaminants so the water collected can be reused for landscaping and other applications.

Our water storage tanks are an increasingly popular choice for green building applications and can contribute toward certification in nationally recognized programs such as LEED®

Common applications are:

- Rainwater Harvesting
- Stormwater Collection
- Fire Protection
- Onsite Septic Containment
- Potable Water Storage
- Grease Interceptors
- Graywater Reuse
- Condensate Recovery
- Cooling Tower Water









Fiber Glass Systems is committed to providing environmentally conscious designs and products. As a member of the U.S. Green Building Council we promote proper fluid management and sustainable site development. CSi Flowtite storage tanks contribute to satisfying multiple credits of the LEED[®] Green Building Rating system (a national program from the USGBC).

Automotive Lubricant Storage





Lube Cube[®] Storage Tanks

UL-142 listed Lube Cube[®] storage tanks are the best solution for the storage of new and used lubrication oils. Lube Cubes are available in single or double-wall designs with standard sizes ranging from 60 to 20,000 gallons.

Safe Waste[™] and Waste Evac[®] Storage Systems

Store used oil safely, indoors and out, in this versatile double containment storage system. Safe Waste™ Storage Systems feature a UL listed storage tank and diaphram suction pump and includes features like automatic overflow protection and an audible overspill prevention alarm. Safe Waste Storage Systems are designed to be fully operational with minimal installation cost.





Catwalk and Under Catwalk Tanks

Designed to optimize the space in lube pit areas. Catwalk and Under Catwalk tanks are UL-142 listed and are available in single and double-wall construction. Custom building is available to fit specific space requirements.

Bench Top Low-Profile Tanks

This multipurpose lubrication and used oil tank is designed for use in areas where maximum use of storage and work space is needed. UL listed Bench Top Low-Profile Tanks feature single and double-wall construction and a heavy duty work surface.

Fiber Glass Systems | N/Y

Field Services



Field Services

Our nationwide network of technicians have the latest certifications in OSHA confined space entry and HAZMAT training. All field service projects are supervised and completed by CSI technicians who are experts in fiberglass tank manufacturing.

Additional Services Include:

- Single and Double-Wall Collar Upgrades
- Single and Double-Wall Tank Sump Upgrades
- Single Compartment to Multiple Compartment
- Tank Modifications
- Tank Recertification
- OWS Maintenance



Compartment Tank Upgrade

Fiber Glass Systems' Field Services group offers an in situ Compartment Tank upgrade for existing underground tanks. Our highly trained staff will enter the buried tank and fabricate a bulkhead separating one compartment into two, or three, or more. Modifying existing tanks can expand the available product offering for a fraction of the cost of tank replacement.



Retank® System

An on-site retrofit system which allows you to convert any existing single-wall fiberglass tank into a double-wall hydrostatically monitored tank. ReTank® was tested to meet the performance requirements of UL 1316, Second Edition. The system is compatible with conventional petroleum products, alcohols and alcohol blends and carries a 10-Year limited warranty.



Btu[®] (Biofuel Tank Upgrade)

Biofuel Tank Upgrade (BTU®) is a cost-effective solution to upgrade your existing single-wall fiberglass tank. BTU is a tank enhancement; it is not a spray-on liner.

Ethanol blends up to and including E100, and biodiesel blends up to B100 are all compatible with the BTU upgrade from Fiber Glass Systems.

Products

Underground Petroleum Storage Tanks

- Fiberglass Fuel Storage Tanks
- Compartment Tanks
- HydroGuard[®] System

Aboveground Petroleum Storage Tanks

- Fuelmaster[®] System
- Hoover Vault™ Tank
- Gen Cube[®] Storage Tanks

Oil/Water Separators and Interceptors

- Aboveground Steel Oil/Water Separators
- Underground Fiberglass Oil/Water Separators
- Underground Fiberglass Interceptors

Flowtite[®] Water Storage Tanks

- Rainwater Harvesting Tanks
- Stormwater Collection Tanks
- Fire Protection Tanks
- Onsite Septic Tanks
- Potable Water Tanks
- Grease Interceptors

Automotive Lubricant Storage Tanks

- Lube Cube[®] Storage Tanks
- Bench Top Low-Profile Tanks
- Safe Waste™ Storage System
- Waste Evac[®] Storage System
- Catwalk and Under Catwalk Tanks
- Kombo Tank

Field Services

- ReTank[®] System
- BTU[®] Biofuel Tank Upgrade
- Compartment Tank Upgrade
- Tank Modifications
- Warranty Extension Services
- OWS Maintenance

NOV Inc. has produced this brochure for general information only, and it is not intended for design purposes. Although every effort has been made to maintain the accuracy and reliability of its contents, NOV Inc. in no way assumes responsibility for liability for any loss, damage or injury resulting from the use of information and data herein. All applications for the material described are at the user's risk and are the user's responsibility.

 $\ensuremath{\textcircled{\text{c}}}$ 2021 NOV Inc. All rights reserved. JIRA 14125 CSI 3001 FGS 02/21

Corporate Headquarters

7909 Parkwood Circle Drive Houston, Texas 77036 USA

Fiber Glass Systems

17115 San Pedro Ave., Suite 200 San Antonio, Texas 78232 USA

CSI Tanks

500 Conroe Park West Drive Conroe, Texas 77303 USA Phone: 936.756.7731

Fiber Glass Systems | N/Y



ATTACHMENT D

Manufacturer Information for Piping



Flexible, double-wall corrugated pipe system with continuous interstice for leak detection

GENERAL DESCRIPTION

The FLEXWELL®-HL pipe system is specifically designed for hazardous fluids and gases, such as gasoline, ethanol blends, biodiesel, LPG and other hazardous fluids typically transported in chemical plants. The pipe is used in gas stations underground as well in above ground applications such as marinas and bulk facilities. FLEXWELL®-HL can operated as a suction or pressure systems and can be continuously monitored via suitable and approved leak detection systems.

CONSTRUCTION

FLEXWELL[®]-HL is a flexible pipe system made of corrugated 316IL (1.4404) stainless steel primary and secondary pipes for operating pressures of up to 145 PSIG (10 bar). The interstital space between primary and secondary pipe can be used for leak detection. The pipe is corrosion protected by a polyethylene jacket. The stainless steel pipe provides an enduring, impermeable barrier, even with future new fuels or fuel combinations.

Closed end fitting, open end fitting - available in NPT or EZ-Fit

APPLICATIONS

- suction pipes
- pressure pipes
- fill pipes

SIZES AND PRESSURE RATINGS

FLEXWELL®-HL is available with an ID of 1" (ND 25) to 3" (ND 80) for conventional use at an operating pressure of up to 145 PSIG (10 bar) and temperatures between – 50 °C (-58 °F) to + 60 °C (+ 140 °F). For gases such as LPG the pipe can be operated at up to 360 PSIG (25 bar) with a special end fitting that connects the reinforcement tape in the interstitial space.

INSTALLATION

FLEXWELL®-HL is manufactured in factory lengths up to 3,000 ft.

FLEXWELL®-HL can be laid directly into a trench in one piece following any directions without necessity of intermediate joints or fittings. The corrugated design of the primary and secondary pipes assure excellent impact resistance while at the same time providing a high degree of flexibility.

TWO HOUR FIRE RATING

FLEXWELL®-HL has a two hour fire rating per UL 1369.

LEAK DETECTION

The interstital space between the primary and secondary pipes is designed for leak detection via either pressure or vacuum, depending on local regulations or operating requirements.









FLEXWELL®-HL



FLEXWELL®-HL pipe

- 1 corrugated stainless steel primary pipe
- 2 corrugated stainless steel secondary pipe3 polyethylene
- jacket



NEW: UL 1369 Above Ground Certified

Vaterial:		HL 30/48	HL 48/71	HL 60/83	HL 98/134
	primary pipe: 316L (1.4404)	•		•	
	secondary pipe: 316L (1.4404)				
	corrosion protection: LDPE jacket				
Operating pressure:	vacuum	suction operation	suction operation	s iction operation	suction operation
Primary pipe (fuel etc.):	pressure	145 PSIG / 10 bar	145 PSIG / 10 bar	14.5 PSIG / 10 bar	145 PSIG / 10 bar
Nominal ID:		1" / ND 25	1 1⁄2" / ND 40	2 / ND 50	3" / ND 80
Dimensions:	inside diameter (ID)	1.2" / 30 mm	1.9" / 48 mm	2 4" / 60 mm	3.9" / 98 mm
	outside diameter (OD)	1.9" / 48 mm	2.8" / 71 mm	3 3" / 83 mm	5.3" / 134 mm
	volume of primary pipe	0.06 / 0.8	0.16 / 2.0	0 <mark>24 / 3.0</mark>	0.67 / 8.4
	(gal/ft) / (liter/m)				
Vin. bending radius:	with bending machine	20" / 500 mm	26" / 650 mm	23" / 700 mm	40" / 1000 mm
Neight:	(lb/linear ft.) / (kg/linear m)	0.9 / 1.3	2.7 / 3.8	31/4.8	7.1 / 11
Available end fitting:	closed	•	•	•	
	open				
Permanent monitoring	vacuum	– 8.7 PSI / – 0.6 bar	– 8.7 PSI / – 0.6 bar	– 8.7 PSI / – 0.6 bar	– 8.7 PSI / – 0.6 bar
pressure secondary pipe:	pressure up to	145 PSIG / 10 bar	145 PSIG / 10 bar	145 PSIG / 10 bar	145 PSIG / 10 bar
All technical data subje	ct to change.				
				a) 2 1 .	(UI) une (iota

A BRUGG GROUP COMPANY

BRUGG Pipesystems, LLC · 3411 Turkey Mountain Road · Rome, GA, 30161 USA · pipesystems.com BRUGG Rohrsysteme GmbH · Adolf-Oesterheld-Straße 31 · 31515 Wunstorf · Germany · brugg.de

BRUGG FLEXWELL®-HL Pipe Rises Above the Rest ...

BRUGG-FLEXWELL®-HL piping to supply fuel for Boat Fueling Docks



Т I Т L L Т Т L



"After I saw the BRUGG FLEXWELL®-HL pipe, I knew that the County authorities would be completely satisfied with it. After examining the pipe firsthand, the County approved its use. As a result, the customer decided to proceed with the project, and gave us a very narrow timeframe to complete it in. I want to acknowledge the hard work and effort of

Walter's West End Supply

BRUGG, and their knowledge and experience in constructing marina fueling sites. Without their assistance, we would not have finished the project on time, and to the satisfaction of the customer."

Marinas located on the ocean present special challenges when installing fuel systems. Especially for floating dock marinas, BRUGG has developed new ways of connecting the mainland with the floating dock utilizing its proven and virtually indestructible FLEXWELL®-HL piping system. Until now, flexible fuel hoses were used to absorb the tidal variations and the resulting length changes across the gangway in addition to the continuous wave action. This means that there are couplings located over the water which can lead to leaks. BRUGG developed a system, in which the flexibility of the FLEXWELL®-HL would compensate this change in length and the wave action at the same time. As a result this pipe eliminates any couplings over the water, and in most cases, can be installed in one continuous length from the fuel storage tank to the fuel pumps. This not only saves installation time, but also eliminates the cost of pipe couplings, transition boxes, etc.

The owner of the Wyncote Yacht Club in Huntington (Long Island, New York, USA) received an order from the authorities to upgrade and improve their fueling operation. They contacted an engineering firm,

Transition of pipe from gangway to floating dock





Connection to the dispenser sump

who in turn worked with a petroleum equipment supply company to develop the required fueling system upgrade. This firm contacted BRUGG, because of BRUGG's reputation with marine applications. This installation required running two 2" lines, one for gasoline and one for Diesel. These lines would run from a sump on the shore, across the gangway and over about 459 feet inside a floating dock to the fueling pumps. In this case, the difference between high and low tide was approx. 10 feet, which can be even greater during storm conditions. As a result, the piping would have to compensate a length change across the gangway of almost two feet.

Before any work could begin, the piping and installation concept had to be approved by the authorities. This review didn't just address the approval request for the BRUGG FLEXWELL®-HL pipe, but they

Right: Pipe run from gangway to fuel dock

Far right: FLEXWELL®-HL pipe installed underneath gangway







Solutions for the Future

BRUGG-FLEXWELL®-HL piping to supply fuel for Boat Fueling Docks

completed their own intensive internal investigation using their own engineers. They analyzed every aspect, including our own concept for the compensation of the tidal fluctuations. As a result of this detailed and exhausting review, the BRUGG FLEXWELL®-HL pipe is the only approved fuel piping for marinas in Long Island today.

BRUGG personnel supervised every aspect of the pipe installation. First, the two pipe runs were pulled from the shore, across the gangway, to the manway in the dock, and then brought to the fuel dispensers. Because the filling dock and the boat dock are separate from each other, the fueling lines had to be kept free and flexible over this transition. After this segment of the installation was complete, both pipelines had to be laid in a serpentine fashion under the gangway, so that the twice daily tidal effects on the pipe length could be absorbed. This serpentine-shaped piping was then supported by frames, which were attached to the underside of the gangway.

Lastly, both pipelines were attached along the seawall and fed to the shore through two underground openings. The piping was run approximately 10 feet inland from the seawall to a transition sump, and connected to the rest of the installation. The total length of each of these two pipe runs was 560 feet, with eight bends.

Thanks to the professionalism and preparation shown by the engineering team, the installation company and the expertise provided by BRUGG, this installation was completed in four days. Also, as a result of this installation, three employees of the installation company were certified as BRUGG FLEXWELL®-HL pipe installers.



Layout drawing of the Wyncote installation

To obtain additional information please fill in the data below and fax to No. 706.235.6035

□ Please send me additional information

I have a project and would like to be contacted

Sender

Company:	
Contact:	
Tel. No.:	
Email:	
Street:	
City, State, Zip Code:	

BRUGG Rohrsysteme GmbH

BRUGG Pipesystems, LLC

Adolf-Oesterheld-Straße 31 D-31515 Wunstorf phone +49 (0)5031 170-0 fax +49 (0)5031 170-170 info@brugg.de www.brugg.de P.O. Box 1836 Rome, GA 30162-1836 phone +1 (706) 235 5606 fax +1 (706) 235 6035 pipesystems.na@brugg.com www.pipesystems.com



ATTACHMENT G

Exception to the Geologic Assessment



Geologic Assessment

REGULATED ENTITY NAME: Lake Austin Marina

 TYPE OF PROJECT:
 X
 WPAP
 AST
 SCS
 X
 UST

LOCATION OF PROJECT: <u>X</u> Recharge Zone <u>Transition Zone</u> Contributing Zone within the Transition Zone

Ranger Environmental Services, LLC (Ranger) field personnel attempted to perform the required Geologic Assessment at the aforementioned facility located at 2215 Westlake Drive, Travis County, Austin, Texas on July 17, 2024. During the site visit, it was observed that the site supported at least 90% impervious cover as the site is currently developed. It should be noted, No new impervious cover is proposed.

Therefore, based on the site currently containing at least 90% impervious cover and the fact that the native soils are not exposed, it is requested that an exception to the Geologic Assessment requirement be granted.

To the best of my knowledge, the responses to this form accurately reflect all information requested concerning the proposed regulated activities and methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer. My signature certifies that I am qualified as a geoscientist/geologist as defined by 30 TAC Chapter 213.

Chad M. Copeland, P.G., PWS

Signature of Geoscientist

Representing: _

Ranger Environmental Services, LLC (Name of Company)



512/335-1785 Telephone

<u>512/335-0527</u> Fax

9/9/2024

Date

ATTACHMENT H Profile Drawings











OBSERVATION WELL





TANK VENT RISER NOT TO SCALE



DEFENDER SERIES® OVERFILL PREVENTION VALVE

The Defender Series® Overfill Prevention Valve (OPV) prevents the overfill of an underground storage tank during a gravity-fed product delivery. It employs a revolutionary magnetically-coupled actuator system to provide positive shutoff. This unique method of shutoff eliminates any penetrations in the valve, making it both vapor and leak tight. This also allows for remote compliance testing of the primary functionality at grade level without having to remove the OPV from the tank.





Drop Tube Adapter

HIGHLIGHTS

- Magnetic coupler actuates the interior primary flapper assembly and secondary shut-off valve when the float rises outside of the valve, eliminating valve body penetrations and any potential product or vapor leak points.
- After cutting to length in the field, the upper drop tube is roll-crimped onto a top adapter outfitted with two O-rings and then threaded onto the top of the valve body, eliminating the need for drilling, rivets, epoxy, and flaring tools.
- Bottom drop tube is cut in the field and threaded onto the bottom of the valve ensuring straight installation.
- The roll-crimp/thread method of installing drop tubes ensures proper alignment of the drop tubes with the rest of the OPV assembly, making installation and removal of the entire assembly smooth.
- Damaged drop tubes can be easily replaced instead of having to purchase an entire new assembly.
- Fully compatible with gas, gas/alcohol blends, diesel, and Biodiesel.
- Compatible with industry standard 4" drop tubes allowing retrofit into existing installations.
- The entire OPV assembly remains within the 4" inner diameter of the riser preventing interference with other tank components and also allowing removal even while the tank is full.
- Actuates in both low- and high-flow applications and functions within a broad range of flow rates from 25 gpm to 370 gpm (95 lpm to 1,400 lpm) and higher.
- The remote testing tool allows for remote testing of the primary functionality without having to remove the OPV from the riser.

SPECIFICATIONS

Approvals & Certifications

- CARB certified, VR-101-U (FFS) and VR-102 (OPW®).
- ATEX 2014/34/EU approved.
- EN13616 certified.
- KIWA BRL-K636/03 certified.
- UL 2583 listed and ULc listed, MH21090.
- For all vapor control and liquid control products covered by UL 2583 automotive fuels, only those fuels formulated in accordance with 40CFR80, "Regulation of Fuels and Fuel Additives," and meeting the following ASTM fuel specifications and blend limits:
- ASTM D975 diesel with or without biodiesel blends up to 5% (B5)
- ASTM D7467 diesel with biodiesel blends between 6% 20% (B6 B20)
- ASTM D4814 gasoline with ethanol blends up to 10% (E10)
- ASTM D4814 and ASTM D5798 mid-range ethanol/ gasoline blends of (E11-50)
- ASTM D5798 high-range ethanol/gasoline blends (E51-83)-Commercially sold as E85
- Isobutanol Fuel Blends (max iBu16) of ASTM D4814 Gasoline (E0) and ASTM D7862 Butanol (2-methyl-1propanol isomer)
- In addition to UI 2583 listed fuels, the following fuels are also compatible:
 - Biodiesel up to 5% B5
 - Biodiesel up to 20% B20
 - Biodiesel at 97%-100% B99/B100
 - All ASTM Biofuel blends
- Alcohol, gas, biofuel compatible (E-85, gasoline and biodiesel) models come with hard coated anodized drop tubes for full compatibility.

SPECIFICATIONS CONTINUED

Dimensions



Components

- Pre-flanged aluminum top drop tube
- 2 Roll-crimped top fitting/drop tube
- Operation of the second strain of the second str
- 4 Float (shielded by float sleeve)
- 5 Valve assembly
- 6 Magnetically-coupled actuator
- 7 Threaded bottom drop tube

Operation

As the liquid level in the UST approaches 95% capacity, the liquid level raises the float. As the float rises it actuates the external/internal magnetic couplers which release the flapper to be closed by the flow of product. As the float continues to rise, the internal mechanism pushes the flapper further into the product flow to allow actuation at high or low flow rates. This sudden reduction in flow caused by the fill hose which signals the delivery driver that the tank is nearing 95% capacity. As the float continues to rise to the 95% fill level, the secondary closes, completely stopping the flow of fuel.



ORDERING INFORMATION

Model	Description
708691901	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 5' (1524 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube
708691902	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 5' (1524 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube
708691921	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 5' (1524 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708691922	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 5' (1524 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708692901	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 10' (3048 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube
708692902	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 10' (3048 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube
708692921	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 10' (3048 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708692922	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve with 10' (3048 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708693901	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve, coaxial with 6.5' (1981 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube
708693902	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve, coaxial with 6.5' (1981 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube
708693923	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve, poppeted coaxial with 6.5' (1981 mm) top drop tube, 8' (2438 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708693924	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve, poppeted coaxial with 6.5' (1981 mm) top drop tube, 10' (3048 mm) bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708694901	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve only with top adapter, AGB compatible*
708694902	Defender Series® overfill prevention valve only with coaxial top adapter, AGB compatible*
708535901	Roll crimping tool
708530930	Replacement roll crimper tool roller bit for retrofit with existing tool
708534901	Remote testing tool, 11' (3353 mm) long sectional/collapsible
708534902	Coaxial remote testing tool, 11' (3353 mm) long sectional/collapsible

*Alcohol, gas, biofuel compatible (E-85, gasoline and Biodiesel) models come with hard coated anodized drop tubes for full compatibility.

Replacement Parts

Model	Description	100	Model	Description
85039-DT	Spare drop tube seal		70821705	5' flanged top drop tube; order in multiples of 4
1103942	Spare adapter O-ring		70821725	5' flanged top drop tube, AGB compatible; order in multiples of 4
1103943	Spare Coaxial adapter O-ring		708542908	8' thread-on bottom drop tube assembly, 2-pk
708526901	Upper tube adapter kit		708542908AN	8' thread-on bottom drop tube assembly, 2-pk, AGB compatible
708529901	Coaxial Upper tube adapter kit		708542910	10' thread-on bottom drop tube assembly, 2-pk
			708542910AN	10' thread-on bottom drop tube assembly, 2-pk, AGB compatible



DEFENDER SERIES[®] BUNDLE KITS

SPECIFICATIONS

2 Defender Series[®] overfill

3 Riser, cap, and adapter

prevention valve

Defender Series[®] spill container

Components

Combine a Defender Series[®] spill container, overfill prevention valve (OPVs), riser, cap, and adapter into a single part number and receive up to a 10% discount compared to purchasing all components separately. Get a premium, UST regulation compliant Defender Series[®] solution from grade level to tank, for fill point and overfill release prevention.

ORDERING INFORMATION

ABC

A = Spill Container

Select from the spill container MODEL numbers below

B = Overfill Prevention Valve

Select the ALPHA character below which corresponds with the appropriate OPV

C = Riser, Cap, and Adapter

- 1 = Stainless steel swivel fill adapter, cap, and riser
- 2 = No riser, cap, or adapter
- 3 = Stainless steel swivel vapor adaptor

Defender Series® Spill Containers

Model	Description
705545001	5 gallon spill container, single wall, NPSM thread, with drain, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705545002	5 gallon spill container, single wall, NPSM thread, without drain, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705545011	5 gallon spill container, single wall, NPT thread, with drain, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705545012	5 gallon spill container, single wall, NPT thread, without drain, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555101	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPSM thread, with drain, with I2 monitor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555102	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPSM thread, without drain, with I2 monitor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555111	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPT thread, with drain, with I2 monitor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555112	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPT thread, without drain, with I2 monitor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555201	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPSM thread, with drain, with TSP-ULS sensor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555202	5 gallon spill container, NPSM thread, without drain, with TSP-ULS sensor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555211	5 gallon spill container, double wall, NPT thread, with drain, with TSP-ULS sensor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705555212	5 gallon spill container, NPT thread, without drain, with TSP-ULS sensor, with black epoxy-coated cast iron gasketed lid
705556111	5 gallon below grade spill container, double wall, NPT thread, with drain, with i2 monitor, with 18" manway
705556112	5 gallon below grade spill container, double wall, NPT thread, without drain, with 12 monitor, with 18" manway

Defender Series® Overfill Prevention Valves

Model	Alpha	Description
708591901	A	Overfill prevention valve with 5' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube
708591902	В	Overfill prevention valve with 5' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube
708591921	С	Overfill prevention valve with 5' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708591922	D	Overfill prevention valve with 5' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708592901	E	Overfill prevention valve with 10' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube
708592902	F	Overfill prevention valve with 10' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube
708592921	G	Overfill prevention valve with 10' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708592922	Н	Overfill prevention valve with 10' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708593901	I	Overfill prevention valve, coaxial with 6.5' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube
708593902	J	Overfill prevention valve, coaxial with 6.5' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube
708593923	К	Overfill prevention valve, poppeted coaxial with 6.5' top drop tube, 8' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
708593924	L	Overfill prevention valve, poppeted coaxial with 6.5' top drop tube, 10' bottom drop tube, AGB compatible*
N/A	N	No OPV - Option available with vapor swivel adapter only

*Alcohol, gas, biofuel compatible (E-85, gasoline and Biodiesel) models come with hard coated anodized drop tubes for full compatibility.

Franklin Fueling Systems

franklinfueling.com 3760 Marsh Rd. • Madison, WI 53718, USA Tel: +1 608 838 8786 • Fax: +1 608 838 6433 Tel: USA & Canada +1 800 225 9787 • Tel: UK +44 (0) 1473 243300 Tel: Mex 001 800 738 7610 • Tel: FR +33 (0) 1 69 21 41 41 • Tel: CH +86 10 8565 4566



© 2019 Franklin Fueling Systems. All Rights Reserved. FFS-0737 06-19





STEEL MANWAYS

Steel Manway Covers are available in round or square options, 18" and 24" diameters, and are engineered and tested to meet or exceed H20 and HS20 load ratings.

HIGHLIGHTS

- Available in a bolted versions including bolts and gasket.
- Painted rustproof black.
- Square manway is manufactured using all welded construction with matched corners to ensure proper fit with covers.

SPECIFICATIONS

Round Steel Manway Dimensions

Model	Α	В	С	D
78141808STL	19"	18"	8"	18"
78141812STL	19"	18"	12"	18"
78141818STL	19"	18"	18"	18"
SR1809 WT	18"	17"	9"	16"
SR2409 HD	24"	23"	9"	22"

Square Steel Manway Dimensions

Model	Α	В	С	D
SSQ2409	24"	23"	9"	22.5"





ORDERING INFORMATION

Round Steel Manways

Model	Description
78141808STL	Round 18" steel manway, 8" skirt, non-bolted
78141812STL	Round 18" steel manway, 12" skirt, non-bolted
78141818STL	Round 18" steel manway, 18" skirt, non-bolted
SR1809 WT	Round 18" steel manway, 9" skirt, bolted
SR2409 HD	Round 24" steel manway, 9" skirt, non-bolted

Steel Manway Replacement Parts

Model	Description
1117632	Steel manway replacement bolt, qty 1
602017007	Steel manway replacement bolt washer, qty 1
SRCORD12	Steel manway replacement gasket, 12' roll

Square Steel Manways

Model	Description
SSQ2409	Square 24" x 24" steel manway, 9" skirt, bolted

MONITORING WELL EQUIPMENT

The EBW® brand offering of monitoring well equipment includes all of the necessary hardware components necessary to operate and properly maintain a monitoring well.



HIGHLIGHTS

- 8", 10", and 14" manway options.
- 2", 4", and 6" cap plug options.
- 2", 4", and 6" screen pipe options.
- 2" and 4" screen pipe filter wrap options.
- Monitoring well discriminating liquid sensor.

ORDERING INFORMATION

Monitoring Well Packages

Pre-configured packages with common sizes.

ινιοαει	Description
808-4-K	(1) 808-400-01 8" manway, (1) 772-102-01 4" cap plug, and (1) 773-200-02 4" screen pipe
	(1) 010 202 01 10" monutory (1) 772 102 01 4" con
810-4-K	plug, and (1) 773-200-02 4" screen pipe
810-6-K	(1) 810-302-01 10" manway, (1) 772-109-01 6" cap plug, and (1) 773-200-03 6" screen pipe

Note: Filter wrap and liquid sensor sold separately.

MONITORING WELL MANWAYS

EBW® brand 8", 10", and 14" monitoring well manways are equipped with strong cast iron, bolt-down lids to provide limited access to entering the manway. A watertight seal prevents contamination and a heavy-duty cast iron rim protects the manway from forecourt traffic. The lid features a distinctive triangle and the words "Do Not Fill - Test Well" which are both cast into the cover to meet API specifications.



SPECIFICATIONS

- 8" manway height / weight: 13" (330 mm) / 18 lbs (8 kg)
- 10" manway height / weight: 12" (305 mm) / 25 lbs (11 kg)
- 14" manway height / weight: 12" (330 mm) / 41 lbs (19 kg)



ORDERING INFORMATION

Model	Description
80840001	8" cast iron monitoring well
81030201	10" cast iron monitoring well
81430201	14" cast iron monitoring well
71520201	Spare lift handle assembly, below grade containers

MONITORING WELL CAP PLUGS

EBW® brand monitoring well cap plugs expand on the inside diameter of the screen pipe casing to form a vapor and watertight seal. An integrated locking mechanism prevents unauthorized access. The locking mechanism features a captured bolt, eliminating potential drop-out. The cap is a distinctive yellow color and features the words "Do Not Fill - Monitor Well" which is molded into the cap.



SPECIFICATIONS

ORDERING INFORMATION

Body	Corrosion-proof plastic	Model	Description
		77210601	2" monitoring well cap plug (51 mm)
Gasket	Buna-N	77210201	4" monitoring well cap plug (102 mm)
		77210901	6 ^{°°} monitoring well cap plug (152 mm)

MONITORING WELL SCREEN PIPE

EBW® brand monitoring well screen pipes facilitate groundwater testing by allowing groundwater to pass through horizontal slots in the pipe. The screen pipe features precision cut slot apertures that provide a measured and uniform barrier to ingress with no sharp edges to damage the filter sock or oversized apertures that can allow bulging and perforation of the filter sock.

SPECIFICATIONS

Installation

- The screen pipe must be installed with the included bottom cap to prevent any bypass of the well screen pipe apertures and filter wrap

- The screen pipe is intended to be installed together with a filter wrap

ORDERING INFORMATION

Model	Description
77320001	2" × 13' monitoring well screen pipe
77320002	4" × 13' monitoring well screen pipe (102 mm × 396 cm)
	6" + 12' monitoring wall caroon pipe
77320003	(152 mm × 396 cm)
77320004	4" × 15' monitoring well screen pipe (102 mm × 457 cm)

MONITORING WELL FILTER WRAP



EBW[®] brand monitoring well filter wrap is used on the outside of monitoring well screen pipe to further prevent fine soil from entering and blocking the slots.

SPECIFICATIONS

Body	Spun bound polypropylene	
Micron rating	250 microns	
Rolls	Available in 100' (3048 cm) rolls	

ORDERING INFORMATION

Model	Description
77310002	2" × 100' monitoring well filter wrap (51 mm × 3048 cm)
77310004	4" × 100' monitoring well filter wrap (102 mm × 3048 cm)



E-Z-Drain® Trench Drain Systems



Features

- Modular design
- Complete engineered solution
- Rugged all steel construction
- Low cost
- Easy to install & maintain
- Standard 6" width with closed bottom
- 8", 10", 12" width with open bottom
- Stock lengths of 4', 5', & 6'
- Flow rates from 7 27 gallons / second
- Completely assembled with grates
- Sections bolt together for tight fit
- Fabricated corners and tees
- Catch basins in multiple sizes & styles
- Grates to handle any load



Applications

- Driveways & Garages
- Sidewalks & Patios
- Landscaping
- Swimming pools
- Car washes
- Gas stations
- Car dealerships
- Service bays
- Parking lots
- Truck docks

Toll Free: 1-800-521-5238 Website: www.Riverside-Steel.com


Model 749 Pressure Vacuum Vents

Application

Pressure vacuum vents are installed on the top of underground and low volume aboveground storage tank vent pipes. Vent allows tank

vacuum poppets seal vapors in tank when pressure is equalized. Settings are approximate.

The 749T provides the same functions as the 749 and is designed for use on underground and low volume aboveground tanks storing Diesel Exhaust Fluid (DEF) and other products requiring PTFE and stainless construction.

Features and Details

- · Screen protects the tank from debris and insects
- · Integrated internal drain port channels water away from the tank
- Vent vapors up and outward per NFPA 30
- Conserves fuel
- •

Materials of Construction

- Body and hood... anodized aluminum (749T—is PTFE coated aluminum)
- Pressure poppet... anodized aluminum (749T—is HDPE)
- Vacuum poppet... brass vacuum (749T—is stainless steel)
- Body seal... Buna-N (749T—is FKM)
- Screen... 40 mesh stainless steel
- Springs... stainless steel
- Set screws... Zinc-plated steel (749T—is Nylon) *HDPE = High density polyethelene

Certifications and Listings

CARB 95-14 (749CRB0500 model); CARB 95-15 (749CRB0600 model); CARB 96-19 (749CRBS0600 model); 749CRB Pressure Vacuum Vents (models 749CRB0600 AV, 749CRB1600 AV, 749CRBS0600 AV and 749CRBS1600 AV), meet the requirements of EPA 40 CFR part 63 for Gasoline Dispensing Facilities

WARNING: DO NOT FILL OR UNLOAD FUEL FROM A STORAGE TANK UNLESS IT IS CERTAIN THAT THE TANK VENTS WILL OPERATE PROPERLY. Morrison tank vents are designed only for use on shop fabricated atmospheric tanks which have been built and tested in accordance with UL 142, NFPA 30 & 30A, and API 650 and in accordance with all applicable local, state, and federal laws. In normal operation, dust and debris can accumulate in vent openings and block air passages. Certain atmospheric conditions such as a sudden drop in temperature, below freezing temperatures, and freezing rain cause moisture to enter the vent and freeze which can restrict internal movement of vent mechanisms and block air passages. All storage tank vent air passages must be completely free of restriction and all vent mechanisms must have free movement in order to insure proper operation. Any restriction of can cause excessive pressure or vacuum to build up in the storage tank, which can result in structural damage to the tank, fuel spillage, property damage, injury, and death. Monthly inspection, and immediate inspection during freezing conditions, by someone familiar with the proper operation of storage tank vents, is required to insure



SPECIFICATION SHEET



749



749T

WARNING WARNING Fig. 749 P/V vent must only be used in conjunction with motor fueling . Fluid handling in lines larger than that used for retail service stations can cause tank to rupture or implode.

SPECIFICATION SHEET

item Number	Ä	Ð	C	Ū	E	SOFT	neight	weight
7490100 AV	2N	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0
740 0200 AV	2N	12.0 oz	0.50 oz	M	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.oq.	4.33	1.0
7491100 AV	3N	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	5.91	1.55
7491200 AV	3N	12.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.sq.	5.91	1.55
749S0100 AV	2S	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0
749S0200 AV	2S	12.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0
749S1100 AV	3S	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	6.28	1.65
749S1200 AV	3S	12.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.sq.	6.28	1.65
749CRB0500 AV	2N	8.0 oz	5.0 oz	V	Y	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.45
749CRB0600 AV	2N	3" W.C.	8″ W.C.	V	Y	3800 @ 8.2" H2O	4.33	1.95
749CRB1500 AV	3N	8.0 oz	5.0 oz	V	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	5.91	1.65
749CRB1600 AV	3N	3" W.C.	8″ W.C.	V	N	3800 @ 8.2" H2O	5.91	1.65
749CRBS600 AV	2S	3" W.C.	8″ W.C.	V	N	3800 @ 8.2" H2O	4.33	1.45
749CRBS1600 AV	3S	3" W.C.	8″ W.C.	V	N	3800 @ 8.2" H2O	6.28	1.95
749BSP0100 AV	2B	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	6200 @ 20oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0
749BSP0200 AV	2B	12.0 oz	0.50 oz	М	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0
749T0200 AV	2S	8.0 oz	0.50 oz	V	N	7500 @ 25oz./in.sq.	4.33	1.0

SPECIFICATION OPTIONS:

A— Body connection: 2" NPSM (2N), 2" Slip-on style (2S), 2" BSP (2B), 3" NPSM (3N), or 3" Slip-on style (3S)

B—Pressure setting: oz = oz/sq inch, wc = water column

C—Vacuum setting: oz = oz/sq inch, wc = water column

D—Pressure seal: metal-to-metal seat (M) or metal/FKM o-ring seat (V)

E—C.A.R.B. approval: yes or no (Y/N)

Height—Dimension from base to top of vent

Weight—Shipping weight (lbs)



570 E. 7th Street, P.O. Box 238 | Dubuque, IA 52004-0238 t. 563.583.5701 | 800.553.4840 | f. 563.583.5028 www.morbros.com



Manways



Product Shown M1PC42-12

About the Titan Composite

Manway Cover

One of the most durable covers on the market today, Bravo's Titan I Composite Manway Cover features an EN124-C250 (56,000 lbs.) load rating far exceeding the load ratings required in forecourt applications. Lightweight with custom nonskid surfaces for workplace safety, its composite skirt and frame offer corrosion resistance far superior to traditional steel skirts..

SIZES

36" frame opening

• 42" frame opening

*See page 2 for dimension drawing and dimension chart

MATERIAL

- Fiberglass cover
- Fiberglass skirt/frame
- Stainless steel handle

SPECIFICATIONS

- Exceeds test ratings for EN-124-C250 (EU) and H-25 (US)
- Easy-to-use stainless-steel handle
- Handle (also a pry point) rated at 1100 lbs. pull
- Water-tight O-ring seal available
- No corrosion with composite skirt and frame
- Light weight
- Non-skid surface even in wet conditions



Bravo Solution Center Call or Text (323) 541-3851 orders@sbravo.com



MANWAYS



Part #	Description	Α	В	С
	36" Titan I composite Manway plain cover with 12" skirt and frame	12"	39"	36"
	36" Titan I composite Manway plain	18"	39"	36"
	cover with 18" skirt and frame			
	42" Titan I composite Manway plain cover with 12" skirt and frame	12"	44"	42"
	42" Titan I composite Manway plain cover with 18" skirt and frame	18"	44"	42"
	42" Titan I composite Manway plain cover with 24" skirt and frame	24"	44"	42"

Titan Composite Standard Manway

Titan I EN124 C250 Loadrated Standard Plain Cover with Composite Skirt and Frame

Titan Water-tight Composite Manway Cover

Use Bravo Grease or Silicone Grease to lubricate the O-ring

Part #	Description	Α	В	С
M1WT36-12	36" Water-tight with O-ring, Titan I composite Manway cover with 12" skirt and frame	12"	39"	36"
M1WT36-18	36" Water-tight with O-ring, Titan I composite Manway cover with 18" skirt and frame	18"	39"	36"
M1WT42-12	42" Water-tight with O-ring, Titan I composite Manway cover with 12" skirt and frame	12"	44"	42"
	42" Water-tight with O-ring, Titan I composite Manway cover with 18" skirt and frame	18"	44"	42"
M1WT42-24	42" Water-tight with O-ring, Titan I composite Manway cover with 24" skirt and frame	24"	44"	42"

Trent Caster Western Regional Sales Manager 303.359-8862

Bob Hyatt Eastern Regional Sales Manager 239.888.6565





New Construction Fittings F Series Full-Body

NEW CONSTRUCTION FITTINGS



Product Shown F-32S-T-F

About the F Series Full-Body

The Bravo F Series full body entry fitting is compatible with both singlewall and doublewall monitored sumps. The F Series is a termination entry fitting which terminates secondary pipe at the exterior of the containment sump. A separate test reducer is not needed to terminate from primary to secondary pipe. The F Series has duel integrated test ports that can be used for testing, drainage to a sensor, or VPH constant monitoring. Models available for both size-over- size and rigid conduit. Quality FRP construction and bonded installation provides an extremely long service life compared to flexible entry fittings.

> Bravo Solution Center Call or Text (323) 541-3851 orders@sbravo.com

SIZES

- ¾", 1"
- 3x2"
- 4x3" FRP Piping
- 6x4"

MATERIAL

Tank-spec fiberglass

SPECIFICATIONS

- Bonded FRP entry fitting, for long service life
- Available for singlewall and doublewall sumps
- No piping test reducers required
- Duel redundant test ports
- Models for flat and curved sump walls
- 30-year corrosion warranty
- UL2447 Listed





New Construction Fittings F Series Full-Body Chart - Dimensions

NEW CONSTRUCTION FITTINGS

F Series Full-Body, Flat Sump Wall





Pipe type	Part #	Description
3/4" galvanized conduit	F-07S-0-F	3/4" galvanized conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" PVC coated conduit	F-07RS-0-F	3/4" PVC coated condut, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" galvanized conduit	F-07S-0-DF	3/4" galvanized conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Flat wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" PVC coated conduit	F-07RS-0-DF	3/4" PVC coated conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Flat wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
1" galvanized conduit	F-10S-0-F	1" galvanized conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
1" PVC coated conduit	F-10RS-0-F	1" PVC coated conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
1" galvanized conduit	F-10S-0-DF	1" galvanized conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Flat wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
1" PVC coated conduit	F-10RS-0-DF	1" PVC coated conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Flat wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4 brass ground- ing rod	F-07-GR	3/4" brass grounding rod, full-body with brass conductor and clamps, EPOXY REQ'D
3 x 2" FRP	F-32S-T-F	3x2" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
4 x 3" FRP	F-43S-T-F	4x3" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
6 x 4" FRP	F-64S-T-F	6x4" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
3 x 2" FRP	F-32A-T-F	3x2" FRP, adjustable full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
4 x 3" FRP	F-43A-T-F	4x3" FRP, adjustable full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D

F Series Full-Body, Round Sump Wall

Pipe type	Part #	Description
3/4" galvanized conduit	F-07S-0-R	3/4" galvanized conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" PVC coated conduit	F-07RS-0-R	3/4" PVC coated conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" galvanized conduit	F-07S-0-DR	3/4" galvanized conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Round wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4" PVC coated conduit	F-07RS-0-DR	3/4" PVC coated conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Round wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
1" galvanized conduit	F-10S-0-R	1" galvanized conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
1" PVC coated conduit	F-10RS-0-R	1" PVC coated conduit, full-body with duel injection ports, EPOXY REQ'D
1" galvanized conduit	F-10S-0-DR	1" galvanized conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Round wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
1" PVC coated conduit	F-10RS-0-DR	1" PVC coated conduit, doublewall full-body, duel injection ports and tertiary boot seal, Round wall FRP, EPOXY REQ'D
3/4 brass ground- ing rod	F-07-GR-R	3/4" brass grounding rod, full-body with brass conductor and clamps, EPOXY REQ'D
3 x 2" FRP	F-32S-T-R	3x2" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
4 x 3" FRP	F-43S-T-R	4x3" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
6 x 4" FRP	F-64S-T-R	6x4" FRP, full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
3 x 2" FRP	F-32A-T-R	3x2" FRP, adjustable full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D
4 x 3" FRP	F-43A-T-R	4x3" FRP, adjustable full-body taper by slip; dual test ports and single injection port, EPOXY REQ'D

Page 2 of 2

Innovative Solutions for Secondary Containment www.sbravo.com | 800.282.7286

The Red Jacket Submersible Turbine Pump

Key Features:

- Industry's newest motor design
- Track record of unsurpassed reliability
- Designed to maximize safety and ease installation

The cornerstone of your fueling infrastructure. The Red Jacket series submersible turbine pump is the foundation model that sets the standard for high throughput, high reliability fueling applications.

Specifications:

Fuel Compatibility

- 100% Diesel
- 100% Gasoline
- Methanol concentrations up to 20%
- Ethanol concentrations up to 20%
- MTBE, ETBE, or TAME concentrations up to 20%

Designed for Hazardous Locations

• Class 1, Group D atmospheres

Fits installations from 3 $\frac{1}{2}$ to 19' in depth

4 Motor Sizes Available:

- ¾ HP, 60 Hz, 1 phase
- 1 ½ HP, 60 Hz, 1 phase
- X3 1 $\frac{1}{2}$ HP, 60 Hz, 1 phase, high pressure
- 2 HP, 60 Hz, 1 phase

All models available with floating suction adapter

Automatic electrical disconnect plus fuel drain to assist in safe servicing

Siphon Ports:

- 2 available, ¼″ NPT
- Vacuums generated up to 25 in Hg.

Compatible with check valve housing models:

- Standard VR ready check valve for PLLD (410152-001)
- High pressure check valve for high pressure applications (410152-002)

Line Pressure Port: 1 Available, 1/4" NPT

Vent Port: 1 Available, ¼"NPT

UL Listings:

- 100% Diesel
- 100% Gasoline
- Gasoline and up to: 10% Ethanol, 15% Methanol, 20% MTBE, 20% ETBE, 20% TAME

Other Agency Listings: cUL

Optional stainless steel trapper intake screen blocks corroded tank debris from clogging dispenser filters



Optimize Flow. Maximize Profits.

Quick Set Final Assemblies (Adjustable)

Horsepower	KW	Length	Floating Suction Adapter	Model Number	Part Number
0.75	0.56	72" 102"		D75111 D11	410140 001
0.75	0.56	102" - 162"		P75U1 RJ2	410140-002
0.75	0.56	162" - 222"		17501 RJ3	410140-003
0.75	0.56	74.3" - 104.3" *	•	P75U1 RJ1 FSA	410140-004
0.75	0.56	104.3" - 164.3" *	•	P75U1 RJ2 FSA	410140-005
0.75	0.56	164.3" - 224.3" *	•	P75U1 RJ3 FSA	410140-006
1.5	1.13	74.5" - 105"		P150U1 RJ1	410141-001
1.5	1.13	104.5" - 165"		P150U1 RJ2	410141-002
1.5	1.13	164.5" - 225"		P150U1 RJ3	410141-003
1.5	1.13	76.8" - 107.3"	•	P150U1 RJ1 FSA	410141-004
1.5	1.13	106.8" - 167.3"	•	P150U1 RJ2 FSA	410141-005
1.5	1.13	166.8" - 227.3"	•	P150U1 RJ3 FSA	410141-006
1.5	1.13	75.5" - 105.5"		X3P150U1 RJ1	410143-001
1.5 불	1.13	105.5" - 165.5"		X3P150U1 RJ2	410143-002
1.5 HI 1.5 K 1.5 HI 1.5 HI	1.13	165.5" - 225.5"		X3P150U1 RJ3	410143-003
1.5 H	1.13	77.8" - 107.8"	•	X3P150U1 RJ1 FSA	410143-004
1.5 🗒	1.13	107.8" - 167.8"	•	X3P150U1 RJ2 FSA	410143-005
1.5	1.13	167.8" - 227.8"	•	X3P150U1 RJ3 FSA	410143-006
2	1.5	78.5" - 108.5"		P200U1-3 RJ1	410142-001
2	1.5	108.5" - 168.5"		P200U2-3 RJ1	410142-002
2	1.5	168.5" - 228.5"		P200U3-3 RJ1	410142-003
2	1.5	80.8" - 110.8"	•	P200U1-3 RJ1 FSA	410142-004
2	1.5	110.8" - 170.8"	•	P200U1-3 RJ2 FSA	410142-005
2	1.5	170.8" - 230.8"	•	P200U1-3 RJ3 FSA	410142-006

Fixed-Speed, single phase STP assemblies. Length measured from the top of the eyebolt to the bottom of the motor inlet. All 208/230 Volts.

Fixed Length Final Assemblies (Non-Adjustable)

Horsepower	KW	Length	Floating Suction Adapter	Model Number	Part Number	
0.75	0.56	42" - 132"		P75U1 RJ	410166-001	
0.75	0.56	133" - 168"		P75U2 RJ	410166-002	
0.75	0.56	169" - 222"		P75U3 RJ	410166-003	
0.75	0.56	44.3" - 134.3"	•	P75U1 RJ FSA	410166-019	
0.75	0.56	135.3" - 168.2"	•	P75U1 RJ FSA	410166-020	
0.75	0.56	171.3" - 224.3"	•	P75U1 RJ FSA	410166-021	
1.5	1.13	45" - 135"		P150U1 RJ	410173-001	
1.5	1.13	136" - 171"		P150U1 RJ	410173-002	
1.5	1.13	172" - 225"		P150U1 RJ	410173-003	
1.5	1.13	47.3" - 137.3"	•	P150U1 RJ FSA	410173-019	
1.5	1.13	138.3" - 173.3"	•	P150U1 RJ FSA	410173-020	Fixe
1.5	1.13	174.3" - 227.3"	•	P150U1 RJ FSA	410173-021	not
1.5	1.13	46" - 135"		X3P150U1 RJ	410175-001	
1.5 H	1.13	136" - 171"		X3P150U1 RJ	410175-002	
1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 1.5 HOLH 1.5 HOLH	1.13	172" - 225"		X3P150U1 RJ	410175-003	
1.5	1.13	48.3" - 137.3"	•	X3P150U1 RJ FSA	410175-019	
1.5 ∄	1.13	138.3" - 173.3."	•	X3P150U1 RJ FSA	410175-020	
1.5	1.13	174.3" - 227.3"	•	X3P150U1 RJ FSA	410175-021	
2	1.5	49" - 138"		P200U1-3 RJ	410174-001	
2	1.5	139" - 174"		P200U1-3 RJ	410174-002	
2	1.5	175" - 228"		P200U1-3 RJ	410174-003	
2	1.5	51.3" - 140.3"	•	P200U1-3 RJ FSA	410174-019	
2	1.5	141.3" - 176.3"	•	P200U1-3 RJ FSA	410174-020	
2	1.5	177.3" - 230.3"	•	P200U1-3 RJ FSA	410174-021	

Fixed length pumps may not be returned to stock.

To learn more, contact us at 888.561.7942 or visit www.redjacket.com







FIREFLEX FLEXIBLE CONNECTORS

Since their introduction in 1995, FLEX-ING[™] FIREFLEX Flexible Connectors have quickly become the industry standard and benchmark for quality as a means to easily connect one pipework system to other systems' components such as submersible pumps or shear valves. The benefit of their use is undeniable. They have quickly become an integral part of any installation. Installers love their ease of installation while station owners have come to depend on their durability and how easy they make regular maintenance. With tons of available options, Franklin Fueling Systems has the right connector to fit any application.



Highlights

- The corrugated fuel contact layers feature a 25% thicker metal construction and gain flexibility from having more corrugations per foot rather than thinner walls.
- Enclosing the corrugated fuel contact layer is a stainless steel braid that is manufactured from only high-grade stainless steel.
- Available in a multitude of end connections to ensure the right fit for any application including tees, elbows, and FRP transitions
- The EZ FIT union style coupling system is specifically designed to make connections in confined spaces simple and tight.
- Each EZ FIT union style coupling comes complete with couplers and gaskets.

Specifications

- USA NFPA 30-A fire rated
- All metal construction means one flexible connector for both above and below ground applications
- An 18-8 alloy outer shell, 321 Stainless Steel inner core provides a long service life
- Thick, schedule 80 hex end fittings protect against deformation of the ends
- 100% pressure tested to assure quality
- UL 2039 approved for 50 psi working pressure
- EZ FIT clamp and gasket are included with each assembly

Approvals

• UL 2039 listed for above and below ground installation for use with gasoline, gas alcohol blends (up to E85), diesel, and biodiesel.



Ordering Information

Use these diagrams below along with the Ordering Guide at the bottom of the page to help you build your flexible connector model numbers.

Ordering Options Diagram

Use the options and descriptions in the Ordering Guide along with this diagram to assist in building your



- 10 = 1"
- 15 = 1½" 20 = 2"
- 30 = 3"
- 40 = 4"

C = Overall Length in Inches

Use two-digit format

M346 = Male swivel NPT F346 = Female swivel NPT HM = Hex male fixed NPT HF = Hex female fixed NPT BT = Hex male fixed BSPT BTS = Male swivel BSPT

MS90 = 90° with male swivel NPT

Example: FF20X18M346XHM = FIREFLEX flexible connector with swivel end fitting(s), 2" hose diameter, 18" overall length, with one male swivel end fitting and one fixed hex male end fitting.

Flexible Connectors with Differing Hose and End Fitting Diameters

All end fittings are, by default, the same diameter as the hose. If you require a flexible connector where the end fitting diameter does not match the hose diameter, the size must be indicated numerically in front of the corresponding fitting as in the following example.

Example : FFUL15X18HMX2HM = FIREFLEX flexible connector with fixed end fittings, 11/2" hose diameter, 18" overall length, with one 11/2" hex male fixed end fitting, and one 2" hex male fixed end fitting.

Rules:

- 1) End fitting diameters can not be smaller than hose diameters.
- 2) Only one hose fitting per flexible connector can be of a different diameter than the hose diameter.
- 3) End fitting diameter must only be one size larger than hose (1" hose could use 1½" fitting, 1½" hose could use 2" fitting, etc.)



ATTACHMENT I

Initial and Continuing Training



Initial and Continuing Training

The release detection system at the facility will be the existing Veeder Root TLS300. The system will also be equipped with CSLD Release Detection Software and inventory reconciliation. The system will have sump sensors installed in the submersible sump containment area to monitor installed sub pump, sump sensors in the dispenser sumps and tank interstitial sensors. The system will be equipped with mechanical line leak detection for the product delivery lines. The system will be installed by a Veeder Root certified technician. The system will be installed in accordance with Veeder Root specifications and instructions. The system is UL listed and is third party certified for release detection under USEPA guidelines. The system has self- diagnostic programs to test and warn of failures of the external devices as well as internal electronics. The system has been tested by a Third Party and found to be compliant with USEPA requirements for release detection.

Annual maintenance of the system will be conducted to certify the function of all modules in the system.

On-site employees will monitor the system condition locally and remotely on a daily basis, with particular emphasis on any sensor alarms or release detection alarms as indicated on the panel of the system. In the case of any sensor or inventory alarm, employees will notify the Owner or General Manager who will make the determination of a proper course of action. Site employees are not authorized to reset of disable any alarm conditions on the system.

New facility employees will be trained in the proper operation and functional modes of the system. Ongoing reviews of the system operation will be presented to all employees to ensure operation and function status is understood.

Ongoing maintenance will be conducted by Excell Fueling Systems personnel.



Operating And Maintaining Underground Storage Tank Systems

Practical Help And Checklists



Printed on Recycled Paper

Contents

How to Use This Booklet1
Section 1 — Identifying The Equipment At Your UST Facility3
Section 2 — Release Detection5
Section 3 — Suspected Or Confirmed Releases21
Section 4 — Spill And Overfill Protection24
Section 5 — Corrosion Protection34
Section 6 — Frequent Walk-Through Inspections
Section 7 — For More Information44

DISCLAIMER

This document provides information on operating and maintaining underground storage tank (UST) systems. The document is not a substitute for U.S. Environmental Protection Agency regulations nor is it a regulation itself — it does not impose legally binding requirements.

For regulatory requirements regarding UST systems, refer to the federal regulations governing UST systems (40 CFR Part 280).

How To Use This Booklet

Who Should Read This Booklet?

This booklet is for owners and operators of underground storage tank systems (USTs).

You are responsible for making sure your USTs do not leak. This booklet can help you meet your UST responsibilities.

What Can This Booklet Help You Do?

- Identify and understand the operation and maintenance (O&M) procedures you need to follow routinely to make sure your USTs don't have leaks that damage the environment or endanger human health.
- Identify good O&M procedures you can use to avoid cleanup costs and liability concerns.
- Maintain useful records of your O&M.

Key Terms Used In This Booklet

An UST is an underground storage tank and underground piping connected to the tank that has at least 10 percent of its combined volume underground. The federal regulations apply only to USTs storing petroleum or certain hazardous substances.

O&M stands for **operation and maintenance procedures** that must be followed to keep USTs from causing leaks and creating costly cleanups.

Your UST System Is New Or Upgraded — Is That Enough?

Being new or upgraded is not enough. New and upgraded USTs are made of a complex collection of mechanical and electronic devices that can fail under certain conditions. These failures can be prevented or quickly detected by following routine O&M procedures. Having a new or upgraded UST system is a good start, but the system must be properly operated and continuously maintained to ensure that leaks are avoided or quickly detected.

What Should You Do With Each Section Of This Booklet?

Read through each section carefully and use the checklists to help you establish clear O&M procedures.

By identifying and understanding the O&M tasks you need to perform routinely, you will ensure timely repair or replacement of components when problems are identified.



How Can You Use The Following Checklists Effectively?

This booklet's pages are 3-hole punched and unbound so you can put all the materials in a handy 3-ring binder. You can easily remove any of the following checklists from the binder, reproduce them, and then fill them out.

You can select the specific mix of checklists that matches your UST facility. Once you have your select group of checklists together, make several copies that you can fill out periodically over time.

In this way you can keep track of your O&M activities and know that you've done what was necessary to keep your UST site safe and clean, avoiding any threats to the environment or nearby people as a result of costly and dangerous UST releases.

Use This Booklet Often — Effective O&M Requires Constant Vigilance.

Note: This booklet describes quality O&M practices put together by a work group of state and federal environmental regulators. This booklet is not a federal regulation nor legally binding, but it does provide useful information on effective O&M procedures. You should check with your state UST program for information on any additional or different O&M practices that may be required in your state. See Section 7 for contact information.

Section 1 — Identifying The Equipment At Your UST Facility

Determine what UST equipment you have at your facility by completing the checklist below. Note that each part of the checklist below refers you to the appropriate section of this O&M booklet for relevant information. After you have identified your equipment, proceed to the following sections to identify the O&M actions necessary for your specific UST system.

Facility Name					
Facility ID #					
Release D	etection (See Section 2 for infor	mation on	release de	etection)	
A. Release Dete				/	
	one for each tank:	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
	ank Gauging System			1	
	onitoring (with secondary containment)				
Groundwate					
Vapor Monite	oring	4			
Inventory Co	ntrol and Tank Tightness Testing (TTT)*				
	Gauging Only **	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
Manual Tank	Gauging and Tank Tightness Testing (TTT)***				
Other Releas (please spec	e Detection Method, such as SIR ify)				
protection. T	for tanks of 2,000 gallon capacity or less and only for T required every 5 years.	10 years after u	pgrading or in	stalling tank w	ith corrosio
protection. TI B. Release Det	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping		pgrading or ins		
protection. TI B. Release Det	T required every 5 years.	10 years after u		stalling tank w Tank #3	ith corrosio
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping:				
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor				
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device				
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm				
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monite	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monite methods (such	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring*	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. T B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monitumethods (such C. Release Dete	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor as SIR and Electronic Line Leak Detectors)	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. TI B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monitic methods (such C. Release Detec Check at least o	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor as SIR and Electronic Line Leak Detectors) section for Suction Piping	Monitoring, Gro	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. TI B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monitic methods (such C. Release Detec Check at least o	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor as SIR and Electronic Line Leak Detectors) ection for Suction Piping ne for each tank's piping: ss Testing Every Three Years	Monitoring, Gro	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. TI B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monit methods (such C. Release Dete Check at least o Line Tightne Monthly Mor	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor as SIR and Electronic Line Leak Detectors) ection for Suction Piping ne for each tank's piping: ss Testing Every Three Years	Monitoring, Gro	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
protection. TI B. Release Det Check at least A (Automatic Line Leak Detectors) B * Monthly Monit methods (such C. Release Dete Check at least o Line Tightne Monthly Mor No Release I * Monthly Mor * No release d characterist	T required every 5 years. ection for Pressurized Piping one from A & B for each tank's piping: Automatic Flow Restrictor Automatic Shutoff Device Continuous Alarm Annual Line Tightness Test Monthly Monitoring* oring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor as SIR and Electronic Line Leak Detectors) ection for Suction Piping ne for each tank's piping: ss Testing Every Three Years hitoring* Detection Required For Safe Suction ** hitoring for piping includes Interstitial Monitoring, Vapor betection required only if it can be verified that you have	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4

Spill and Overfill Protection (See Section Check for each tank:	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
Spill Catchment Basin/ Spill Bucket	Tallk #1	I GIIK #2	I GIIR #9	1 di i 1 m-1
			-	
Check at least one overfill device for each tank:	2			
Automatic Shutoff Device				
Overfill Alarm	1			
Ball Float Valve	1		1. The second	
Correction Destastion (D. O. Har 5 form	and inform	atten)		
Corrosion Protection (See Section 5 for m	ore inform	lation)		-
A. Corrosion Protection for Tanks	Tool Ho	Teals #0	Taula #0	Teelella
Check at least one for each tank:	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
Coated and Cathodically Protected Steel				
Noncorrodible Material (such as Fiberglass Reinforced Plastic)				
Steel Jacketed or Clad with Noncorrodible Material	1			
Cathodically Protected Noncoated Steel*			1	
Internally Lined Tank*			1	
Cathodically Protected Noncoated Steel and Internally Lined Tank*	1			
Other Method Used to Achieve Corrosion Protection (please specify):				
* These options may be used only for tanks installed before December 2	2, 1988.			
B. Corrosion Protection for Piping				
Check at least one for each:	Tank #1	Tank #2	Tank #3	Tank #4
Coated and Cathodically Protected Steel				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Noncorrodible Material (such as Fiberglass Reinforced Plastic or Flexible Plastic)				
I lastic of Tickibic Tilastic)				1
Cathodically Protected Noncoated Metal*	-			

Any Problems Filling Out This Checklist?

If you have trouble filling out this checklist or any following checklist, remember these sources of assistance you can contact:

- Your UST contractor, the vendor of your equipment, and the manufacturer of your UST equipment should be ready to help you. Look through your records for contact information. You may also want to use some of the industry contacts and other contact information provided in Section 7.
- Your state regulatory agency may be able to help you identify equipment or sources of information about your UST equipment. You should, in any event, make yourself aware of any ways in which your state may have additional or different O&M procedures than those presented in this booklet. See Section 7 for state agency contact information.

Section 2 — Release Detection

What Is Release Detection?

You must be able to determine at least every 30 days whether or not your tank and piping are leaking by using proper release detection methods.

Your release detection method must be able to detect a release from any portion of the tank and connected underground piping that routinely contains product.

Release detection must be installed, calibrated, operated, and maintained according to the manufacturer's instructions.



Do You Know If Your Release Detection Is Certified To Work At Your UST Site?

Release detection must meet specific performance requirements. You should have documentation from the manufacturer, vendor, or installer of your release detection equipment showing certification that it can meet performance requirements.

Some vendors or manufacturers supply their own certification, but more often an impartial "third party" is paid to test the release detection equipment and certify that performance requirements are met. An independent workgroup of release detection experts periodically evaluates all third-party certifications, thus providing a free and reliable list of evaluations of third-party certifications for various release detection equipment. Frequently updated, this list is available on the Internet at <u>http://www.nwglde.org/</u> (the publication's title is *List Of Leak Detection Evaluations For Underground Storage Tank Systems*). If you can't find the certification anywhere, contact your state regulatory agency (see Section 7 for contact information).

By checking the certification, you may discover the method you use has not been approved for use with the type of tank or piping you have or the type of product being stored. For example, you may learn from the certification that your method won't work with manifolded tanks, certain products, high throughput, or with certain tank sizes.

That's why you need to make sure your release detection method has clear certification that it will work effectively at your site with its specific characteristics.

How Can You Make Sure Your Leak Detection Method Is Working At Your UST Site?

If you don't understand your O&M responsibilities and don't know what O&M tasks you must routinely perform, you may allow your UST site to become contaminated — then you will face cleanup costs and associated problems.

To avoid these problems use the checklists on the following pages that describe each type of leak detection method, discuss actions necessary for proper O&M, and note the records you should keep.

Locate the methods of release detection you are using at your facility, review these pages, and periodically complete the checklist. You might want to copy a page first and periodically fill out copies later.

If you have questions about your release detection system, review your owner's manual or call the vendor of your system. Your state or local regulatory agency may be able to provide assistance as well.

You will find leak detection recordkeeping forms in the following pages of this Section. Keeping these records increases the likelihood that you are conducting good O&M and providing effective release detection at your UST site. For example, see page 20 for a 30-Day Release Detection Monitoring Record.

If you ever suspect or confirm a leak, refer to Section 3. Never ignore leak detection alarms or failed leak detection tests. Treat them as potential leaks!

Autom	atic Tank Gauging (ATG) Systems (for tanks only)
Description Of Release Detection	An automatic tank gauging (ATG) system consists of a probe permanently installed in a tank and wired to a monitor to provide information on product level and temperature. ATG systems automatically calculate the changes in product volume that can indicate a leaking tank.
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	Make sure your ATG system is certified for the types of tanks and stored contents on which the ATG system is used. Most manufacturers have their leak detection devices tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the manufacturer provide them to you.
Method	Use your ATG system to test for leaks at least every 30 days. Most systems are already programmed by the installer to run a leak test periodically. If your system is not programmed to automatically conduct the leak test, refer to your ATG system manual to identify which buttons to push to conduct the leak test. Testing more often than monthly can catch leaks sooner and reduce cleanup costs and problems.
	Make sure that the amount of product in your tank is sufficient to run the ATG leak test. The tank must contain a minimum amount of product to perform a valid leak detection test. One source for determining that minimum amount is the certification for your leak detection equipment (as discussed above).
Perform These	Frequently test your ATG system according to the manufacturer's instructions to make sure it is working properly. Don't assume that your release detection system is working and never needs checking. Read your owner's manual, run the appropriate tests, and see if your ATG system is set up and working properly. Most ATG systems have a test or self-diagnosis mode that can easily and routinely run these checks.
O&M Actions	If your ATG ever fails a test or indicates a release, see Section 3 of this booklet for information on what to do next.
	Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your ATG, service all the ATG system components according to the manufacturer's service instructions. Tank probes and other components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.
	 Check your ATG system owner's manual often to answer questions and to make sure you know the ATG's operation and maintenance procedures. Call the ATG manufacturer or vendor for a copy of the owner's manual if you don't have one.
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Keep These	Keep results of your ATG system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
O&M Records	Keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.
	Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above.

Seco	ndary Containment With Interstitial Monitoring (for tanks & piping)
Description Of Release Detection	Secondary containment is a barrier between the portion of an UST system that contains product and the outside environment. Examples of secondary containment include an outer tank or piping wall, an excavation liner, and a bladder inside an UST. The area between the inner and outer barriers — called the interstitial space — is monitored manually or automatically for evidence of a leak.
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	 Make sure your interstitial monitoring equipment and any probes are certified for the types of tanks, piping, and stored contents on which the release detection system is used. Most manufacturers have their leak detection devices tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the manufacturer provide them to you. Use your release detection system to test for leaks at least every 30 days.
	Testing more often than monthly can catch leaks sooner and reduce cleanup costs and problems.
	Frequently test your release detection system according to the manufacturer's instructions to make sure it is working properly. Don't assume that your release detection system is working and never needs checking. Read your owner's manual, run the appropriate tests, and see if your system is set up and working properly. Some interstitial monitoring systems have a test or self-diagnosis mode that can easily and routinely run these checks.
	 If your interstitial monitoring ever fails a test or indicates a release, see Section 3 of this booklet for information on what to do next.
Perform These O&M Actions	Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your release detection system, service all the system components according to the manufacturer's service instructions. Tank probes and other components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.
	Keep interstitial monitoring access ports clearly marked and secured.
	Check your interstitial monitoring system owner's manual often to answer questions and to make sure you know the system's O&M procedures. Call the system's vendor or manufacturer for a copy of the owner's manual if you don't have one.
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Кеер	Keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
These O&M	Keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.
Records	Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above.

Statistica	I Inventory Reconciliation (SIR) (for tanks & piping)
Description Of Release Detection	SIR is typically a method in which a trained professional uses sophisticated computer software to conduct a statistical analysis of inventory, delivery, and dispensing data. You must supply the professional with data every month. There are also computer programs that enable an owner/operator to perform SIR. In either case, the result of the analysis may be pass, inconclusive, or fail.
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	Make sure your SIR vendor's methodology is certified for the types of tanks, piping, and product on which you use SIR. Most vendors have their leak detection methodology tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the vendor provide them to you.
	 Supply daily inventory data to your SIR vendor (as required) at least every 30 days. The vendor will provide you with your leak detection results after the statistical analysis is completed. Otherwise, use your computer software at least every 30 days to test your tank for leaks.
	See Section 3 of this manual if your UST system fails a leak test.
Porform	If you receive an inconclusive result, you must work with your SIR vendor to correct the problem and document the results of the investigation. An inconclusive result means that you have not performed leak detection for that month. If you cannot resolve the problem, treat the inconclusive result as a suspected release and refer to Section 3.
Perform These O&M Actions	If you use an ATG system to gather data for the SIR vendor or your software, periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your ATG, service all the ATG system components according to the manufacturer's service instructions. Tank probes and other components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually. Do this according to manufacturer's instructions. See the checklist for ATG systems on page 7.
	If you stick your tank to gather data for the SIR vendor or your software, make sure your stick can measure to one-eighth of an inch and can measure the level of product over the full range of the tank's height. You should check your measuring stick periodically to make sure you can read the markings and numbers and that the bottom of the stick is not worn.
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Кеер	Keep results of your SIR tests for at least 1 year. Unless you are keeping records of the 30-day release detection results and maintaining those records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
These O&M	• Keep all vendor performance claims for at least 5 years. This includes the certification of the SIR method discussed above.
Records	If you use an ATG system, keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.
	Keep the records of investigations conducted as a result of any monthly monitoring conclusion of inconclusive or fail for at least 1 year. This may include the results of a tightness test performed during the investigation or a re- evaluation based on corrected delivery or dispenser data.

	Vapor Monitoring (for tanks & piping)						
Description Of Release Detection	Vapor monitoring measures product vapors in the soil at the UST site to check for a leak. A site assessment must determine the number and placement of monitoring wells that make sure a release is detected. NOTE: vapor monitors will not work well with substances that do not easily vaporize (such as diesel fuel).						
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	Make sure your vapor monitoring equipment is certified for the types of stored contents on which the release detection system is used. Most manufacturers have their leak detection devices tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the manufacturer provide them to you.						
	 Use your release detection system to test for leaks at least every 30 days. Testing more often than monthly can catch leaks sooner and reduce cleanup costs and problems. Be sure you check all of your vapor monitoring wells. 						
	See Section 3 of this manual if your UST system fails a leak test.						
Perform These O&M Actions	Frequently test your release detection system according to the manufacturer's instructions to make sure it is working properly. Don't assume that your release detection system is working and never needs checking. Some electronic vapor monitoring systems have a test or self- diagnosis mode. If you have components (such as monitoring equipment, probes or sensors) for your vapor monitoring system, read your manual and test your equipment to see if it is working properly.						
	Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your release detection system, service all the system components according to the manufacturer's service instructions. Probes and other components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.						
	Keep your vapor monitoring wells clearly marked and secured.						
	Check your vapor monitoring system owner's manual often to answer questions and to make sure you know the system's operation and maintenance procedures. Call the system's vendor or manufacturer for a copy of the owner's manual if you don't have one.						
	 Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees. 						
Keep These O&M Records	Keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. You monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.						
	Keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.						
	 Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above. 						

	Groundwater Monitoring (for tanks & piping)
Description Of Release Detection	Groundwater monitoring looks for the presence of liquid product floating on the groundwater at the UST site. A site assessment must determine the number and placement of monitoring wells that make sure a release is detected. NOTE: this method cannot be used at sites where groundwater is more than 20 feet below the surface.
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	Make sure any automated groundwater monitoring equipment is certified for the types of stored contents on which the release detection system is used. Most manufacturers have their leak detection devices tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the manufacturer provide them to you. (Manual devices such as bailers are not generally certified.)
	 Use your release detection system to test for leaks at least every 30 days. Testing more often than monthly can catch leaks sooner and reduce cleanup costs and problems. Be sure you check all of your groundwater monitoring wells.
	See Section 3 of this manual if your UST system fails a leak test.
Perform	Frequently test your automated release detection system according to the manufacturer's instructions to make sure it is working properly. Don't assume that your release detection system is working and never needs checking. Some electronic groundwater monitoring systems have a test or self-diagnosis mode. If you have components (such as monitoring equipment, probes or sensors) for your groundwater monitoring system, read your manual and test your equipment to see if it is working properly. Manual devices should be periodically checked to make sure they are working properly.
These O&M Actions	Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your release detection system, service all the system components according to the manufacturer's service instructions. Probes and other components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.
	Keep your groundwater monitoring wells clearly marked and secured.
	Check your groundwater monitoring system owner's manual often to answer questions and to make sure you know the system's operation and maintenance procedures. Call the system's vendor or manufacturer for a copy of the owner's manual if you don't have one.
	 Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Keep These	 Keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
O&M Records	 Keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.
Records	Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above.

Inven	tory Control And Tank Tightness Testing (for tanks only)
Description Of Release Detection	This temporary method combines monthly inventory control with periodic tank tightness testing. Inventory control involves taking measurements of tank contents and recording the amount of product pumped each operating day, measuring and recording tank deliveries, and reconciling all this data at least once a month. This combined method also includes tightness testing, a sophisticated test performed by trained professionals. <i>NOTE: This combination method can only be used temporarily for up to 10 years after installing a new UST or for up to 10 years after your tank meets the corrosion protection requirements.</i>
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	Make sure your tank tightness testing method is certified for the types of tanks and stored contents on which the tightness test is used. Most tightness test methods are certified by a third party to verify that they meet specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the tightness tester provide them to you.
	Take inventory readings and record the numbers at least each day that product is added to or taken out of the tank. You may want to use the Daily Inventory Worksheet provided for you on the next page.
	 Reconcile the fuel deliveries with delivery receipts by taking inventory readings before and after each delivery. Record these readings on a Daily Inventory Worksheet (see next page).
	Reconcile all your data at least every 30 days. Use a Monthly Inventory Record (see page 14 for an example).
	Have a tank tightness test conducted at least every 5 years. This testing needs to be conducted by a professional trained in performing tank tightness testing.
Perform These	See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails a tightness test or if fails two consecutive months of inventory control.
O&M Actions	Ensure that your measuring stick can measure to the nearest one-eighth inch and can measure the level of product over the full range of the tank's height. You should check your measuring stick periodically to make sure that you can read the markings and numbers and that the bottom of the stick is not worn.
	Ensure that your product dispenser is calibrated according to local standards or to an accuracy of 6 cubic inches for every 5 gallons of product withdrawn.
	Measure the water in your tank to the nearest one-eighth inch at least once a month and record the results on the reconciliation sheet. You can use a paste that changes color when it comes into contact with water.
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Keep These	Keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
O&M Records	Keep the results of your most recent tightness test.
	Keep all certification and performance claims for tank tightness test performed at your UST site for at least 5 years.

Daily Inventory Worksheet

Facility Name:

Your Name: _____

Date:

Tank Identification					
Type Of Fuel					
Tank Size In Gallons					
End Stick Inches				1	
Amount Pumped	ţ	Ļ	Ļ	Ļ	Ļ
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading				1	
Totalizer Reading	1- 			1	
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading		þ			
Totalizer Reading	1				
Totalizer Reading			· · · · · ·		
Totalizer Reading					
Today's Sum Of Totalizers					
Previous Day's Sum Of Totalizers					
Amount Pumped Today					
Delivery Record	Ļ	Ļ	Ļ	Ļ	Ļ
Inches of Fuel Before Delivery					
Gallons of Fuel Before Delivery (from tank chart)					
Inches of Fuel After Delivery					
Gallons of Fuel After Delivery (from tank chart)					
Gallons Delivered (Stick) [Gallons After - Gallons Before]					
Gross Gallons Delivered (Receipt)					

Monthly Inventory Record

Month/Year :____/

Tank Identification & Type Of Fuel:___

Facility Name:___

Date Of Water Check: _____ Level Of Water (Inches):_

Daily Over (+) Or Short (-) Start Stick End Stick Inventory Book Initials Inventory (Gallons) Gallons Gallons Inventory (Gallons) Date Delivered Pumped [End - Book] (Inches) | (Gallons) (-) 1 (+) (=) 2 (+) (-) (=) 3 (+) (-) (=) 4 (+) (-) (=) 5 (+) (-) (=) 6 (+) (-) (=) 7 (+) (-) (=) 8 (+) (-) (=) 9 (+) (-) (=) 7 (+) (-) (=) 8 (+)(-) (=) 9 (+) (-) (=) 10 (-) (=) (+) 11 (+) (-) (=) 12 (+) (-) (=) 13 (+) (-) (=) 14 (+) (-) (=) 15 (+) (-) (=) 16 (-) (+) (=) 17 (-) (=) (+) 18 (+) (-) (=) 19 (+) (-) (=) 20 (-) (=) (+) 21 (+) (-) (=) 22 (+) (-) (=) 23 (+) (-) (=) 24 (+) (-) (=) 25 (+) (-) (=) 26 (-) (=) (+) 27 (+) (-) (=) 28 (-) (=) (+) 29 (+) (-) (=) 30 (+) (-) (=) 31 (+) (-) (=) Total Galions Pumped > Total Gallons Over Or Short > Compare these numbers Leak Check: Drop the last two digits from the Total Gallons Pumped number and enter here: + 130 gallons Is the total gallons over or short larger than leak check result? Yes No (circle one)

If your answer is Yes for 2 months in a row, **notify the regulatory agency** as soon as possible. Keep This Piece Of Paper On File For At Least 1 Year

Manua	I Tank Gauging (for tanks 1,000 gallons or less only)					
Description Of Release Detection	This method may be used only for tanks of 1,000 gallons or less capacity meeting certain requirements. These requirements (tank size, tank dimension, and test time) are found in the manual tank gauging record on the next page. Manual tank gauging involves taking your tank out of service for the testing period (at least 36 hours) each week, during which time the contents of the tank are measured twice at the beginning and twice at the end of the test period. The measurements are then compared to weekly and monthly standards to determine if the tank is tight.					
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	None required.					
	 Once a week, record two inventory readings at the beginning of the test, allow the tank to sit undisturbed for the time specified in the Manual Tank Gauging Record on the next page, and record two inventory readings at the end of the test (use any form comparable to the one on the following page). 					
	 Reconcile the numbers weekly and record them on a Manual Tank Gauging Record (see the next page). 					
	See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails the weekly standard.					
Perform These	At the end of 4 weeks, reconcile your records for the monthly standard and record the result on a Manual Tank Gauging Record (see the next page).					
O&M Actions	• See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails the monthly standard.					
ACTIONS	Ensure that your measuring stick can measure to the nearest one- eighth inch and can measure the level of product over the full range of the tank's height. You should check your measuring stick periodically to make sure that you can read the markings and numbers and that the bottom of the stick is not worn.					
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.					
Keep These O&M Records	Keep your manual tank gauging records for at least 1 year. Unless you are recording actual release detection results weekly and at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.					

Manual Tank Gauging Record

Tank Size	Minimum Duration Of Test	Weekly Standard (1 test)	Monthly Standard (4-test average)
up to 550 gallons	36 hours	10 gallons	5 gallons
551-1,000 gallons (when tank diameter is 64")	44 hours	9 gallons	4 gallons
551-1,000 gallons (when tank diameter is 48")	58 hours	12 gallons	6 gallons
551-1,000 gallons (also requires periodic tank tightness testing)	36 hours	13 gallons	7 gallons
1,001-2,000 gallons (also requires periodic tank tightness testing)	36 hours	26 gallons	13 gallons

Circle your tank size, test duration, and weekly/monthly standards in the table below:

Month	Year
Tank Identification:	
Person Completing Form:	
Facility Name:	

Compare your weekly readings and the monthly average of the 4 weekly readings with the standards shown in the table on the left.

If the calculated change exceeds the weekly standard, the UST may be leaking. Also, the monthly average of the 4 weekly test results must be compared to the monthly standard in the same way.

If either the weekly or monthly standards have been exceeded, the UST may be leaking. As soon as possible, call your implementing agency to report the suspected leak and get further instructions.

Start Test (month, day, and time)	First Initial Stick Reading	Second Initial Stick Reading	Average Initial Reading	Initial Gallons (convert inches to gallons) [a]	End Test (month, day, and time)	First End Stick Reading	Second End Stick Reading	Average End Reading	End Gallons (convert inches to gallons) [b]	Change In Tank Volume In Gallons + or () [ab]	Tank Passes Test (circle Yes or No)
Date: Time: AM/PM					Date: Time: AM/PM						Y N
Date: Time: AM/PM					Date: Time: AM/PM					1	Y N
Date: Time: AM/PM			· · · · · ·	1.1	Date: Time: AM/PM					-	Y N
Date: Time: AM/PM					Date: Time: AM/PM			·			Y N
Keep This I	Diaco Of Da	nor On E	ilo For At l	oast 1 Vo	ar		To see how	v close you are t	to the monthly		YN

Reep This Piece OFF ΟΓΑΓΕΒΑΣΙ standard, divide the sum of the 4 weekly readings by 4 and enter result here >

Ma	anual Tank Gauging And Tank Tightness Testing (for tanks 2,000 gallons or less only)					
Description Of Release Detection	This temporary method combines manual tank gauging with periodic tank tightness testing. It may be used only for tanks of 2,000 gallons or less capacity. Manual tank gauging involves taking your tank out of service for the testing period (at least 36 hours) each week, during which the contents of the tank are measured twice at the beginning and twice at the end of the test period. The measurements are then compared to weekly and monthly standards to determine if the tank is tight. This combined method also includes tightness testing, a sophisticated test performed by trained professionals. NOTE: This combination method can only be used temporarily for up to ten years after installing a new UST or for up to 10 years after your tank meets the					
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	 corrosion protection requirements. Make sure your tank tightness testing is certified for the types of tanks and stored contents on which the tightness test is used. Most tightness test methods are certified by a third party to verify that they meet specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the tightness tester provide them to you. 					
	 Once a week, record two inventory readings at the beginning of the test, allow the tank to sit undisturbed for the time specified in the Manual Tank Gauging Record on page 16, and record two inventory readings at the end of the test (use any form comparable to the one on page 16). Reconcile the numbers weekly and record them on a Manual Tank Gauging 					
	Record (see page 16).					
Desferre	 See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails the weekly standard. At the end of 4 weeks, reconcile your records for the monthly standard and record the result on a Manual Tank Gauging Record (see page 16). 					
Perform These	See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails the monthly standard.					
O&M Actions	Conduct a tank tightness test at least every 5 years. This testing needs to be conducted by a professional trained in performing tank tightness testing.					
	See Section 3 of this manual if your tank fails the tightness test.					
	Ensure that your measuring stick can measure to the nearest one-eighth inch and can measure the level of product over the full range of the tank's height. You should check your measuring stick periodically to make sure that you can read the markings and numbers and that the bottom of the stick is not worn.					
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.					
Keep These	Keep your manual tank gauging records for at least 1 year. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least weekly and every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.					
O&M	Keep the results of your most recent tightness test.					
Records	Keep all certification and performance claims for tank tightness test performed at your UST site for at least 5 years.					

Automa	tic Line Leak Detection (for pressurized piping only)
Description Of Release Detection Have Certification For Your Release Detection	 Line Leak Detection (for pressurized piping only) Automatic line leak detectors (LLDs) are designed to detect a catastrophic release from pressurized piping. Automatic LLDs must be designed to detect a leak at least as small as 3 gallons per hour at a line pressure of 10 psi within 1 hour. When a leak is detected, automatic LLDs must shut off the product flow, restrict the product flow, or trigger an audible or visual alarm. NOTE: Mechanical automatic LLDs need to be installed and operated as close as possible to the tank (LLDs are designed to detect a leak, restrict flow, etc. only between the detector and the dispenser). Make sure your release detection equipment is certified for the types of piping and stored contents on which the release detection system is used. Most manufacturers have their leak detection devices tested and certified by a third party to verify that their equipment meets specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the manufacturer provide them to you.
Method Perform These O&M Actions	 Frequently test your automatic LLDs according to the manufacturer's instructions to make sure it is working properly. Don't assume that your release detection system is working and never needs checking. Some monitoring systems have a test or self-diagnosis mode. Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your release detection system, service all the system components according to the manufacturers' service instructions. Components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.
	 See Section 3 of this manual if your LLD detects a leak. Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees. For at least a year, keep the annual test that demonstrates that the LLD is
Keep These O&M Records	 functioning properly. If used for monthly monitoring, keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment system may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right. Keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your release detection equipment for at least 1 year.
10. ÷.	 Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above.

	Line Tightness Testing (for piping only)
Description Of Release Detection	This method uses a periodic line tightness test to determine if your piping is leaking. Tightness testing can be performed by either a trained professional or by using a permanently installed electronic system (sometimes connected to an automatic tank gauging system).
Have Certification For Your Release Detection Method	 Make sure your line tightness testing or permanently installed electronic system is certified for the types of piping and stored contents on which the release detection system is used. Most tightness test methods and release detection equipment have been tested and certified by a third party to verify that the equipment or services meet specific performance requirements set by regulatory agencies. If you don't have certified performance claims, have the tightness tester or equipment manufacturer provide them to you. If line tightness testing is used for pressurized piping, the test must be
	conducted at least annually.
	 If line tightness testing is used for suction piping, the test must be conducted at least every three years. Safe suction piping as described at the bottom of page 3 may not need release detection testing.
Derform	This tightness testing must be conducted by a professional trained in performing line tightness testing or by using a permanently installed electronic system.
Perform These	 See Section 3 of this manual if your piping fails the tightness test or if the electronic system indicates a leak.
O&M Actions	Periodically have a qualified UST contractor, such as the vendor who installed your release detection system, service all the system components according to the manufacturers' service instructions. Components can wear out and must be checked periodically. Many vendors recommend or require this maintenance activity at least annually.
	Make sure employees who run, monitor, or maintain the release detection system know exactly what they have to do and to whom to report problems. Develop and maintain regular training programs for all employees.
Keep These O&M Records	Keep results of your release detection system tests for at least 1 year. Your monitoring equipment may provide printouts that can be used as records. Unless you are recording actual release detection results at least every 30 days and maintaining records for at least 1 year, you are not doing leak detection right.
	 If you use a permanently installed electronic system, keep all records of calibration, maintenance, and repair of your equipment for at least year.
	Keep all performance claims supplied by the installer, vendor, or manufacturer for at least 5 years. These records include the certification of your leak detection equipment described above.

30-Day Release Detection Monitoring Record

(May be used for monitoring wells, interstitial monitoring, and automatic tank gauging)

Release Detection Method:

Facility Name:

Date	Your Name	UST System (Tank & Piping) (Enter N for No Release Detected or Y for a Suspected Or Confirmed Release)			
		UST #	UST #	UST #	UST #
					-
					_
				1	
				-	
-					
				4	

Keep This Piece Of Paper And Any Associated Printouts On File For At Least 1 Year From The Date Of The Last Entry

Section 3 — Suspected Or Confirmed Releases

You need to be fully prepared to respond to releases **before** they may occur. You need to know what to do when release detection methods indicate a suspected or confirmed release. Be ready to take the following steps, as appropriate.

Stop The Release

- Take immediate action to prevent the release of more product.
- Turn off the power to the dispenser and bag the nozzle.
- Make sure you know where your emergency shutoff switch is located.
- Empty the tank, if necessary, without further contaminating the site. You may need the assistance of your supplier or distributor.

Contain The Release

Contain, absorb, and clean up any surface spills or overfills. You should keep enough absorbent material at your facility to contain a spill or overfill of petroleum products until emergency response personnel can respond to the incident. The suggested supplies include, but are not limited to, the following:

- Containment devices, such as containment booms, dikes, and pillows.
- Absorbent material, such as kitty litter, chopped corn cob, sand, and sawdust. (Be sure you
 properly dispose of used absorbent materials.)
- Mats or other material capable of keeping spill or overfill out of nearby storm drains.
- Spark-free flash light.
- Spark-free shovel.
- Buckets.
- Reels of caution tape, traffic cones, and warning signs.
- Personal protective gear.

Also, identify any fire, explosion, or vapor hazards and take action to neutralize these hazards.

Call For Help

Contact your local fire or emergency response authority. Make sure you have these crucial telephone numbers prominently posted where you and your employees can easily see them. See the next page for a form you can copy and post.

Report To Authorities

If you observe any of the following, contact your state's underground storage tank regulatory authority to report a suspected or confirmed release as soon as possible (within 24 hours):

- Any spill or overfill of petroleum that exceeds 25 gallons or that causes a sheen on nearby surface water. (Spills and overfills under 25 gallons that are contained and immediately cleaned up do not have to be reported. If they can't be quickly cleaned up they must be reported to your regulatory agency.)
- Any released regulated substances at the UST site or in the surrounding area such as the presence of liquid petroleum; soil contamination; surface water or groundwater contamination; or petroleum vapors in sewer, basement, or utility lines.
- Any unusual operating conditions you observe such as erratic behavior of the dispenser, a sudden loss of product, or an unexplained presence of water in the tank. However, you are not required to report if:
 - The system equipment is found to be defective, but not leaking, and is immediately repaired or replaced.
- Results from your release detection system indicate a suspected release. However, you are not required to report if:
 - The monitoring device is found to be defective and is immediately repaired, recalibrated, or replaced and further monitoring does not confirm the initial suspected release, or
 - In the case of inventory control, a second month of data does not confirm the initial result.

The next page contains a blank list for names and phone numbers of important contacts. Fill out this information for your facility so that you will know who to call in case of an emergency. Remove this page from the manual, copy it, fill it out, and post it in a prominent place at your facility.

Copy the next page and update it often. Make sure everyone at your UST facility is familiar with this list of contacts.
	Release Response Important Contact Information					
		Contact Name	Phone #			
State UST Agency: Local UST Agency: Fire Department: Ambulance: Police Department: Repair Contractor: Other Contacts:						
	✓ Relea	se Response Chec	klist			
a						
	Contain the release: Contain, absorb, and clean up any surface releases. Identify any fire, explosion, or vapor hazards and take action to neutralize these hazards.					
	Call for help and to report suspected or confirmed releases: Contact your local fire or emergency response authority. Contact your state's underground storage tank regulatory authority within 24 hours.					

Section 4 — Spill And Overfill Protection

The purpose of spill and overfill protection equipment is to eliminate the potential for a release during fuel deliveries. The equipment must be in working order and used properly to provide adequate protection from spills and overfills.

Even the best spill and overfill protection equipment can become faulty over time if not properly operated and maintained.

Only one gallon of fuel leaking each week from a poorly maintained spill bucket can result in up to 195 tons of contaminated soil in a year.

Improper maintenance of the spill bucket at the UST site pictured below contributed to significant contamination of soil and groundwater.

What's The Difference?

Spill Protection:

A spill bucket is installed at the fill pipe to contain the drips and spills of fuel that can occur when the delivery hose is uncoupled from the fill pipe after delivery.

Overfill Protection:

Equipment is installed on the UST that is designed to stop product flow, reduce product flow, or alert the delivery person during delivery **before** the tank becomes full and begins releasing petroleum into the environment.

The following pages in this section focus on how you can routinely make sure your spill and overfill equipment is operating effectively.



Operating And Maintaining UST Systems

What Are The Basics Of Spill Protection?

Your USTs must have catchment basins — also called spill buckets — installed at the fill pipe to contain spills that may occur as a result of fuel deliveries.

- The spill bucket is designed to temporarily contain product spills that might occur during fuel delivery. To contain a spill, the spill bucket must be liquid tight.
- The spill bucket is not designed to contain fuel for long periods of time. After each delivery, empty and dispose of contents properly.
- Spill buckets need to be large enough to contain any fuel that may spill when the delivery hose is uncoupled from the fill pipe. Spill buckets typically range in size from 5 gallons to 25 gallons.
- If you use a checklist for correct delivery practices (see page 33), spills should be eliminated or reduced to very small volumes that your spill bucket can easily handle.

If your UST *never* receives deliveries of more than 25 gallons at a time, the UST does not need to meet the spill protection requirements. Many used oil tanks fall into this category. Even though these USTs are not required to have spill protection, you should consider using spill protection as part of good UST system management.



Examples Of Spill Buckets

How Do You Maintain Your Spill Bucket?

The checklist below provides information on properly maintaining your spill bucket.

Spill Bucket O&M Checklist

 Keep your spill bucket empty of liquids. Some spill buckets are equipped with a valve that allows you to drain accumulated fuel into your UST. Others may be equipped with a manual pump so fuel can be put into your UST by pumping it through the fill pipe. However, keep in mind that when you pump out or drain your spill bucket into your UST, any water and debris may also enter the UST. If a basin is not equipped with drain valve or pump, then any accumulated fuel or water must be removed manually and disposed of properly.
 Periodically check your spill bucket to remove any debris.

- Periodically check your spill bucket to remove any debris. Debris could include soil, stones, or trash.
- Periodically check to see if your spill bucket is still liquid tight.
 Have a qualified UST contractor inspect your spill bucket for signs of wear, cracks, or holes.
 Based on this inspection, the contractor may suggest a test to determine if the spill bucket is tight or needs repair or replacement.

What Are The Basics Of Overfill Protection?

Your USTs must have overfill protection installed to help prevent the overfilling of tanks.

Three types of overfill protection devices are commonly used:

- Automatic shutoff devices
- Overfill alarms
- Ball float valves

Each of these forms of overfill protection is discussed in detail on the following pages.

If your UST *never* receives deliveries of more than 25 gallons at a time, the UST does not need to meet the overfill protection requirements. Many used oil tanks fall into this category. Even though these USTs are not required to have overfill protection, you should consider using overfill protection as part of good UST system management.

How Can You Help The Delivery Person Avoid Overfills?

To protect your business, you must make every effort to help the delivery person avoid overfilling your UST.

Use A Checklist On Correct Filling Practices

If correct filling practices are used, you will not exceed the UST's capacity — see page 33 for a checklist on correct filling procedures. Overfills are caused when the delivery person makes a mistake, such as ignoring an overfill alarm.

Use Signs, Alert Your Delivery Person

The delivery person should know what type of overfill device is present on each tank at your facility and what action will occur if the overfill device is triggered — such as a visual and/or audible alarm or that the product flow into the tank will stop or slow significantly.

Educate and alert your delivery person by placing a clear sign near your fill pipes, in plain view of the delivery person. An example of such a sign follows on the next page.

Delivery Person — Avoid Overfills

- An **overfill alarm** is used for overfill protection at this facility.
- Do not tamper with this alarm in any attempt to defeat its purpose.
- When the tank is 90% full, the overfill alarm whistles and a red light flashes.
- If you hear the alarm whistle or see the red light flashing,

Stop The Delivery Immediately!

Make Sure You Order The Right Amount Of Product

Also, you need to **make sure you've ordered the right amount of product for delivery**. Order only the quantity of fuel that will fit into 90% of the tank. For example, if you have a 10,000 gallon tank with 2,000 gallons already in the tank, you would order at the most a 7,000 gallon delivery (90% of 10,000 is 9,000 gallons; subtracting the 2,000 gallons already in the tank leaves a maximum delivery of 7,000 gallons). Use the checklist formula on page 33. Do your homework right and you reduce the chance of overfills.

What Should You Do To Operate And Maintain Your Automatic Shutoff Device?

The automatic shutoff device is a mechanical device installed in line with the drop tube within the fill pipe riser. It slows down and then stops the delivery when the product has reached a certain level in the tank. It should be positioned so that the float arm is not obstructed and can move through its full range of motion.

When installed and maintained properly, the shutoff valve will shut off the flow of fuel to the UST at 95% of the tank's capacity or before the fittings at the top of the tank are exposed to fuel.

You should not use an automatic shutoff device for overfill protection if your UST receives pressurized deliveries.



Basic O&M Checklist For Automatic Shutoff Devices

- □ A qualified UST contractor periodically checks to make sure that the automatic shutoff device is functioning properly and that the device will shut off fuel flowing into the tank at 95% of the tank capacity or before the fittings at the top of the tank are exposed to fuel:
 - Make sure the float operates properly.
 - Make sure there are no obstructions in the fill pipe that would keep the floating mechanism from working.
- You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.

What Should You Do To Operate And Maintain Your Electronic Overfill Alarm?

This type of overfill device activates an audible and/or visual warning to delivery personnel when the tank is either 90% full or is within one minute of being overfilled. The alarm *must* be located so it can be seen and/or heard from the UST delivery location. Once the electronic overfill alarm sounds, the delivery person has approximately one minute to stop the flow of fuel to the tank.

Electronic overfill alarm devices have no mechanism to shut off or restrict flow. Therefore, the fuel remaining in the delivery hose after the delivery has been stopped will flow into the tank as long as the tank is not yet full.



Basic O&M Checklist For Overfill Alarms

- A qualified UST contractor periodically checks your electronic overfill alarm to make sure that it is functioning properly and that the alarm activates when the fuel reaches 90% of the tank capacity or is within one minute of being overfilled:
 - Ensure that the alarm can be heard and/or seen from where the tank is fueled.
 - Make sure that the electronic device and probe are operating properly.
 - You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.

What Should You Do To Operate And Maintain Your Ball Float Valve?

The ball float valve — also called a float vent valve — is installed at the vent pipe in the tank and restricts vapor flow in an UST as the tank gets close to being full. The ball float valve should be set at a depth which will restrict vapor flow out of the vent line during delivery at 90% of the UST's capacity or 30 minutes prior to overfilling.

As the tank fills, the ball in the valve rises, restricting the flow of vapors out of the UST during delivery. The flow rate of the delivery will decrease noticeably and should alert the delivery person to stop the delivery.



For ball float values to work properly, the top of the tank must be air tight so that vapors cannot escape from the tank. Everything from fittings to drain mechanisms on spill buckets must be tight and be able to hold the pressure created when the ball float value engages.

You should not use a ball float valve for overfill protection if any of the following apply:

- Your UST receives pressurized deliveries.
- Your UST system has suction piping.
- Your UST system has single point (coaxial) stage 1 vapor recovery.

Basic O&M Checklist For Ball Float Valves

- A qualified UST contractor periodically checks to make sure that the ball float valve is functioning properly and that it will restrict fuel flowing into the tank at 90% of the tank capacity or 30 minutes prior to overfilling:
 - Ensure that the air hole is not plugged.
 - Make sure the ball cage is still intact.
 - Ensure the ball still moves freely in the cage.
 - Make sure the ball still seals tightly on the pipe.
- You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.

Operating And Maintaining UST Systems

	Spill And Overfill O&M Checklist
Spill Bucket	 Keep your spill bucket empty of liquids. Some spill buckets are equipped with a drainage valve which allows you to drain accumulated fuel into your UST. Others can be equipped with a manual pump so fuel can be put into your UST by pumping it through the fill pipe. However, keep in mind that when you pump out or drain your spill bucket into your UST, any water and debris may also enter the UST. If a spill bucket is not equipped with a drain valve or pump, then any accumulated fuel or water must be removed manually and disposed of properly. Periodically check your spill bucket to remove any debris. Debris could include soil, stones, or trash. Periodically check to see if your spill bucket is still liquid tight. Have a qualified UST contractor inspect your spill bucket for signs of wear, cracks, or holes. Based on this inspection, the contractor may suggest a test to determine if the spill bucket is tight or needs repair or replacement.
	 A qualified UST contractor periodically checks to make sure that the automatic shutoff device is functioning properly and that the device will shut off fuel flowing into the tank at 95% of the tank capacity or before the fittings at the top of the tank are exposed to fuel:
Automatic	Make sure the float operates properly,
Shutoff Devices	 Make sure that there are no obstructions in the fill pipe that would keep the floating mechanism from working.
	You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.
	A qualified UST contractor periodically checks your electronic overfill alarm to make sure that it is functioning properly and that the alarm activates when the fuel reaches 90% of the tank capacity or is within one minute of being overfilled:
Overfill	Ensure that the alarm can be heard and/or seen from where the tank is fueled.
Alarms	Make sure that the electronic device and probe are operating properly.
	You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.
	A qualified UST contractor periodically checks to make sure that the ball float value is functioning properly and that it will restrict fuel flowing into the tank at 90% of the tank capacity or 30 minutes prior to overfilling:
Dell	Ensure that the air hole is not plugged.
Ball Float	Make sure the ball cage is still intact.
Valves	Ensure the ball still moves freely in the cage.
	Make sure the ball still seals tightly on the pipe.
	You have posted signs that the delivery person can easily see and that alert the delivery person to the overfill warning devices and alarms in use at your facility.

What Are Your Responsibilities For Correct Filling Practices?

As an owner or operator you are responsible for ensuring that releases due to spilling or overfilling do not occur during fuel delivery.

As part of this responsibility, you must:

- Ensure the amount of product to be delivered will fit into the available empty space in the tank; and
- Ensure the transfer operation is monitored constantly to prevent overfilling and spilling.

One way help ensure the above requirements are met is to follow the checklist on the next page. The checklist describes activities to perform before, during, and after a fuel delivery.



Operating And Maintaining UST Systems

		Correct Filling Checklist				
	Y.					
		Post clear signs that alert delivery persons to the overfill devices and alarms in use at your facility.				
		Make and record accurate readings for product and water in the tank before fuel delivery.				
		Order only the quantity of fuel that will fit into 90% of the tank.				
What To Do		Remember, the formula for determining the maximum amount of gasoline to order is:				
Before Your USTs Are Filled		(Tank capacity in gallons X 90%) — Product currently in tank = Maximum amount of fuel to order				
		Example: (10,000 gal X 0.9) — 2,000 gal = 7,000 gal maximum amount to order				
		Ensure fuel delivery personnel know the type of overfill device present at the tank and what actions to perform if it activates. For example, use sample sign on page 27 of this chapter.				
		Review and understand the spill response procedures.				
		Verify that your spill bucket is empty, clean, and will contain spills.				
		Keep fill ports locked until the fuel delivery person requests access.				
	a	Have an accurate tank capacity chart available for the fuel delivery person.				
What To Do While Your USTs		The fuel delivery person makes all hook-ups. The person responsible for monitoring the delivery should remain attentive and observe the entire fuel delivery, be prepared to stop the flow of fuel from the truck to the UST at any time, and respond to any unusual condition, leak, or spill which may occur during delivery.				
Are Being Filled		Have response supplies readily available for use in case a spill or overfill occurs (see Section 3).				
		Provide safety barriers around the fueling zone.				
		Make sure there is adequate lighting around the fueling zone.				
	a	Following complete delivery, the fuel delivery person is responsible for disconnecting all hook-ups.				
What To Do		Return spill response kit and safety barriers to proper storage locations.				
After		Make and record accurate readings for product and water in the tank after fuel delivery.				
Your USTs Are Filled		Verify the amount of fuel received.				
		Make sure fill ports are properly secured.				
		Ensure the spill bucket is free of product and clean up any small spills.				

Section 5 — Corrosion Protection

To prevent leaks, all parts of your UST system that are underground and routinely contain product need to be protected from corrosion. The UST system includes the tank, piping, and ancillary equipment, such as flexible connectors, fittings, and pumps. Unprotected metal UST components can deteriorate and leak when underground electrical currents act upon them.

One way to protect UST components from corrosion is to **make them with nonmetallic, noncorrodible materials**, such as USTs made of (or clad or jacketed with) fiberglass reinforced plastic (FRP) or other noncorrodible materials — as illustrated by the FRP tank on the right. Noncorrodible USTs like these do not require O&M for corrosion protection.

UST components made from metal, however, that routinely contain product and are in direct contact with the ground need corrosion protection provided

by cathodic protection or (in some cases) lining the interior of the tank, as described below. These options require O&M.

Note: Metal tanks or piping installed after December 22, 1988 must have a dielectric coating (a coating that does not conduct electricity) in addition to the cathodic protection described below.

Cathodic Protection Using Sacrificial Anode Systems

Sacrificial anodes are buried and attached to UST components for corrosion protection — as illustrated on the right by an anode attached to a tank. Anodes are pieces of metal that are more electrically active than steel, and thus they suffer the destructive effects of corrosion rather than the steel they are attached to.

Cathodic Protection Using Impressed Current Systems

An impressed current system — as shown on the right uses a rectifier to provide direct current through anodes to the tank or piping to achieve corrosion protection. The steel is protected because the current going to the steel overcomes the corrosion-causing current flowing away from it. The cathodic protection rectifier must always be on and operating to protect your UST system from corrosion.





Corrosion Protection Using Internal Lining Of The Tank

This corrosion protection option applies only to tanks installed before December 22, 1988. These older tanks can be internally lined by trained professionals to meet the corrosion protection requirements — as shown on the right, in which a professional follows industry codes to safely and effectively line a tank's interior.



It may help you to see your corrosion protection options displayed in the following table.

Corrosion Protection Choices				
Option	Description			
Noncorrodible Material	The tank or piping is constructed of noncorrodible material.			
Steel Tank Clad Or Jacketed With A Noncorrodible Material	Examples of cladding or jacket material include fiberglass and urethane. Does not apply to piping.			
Coated And Cathodically Protected Steel Tanks Or Piping	Steel tank and piping is well-coated with a dielectric material and cathodically protected.			
Cathodically Protected Noncoated Steel Tanks Or Piping	This option is only for steel tanks and piping installed before December 22, 1988. Cathodic protection is usually provided by an impressed current system.			
Internal Lining Of Tanks	<i>This option is only for steel tanks installed before December 22, 1988.</i> A lining is applied to the inside of the tank. Does not apply to piping.			
Combination Of Cathodically Protected Steel And Internal Lining Of Tanks	<i>This option is only for steel tanks installed before December 22, 1988.</i> Cathodic protection is usually provided by an impressed current system. Does not apply to piping.			
Other Methods Used To Achieve Corrosion Protection	If you have tanks or piping that do not meet any of the descriptions above, check with your state UST agency to see if your UST system meets the requirements for corrosion protection. You also will need to ask about the operation, maintenance, and record keeping requirements applicable to this type of UST system.			

Note: In addition to tanks and piping, all other metal components in direct contact with the ground that routinely hold product — such as flexible connectors, swing joints, fittings, and pumps — must also be cathodically protected.

Use the O&M checklist on the next page. Following the checklist look for record keeping forms and discussions of special corrosion protection situations.

v	Basic O&M Checklist For Corrosion Protection
	You need to have a periodic test conducted by a qualified corrosion tester to make sure your cathodic protection system is adequately protecting your UST system. This test needs to be conducted:
	Within 6 months of installation.
Sacrificial	At least every 3 years after the previous test.
Anode	Within 6 months after any repairs to your UST system.
Cathodic Protection	 Make sure the professional tester is qualified to perform the test and follows a standard code of practice to determine that test criteria are adequate.
Systems	 If any test indicates your tanks are not adequately protected, you need to have a corrosion expert examine and fix your system.
	Testing more frequently can catch problems before they become big problems.
	You need to keep the results of at least the last two tests on file. See the next page for a cathodic protection test record keeping form.
	You need to have a periodic test conducted by a qualified corrosion tester to make sure your cathodic protection system is adequately protecting your UST system. This test needs to be conducted:
	Within 6 months of installation.
	At least every 3 years after the previous test.
	Within 6 months after any repairs to your UST system.
	 Make sure the professional tester is qualified to perform the test and follows a standard code of practice to determine that test criteria are adequate.
	If any test indicates your tanks are not adequately protected, you need to have a corrosion expert examine and fix your system.
Impressed	Testing more frequently can catch problems before they become big problems.
Current Cathodic	You need to keep the results of at least the last two tests on file. See next page for a cathodic protection test record keeping form.
Protection Systems	You need to inspect your rectifier at least every 60 days to make sure that it is operating within normal limits.
-	 This inspection involves reading and recording the voltage and amperage readouts on the rectifier. You or your employees can perform this periodic inspection.
	 Make sure your cathodic protection professional provides you with the rectifier's acceptable operating levels so you can compare the readings you take with an acceptable operating level. If your readings are not within acceptable levels, you must contact a cathodic protection professional to address the problem.
	□ You need to keep records of at least the last 3 rectifier readings. See page 39 for a 60-Day Inspection Results record keeping form.
	You should have a trained professional periodically service your impressed current system.
	Never turn off your rectifier!
Internally Lined	Within 10 years after lining and at least every 5 years thereafter, the lined tank must be inspected by a trained professional and found to be structurally sound with the lining still performing according to original design specifications. Make sure the professional performing the inspection follows a standard code of practice.
Tanks	Keep records of the inspection (as specified in industry standards for lining inspections).

Record For Periodic Testing Of Cathodic Protection Systems

(for use by a qualified cathodic protection tester)

Test Date: ___/___/ Facility Name/ID:_____

Note: Provide site sketch as directed on the back of this page.

Cathodic Protection (CP	') Tester Information:
Name:	Phone Number:
Address:	
Testing must be conducted by a qua	alified CP tester. Indicate your qualifications as a CP tester:
4 H	

Identify which of the following testing situations applies:

- Test required within 6 months of installation of CP system (installation date was _/_/_)
- Test required at least every 3 years after installation test noted above
- Test required within 6 months of any repair activity note repair activity and date below:

Indicate which industry standard you used to determine that the cathodic protection test criteria are adequate:

Cathodic Protection Test Method Used (check one)		
100 mV Cathodic Polarization Test		
-850 mV Test (Circle 1 or 2 below)		
1) Polarized Potential (instant off) 2) Potential with CP Applied, IR Drop Considered		
Note: All readings taken must meet the -850 mV criteria to pass		
Other Accepted Method (please describe):		

Is the cathodic protection system working properly? Yes

Yes No (circle one)

If answer is no, go to the directions at the bottom on the back of this page.

My signature below affirms that I have sufficient education and experience to be a cathodic protection tester; I am competent to perform the tests indicated above; and that the results on this form are a complete and truthful record of all testing at this location on the date shown.

CP Tester Signature:

Date:____

Keep This Paper On File For At Least Six Years

Site Sketch: Provide a rough sketch of the tanks and piping, the location of each CP test, and each voltage value obtained (use space below or attach separate drawing). Voltage readings through concrete or asphalt do not provide accurate readings and are not acceptable. Perform sufficient testing to evaluate the entire UST system.



- If CP system fails test, you must have a corrosion expert fix the system. If the answer was no, indicating that your CP system is not working, you must have a *corrosion expert* investigate and fix the problem. A corrosion expert has additional training, skills, and certification beyond the corrosion tester who filled out the bulk of this form. A corrosion expert must be:
 - Accredited/certified by NACE International (The Corrosion Society) as a corrosion specialist or cathodic protection specialist, or
 - Be a registered professional engineer with certification or licensing in corrosion control.

As long as you have the UST, be sure you keep a record that clearly documents what the corrosion expert did to fix your CP system.

Keep This Paper On File For At Least Six Years

60-Day Inspection Results For Impressed Current Cathodic Protection Systems

Facility Name:

Amp Range Recommended:

Voltage Range Recommended:

Date	Your Name	Voltage Reading	Amp Reading	Is Your System Running Properly? (Yes/No)
			5	
				-

- If the rectifier voltage and/or amperage output(s) are outside the recommended operating levels, contact a cathodic protection expert to address the problem.
- Never turn off your rectifier.
- Keep this record for at least 6 months after the date of the last reading.

Some Special Corrosion Protection Situations

What If You Have An STI-P3 Tank With A PP4 Test Station?

If you have a PP4 test station installed with an STI-P3 tank, you may perform the periodic testing of your cathodic protection system by using the meter provided to you with the PP4 test station.

- Don't forget to record the result of the reading and keep at least the last two results.
- If your test readings do not pass, you must take action to correct the problem. Call your installer and ask that the corrosion expert who designed the system examine it and correct the problem.

What If You Combine Internal Lining And Cathodic Protection?

If you chose the combination of internal lining and cathodic protection for meeting corrosion protection requirements on your UST, you may not have to meet the periodic inspection requirement for the lined tank. However, you must always meet the requirements for checking and testing your cathodic protection system as described in the basic O&M checklist for corrosion protection on page 36. The 10-year and subsequent 5-year inspections of the lined tank are not required if the integrity of the tank was ensured when cathodic protection was added. You should be able to show an inspector documentation of the passed integrity assessment.

Example 1:

If you have cathodic protection and internal lining applied to your tank at the same time, periodic inspections of the lined tank **are not** required because an integrity assessment of the tank is required prior to adding the cathodic protection and internal lining.

Example 2:

If you had cathodic protection added to a tank in 1997 that was internally lined in 1994 and the contractor did not perform an integrity assessment of the tank at the time cathodic protection was added (or you cannot show an inspector documentation of the passed integrity assessment), then periodic inspections of the lined tank **are** required because you cannot prove that the tank was structurally sound and free of corrosion holes when the cathodic protection was added. The lined tank needs to be periodically inspected because the lining may be the only barrier between your gasoline and the surrounding environment.

What If You Have A Double Walled Steel UST With Interstitial Monitoring And Cathodic Protection?

If you have a cathodically protected double walled steel tank and you use interstitial monitoring capable of detecting a breach in both the inner and outer wall or ingress of product and water as your method of leak detection, then you should monitor your cathodic protection system within six months of installation and following any activity that could affect the CP system.

If you are using impressed current cathodic protection, you still need to perform the 60day checks of your rectifier to make sure it is operating within normal limits.

- Testing the cathodic protection system more frequently may help catch problems quicker.
- If your test readings do not pass, you must take action to correct the problem. Call your installer and ask that the corrosion expert who designed the system examine it and correct the problem.
- Don't forget to keep at least the last two results of your cathodic protection testing.

Do All UST Sites Need Corrosion Protection?

A corrosion expert may be able to determine the soil at an UST site is not conducive to corrosion and will not cause the tank or piping to have a release during its operating life. If so, you must keep a record of that corrosion expert's analysis for the life of the tank or piping to demonstrate why your UST has no corrosion protection.

Section 6 — Frequent Walk-Through Inspections

You should conduct basic walk-through inspections of your facility **at least monthly** to make sure your essential equipment is working properly and you have release response supplies on hand.

These inspections would not be as thorough as following the O&M checklists presented earlier in this booklet, but they can provide a quick overview you can do more often than the longer checklists. You might think of this level of inspection as similar to automobile dashboard indicators that provide us with status warnings like low battery.

When you perform your walk-through inspection you should quickly check at least the following:

- Release Detection System: Is your release detection equipment working properly? For example, did you run a quick self-test of the ATG to verify it's working properly? Or did you check your manual dip stick to make sure it's not warped or worn?
- Spill Buckets: Are spill buckets clean, empty, and in good condition?
- Overfill Alarm (if you have one): Is your overfill alarm working and easily seen or heard?
- Impressed Current Cathodic Protection System (if you have one): Is your cathodic protection system turned on? Are you checking your rectifier at least every 60 days?
- Fill And Monitoring Ports: Are covers and caps tightly sealed and locked?
- Spill And Overfill Response Supplies: Do you have the appropriate supplies for cleaning up a spill or overfill?

In addition, good UST site management should also include the following quick visual checks:

- Dispenser Hoses, Nozzles, And Breakaways: Are they in good condition and working properly?
- Dispenser And Dispenser Sumps: Any signs of leaking? Are the sumps clean and empty?
- Piping Sumps: Any signs of leaking? Are the sumps clean and empty?

If you find any problems during the inspection, you or your UST contractor need to take action quickly to resolve these problems and avoid serious releases.

A frequent walk-through checklist is provided for your use on the next page.

Date Of Inspection			
Release Detection System: Inspect for proper operation.			
Spill Buckets: Ensure spill buckets are clean and empty.			
Overfill Alarm: Inspect for proper operation. Can a delivery person hear or see the alarm when it alarms?			
Impressed Current System: Inspect for proper operation.			
Fill And Monitoring Ports: Inspect all fill/monitoring ports and other access points to make sure that the covers and caps are tightly sealed and locked.			
Spill And Overfill Response Supplies: Inventory and inspect the emergency spill response supplies. If the supplies are low, restock the supplies. Inspect supplies for deterioration and improper functioning.			
Dispenser Hoses, Nozzles, And Breakaways: Inspect for loose fittings, deterioration, obvious signs of leakage, and improper functioning.			
Dispenser And Dispenser Sumps: Open each dispenser and inspect all visible piping, fittings, and couplings for any signs of leakage. If any water or product is present, remove it and dispose of it properly. Remove any debris from the sump.			
Piping Sumps: Inspect all visible piping, fittings, and couplings for any signs of leakage. If any water or product is present, remove it and dispose of it properly. Remove any debris from the sump.			

Your initials in each box below the date of the inspection indicate the device/system was inspected and OK on that date.

Section 7 — For More Information

This section identifies UST program contacts and other resources to help answer your questions and provide you with information about good UST management.

Internet Resources

Government Links

- # Directory of State UST Program Contacts: http://www.epa.gov/oust/states/statcon1.htm
- # Directory of State UST Program Internet Sites: http://www.epa.gov/oust/states/stateurl.htm
- # U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Office of Underground Storage Tanks Home Page: <u>http://www.epa.gov/oust</u>. To go directly to the compliance assistance section of the Home page go to: <u>http://www.epa.gov/swerust1/cmplastc/index.htm</u>
- # Tanks Subcommittee of the Association of State and Territorial Solid Waste Management Officials (ASTSWMO): <u>http://www.astswmo.org/programs_tanks.htm</u>
- # New England Interstate Water Pollution Control Commission (NEIWPCC): http://www.neiwpcc.org

Professional And Trade Association Links

- # American Petroleum Institute (API): http://www.api.org
- # American Society of Testing and Materials (ASTM): http://www.astm.org
- # Fiberglass Tank and Pipe Institute (FTPI): http://www.fiberglasstankandpipe.com
- # NACE International The Corrosion Society: <u>http://www.nace.org</u>
- # National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) : <u>http://www.nfpa.org</u>
- # Petroleum Equipment Institute (PEI): <u>http://www.pei.org</u>
- # Steel Tank Institute (STI): http://www.steeltank.com
- # Underwriters Laboratories (UL): http://www.ul.com

Free Informative Publications Available

The publications listed below are free and available from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). You can access these publications in the following ways.

- # Go to EPA's web site at <u>http://www.epa.gov/oust/pubs/index.htm</u> to order, read, or download documents online.
- # Write and ask for free publications by addressing your request to EPA's publication distributor: National Service Center for Environmental Publications (NSCEP), Box 42419, Cincinnati, OH 45242.
- # For free copies, call EPA's publication distributor's toll-free number at (800) 490-9198. Or go to <u>http://www.epa.gov/nscep/ordering.htm</u> for additional ordering methods.

Catalog Of EPA Materials On USTs

An annotated list of UST materials, including ordering information. Most of the leaflets, booklets, videos, and software items listed provide UST owners and operators with information to help them comply with federal UST requirements (32 pages).

Musts For USTs: A Summary Of Federal Regulations For Underground Storage Tank Systems

Plain language summary of federal UST requirements for installation, release detection, spill, overfill, and corrosion protection, corrective action, closure, reporting and recordkeeping. Updated & revised 1995 (36 pages).

Model Underground Storage Tank Environmental Results Program Workbook

Workbook, which states can modify to reflect their laws, helps improve owner and operator compliance with UST regulations. Contains general information about ERP; instructions on how to use the workbook; regulatory requirements, best management practices, and compliance checklists for USTs; and draft forms and worksheets in the appendices (164 pages). (Available on web only)

UST Systems: Inspecting And Maintaining Sumps And Spill Buckets – Practical Help And Checklist

Manual presents recommended inspection guidelines and best management practices for UST system sumps and spill buckets. Includes safety considerations; a general introduction to the kinds of sumps; basic maintenance procedures for sumps and spill buckets; and a sump and spill bucket inspection checklist (16 pages).

Straight Talk On Tanks: Leak Detection Methods For Petroleum Underground Storage Tanks

Explains federal regulatory requirements for leak detection and briefly describes allowable leak detection methods. Updated & revised 2005 (28 pages).

Getting The Most Out Of Your Automatic Tank Gauging System

Trifold leaflet provides UST owners and operators with a basic checklist they can use to make sure their automatic tank gauging systems work effectively and provide compliance with federal leak detection requirements.

Doing Inventory Control Right: For Underground Storage Tanks

Booklet describes how owners and operators of USTs can use inventory control and periodic tightness testing to temporarily meet federal leak detection requirements. Contains recordkeeping forms (16 pages).

Manual Tank Gauging: For Small Underground Storage Tanks

Booklet provides simple, step-by-step directions for conducting manual tank gauging for tanks 2,000 gallons or smaller. Contains recordkeeping forms (12 pages).

List Of Leak Detection Evaluations For UST Systems

A summary of specifications, based on third-party certifications, for over 275 systems that detect leaks from USTs and their piping. Each summary provides information on such items as certified detectable leak rate/threshold, test period duration, product applicability, calibration requirements, restrictions on the use of the device, and so on. (Available on web only)

List Of Integrity Assessment Evaluations For USTs

A list of integrity assessment procedures that have been successfully evaluated and certified by a qualified independent third party to meet specified performance criteria. (Available on web only)

Introduction To Statistical Inventory Reconciliation: For Underground Storage Tanks

Booklet describes how Statistical Inventory Reconciliation (SIR) can meet federal leak detection requirements (12 pages).

Closing Underground Storage Tanks: Brief Facts

Trifold leaflet presents "brief facts" on properly closing USTs in order to comply with federal closure requirements.

Underground Storage Tanks: Requirements And Options

Trifold leaflet alerts UST owners and operators who are "nonmarketers" (who do not sell stored petroleum) that they need either to find alternatives to managing their USTs or to make decisions about UST compliance.

Dollars And Sense: Financial Responsibility Requirements For Underground Storage Tanks Booklet summarizes the "financial responsibility" required of UST owners and operators (16 pages).

List Of Known Insurance Providers For Underground Storage Tanks

Provides UST owners and operators with a list of insurance providers who may be able to help them comply with financial responsibility requirements by providing suitable insurance mechanisms (12 pages). (Available on web only)

Financing Underground Storage Tank Work: Federal And State Assistance Programs Booklet identifies potential sources of financial assistance to cover the costs of upgrading, replacing, or closing an UST, or of cleaning up an UST release. Updated and revised March 1999 (23 pages).

State Regulatory Agency Contacts

See EPA's web site at <u>http://www.epa.gov/oust/states/statcon1.htm</u> for state underground storage tank program contact information.

United States Environmental Protection Agency Solid Waste And Emergency Response 5401G EPA 510-B-05-002 September 2005 www.epa.gov

Getting The Most Out Of Your Automatic Tank Gauging System

As an owner or operator of an underground storage tank, you have invested a lot of money in your automatic tank gauging system to detect leaks—but are you getting your money's worth?

If you don't operate your automatic tank gauging system (ATGS) effectively, you may be letting stored product leak into the environment. If so, you may face costly cleanups and liability actions. Also, you can be cited and fined for not meeting the federal requirements for properly operating and maintaining an ATGS to detect leaks from underground storage tanks (USTs).

Note that a simple ATGS will detect leaks only from tanks. To detect leaks from piping, you will need an ATGS that supports connection to line leak detectors.

The checklist that follows can help you avoid some common problems and make sure your ATGS is working as required:

- # Know your ATGS. Insist that your ATGS installer trains you and provides clear instructions in the proper operation and maintenance of the ATGS.
- # Make sure your ATGS is constantly "on" and plugged into a power source. This may sound obvious, but inspectors have written many citations when they discovered that the ATGS was "off" and not monitoring for leaks.

- # Respond to alarms. Ignoring an alarm defeats the purpose for having the ATGS. Don't ignore the "FAIL" alarm. Large leaks have gone undetected when operators ignored an alarm or turned their ATGS off.
- # Run your ATGS in its "test mode" at least once a month. You must test when tank is relatively full. Since an ATGS does not detect leaks above the product level, test when the tank is as full as it typically gets (try testing soon after delivery, but after product settles). Also, you should test frequently. The more frequently you test, the greater the likelihood you will detect leaks as quickly as possible. The earlier you detect a leak, the easier and less costly the cleanup.
- # Have your ATGS maintained and calibrated according to manufacturers' instructions. Make sure you read the directions in the manual that came with your ATGS. Use the manufacturer or installer representative's phone number to get answers to any questions you have about using the ATGS correctly. Don't hesitate to contact the manufacturer or installer for help.
- # Report problems. You must report test results indicating a leak to your implementing agency (usually your state environmental agency), generally within 24 hours. You do not need to report if the ATGS is found to be defective, is repaired immediately, recalibrated or replaced, and subsequent monitoring shows tank is tight. You must immediately investigate and confirm all suspected leaks. When in doubt, report.

Keep records. Federal regulations require you to keep the following records:

Keep for at least one year:

- Monthly test results.
- Documentation of all calibration, maintenance, and repair.

Keep for at least five years:

- Any written performance claim for your ATGS. This will usually be an evaluation document signed by a third-party evaluator showing how a sample ATGS performed under test conditions.
- Manufacturer-supplied schedules for calibration and maintenance.

Keep records either at the UST site or at a readily available alternative site, and provide them for inspection upon request.

Put ATGS monitoring in the most responsible hands. Do not rely on the vigilance of part-time or under-trained employees. If necessary, have ATGS alarms go to a central, 24-hour contact or use other mechanisms that put ATGS monitoring in the most responsible hands.

> Check state and local regulations. State or local regulations may differ from the federal requirements, so find out which requirements apply to your UST. Check with your implementing agency.

Please note: You may need to continue doing monthly inventory control as you use your ATGS. If your ATGS was installed after December 22, 1990 and does not meet performance standards for minimum leak detection rates, you must continue to perform proper inventory control. Check the third-party evaluation of your ATGS to see if it meets the performance standard requiring ATGS to detect a leak of 0.2 gallons per hour with 95% probability of detection and 5% probability of false alarm. If you are not sure, check with your implementing agency.

Need More Information?

EPA can provide free, plain-English publications that concisely describe all aspects of federal UST requirements.

To order free publications, determine if your tanks need to meet federal UST requirements, get more information about UST requirements, or identify state regulatory authorities, please call **EPA's tollfree Hotline at 800-424-9346**. Remember, requirements and deadlines may be different in some states, so check with your state UST program office.

You can also find UST publications, links to state regulatory authorities, and other UST information at EPA's Office of Underground Storage Tanks Web site at http://www.epa.gov/OUST/ Remember, it's in your best interest that your ATGS works and detects leaks as soon as possible—

> before leaks become big cleanup and liability problems.

Protect your ATGS investment by making sure your ATGS installer:

- Trains you in proper operation of the ATGS.
- Demonstrates that the ATGS has been correctly installed and programmed for the tank it monitors.
- Gives you an operation manual, schedules and documentation for calibration/maintenance, third-party evaluation, and phone numbers for technical support.
- Schedules maintenance with you as required by manufacturers' instructions.

United States Environmental Protection Agency EPA 510-F-98-011 March 1998 www.epa.gov

Solid Waste and Emergency Response (5401G)

EPA Getting The Most Out Of Your Automatic Tank Gauging System





UST Systems: Inspecting And Maintaining Sumps And Spill Buckets

Practical Help And Checklist



Printed on recycled paper

Contents

Introduction 1	I
Who Should Read This Manual?	
How Will This Manual Help You?	
Why Should You Care About Sump Maintenance?	
Safety Considerations	}
Getting To Know Your Sumps 4	ŀ
What Is A Sump?	ŀ
What Kinds Of Sumps Are Associated With My UST System And Where Are They Located?4	1
How Do You Access Your Sumps And Spill Buckets?	
Basic Maintenance Procedures For Sumps And Spill Buckets	,
What Can You Do To Ensure Your Sumps and Spill Buckets Are	
In Good Condition?	7
What Should You Look For When You Inspect Your Turbine, Dispenser, And	
Transition/Intermediate Sumps?	
What Should You Look For When You Inspect Your Spill Buckets?	2
Where Can You Get More Information On This Topic?15	5

Appendix A: Sample Underground Storage Tank Sump And Spill Bucket Inspection Checklist

This document provides information on inspecting and maintaining sumps and spill buckets. The information provided in this manual is not intended to replace or contradict your specific manufacturer's instructions for maintaining your sumps. Nothing in this manual is intended to endorse or criticize any specific type of equipment or any manufacturer. Photographs of common sump problems are provided for instructional purposes only. This document does not replace existing federal or state regulations, nor is it a regulation itself - it does not impose legally binding requirements. For regulatory requirements regarding UST systems, refer to the federal regulations governing underground storage tank systems (40 CFR Part 280) or corresponding state regulations.

Additional copies of this manual are available at no cost by calling EPA's toll-free distribution center at 800-490-9198. Or you can download a color copy by going to OUST's World Wide Web Home Page at <u>http://www.epa/gov/oust/pubs</u>

Introduction

Who Should Read This Manual?

This manual is intended for owners and operators of underground storage tank (UST) systems; specifically, anyone who oversees the operation and maintenance of UST systems that contain and dispense petroleum products. UST owners/operators should ensure that only qualified personnel conduct inspection and maintenance activities.

How Will This Manual Help You?

This manual covers recommended inspection guidelines and best management practices for sumps associated with your UST system. This manual will:

- Help you identify and inspect the sumps associated with your UST system, including the equipment in your sumps.
- Explain some simple steps you can take to maintain your sumps and the equipment in your sumps, as well as identify potential problems.
- Provide you with tips for fixing common problems before they cause a release to the environment.

For more complete guidance on how to operate and maintain your UST system, refer to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) document, *Operating And Maintaining Underground Storage Tank Systems, Practical Help And Checklists (EPA 510-B-05-002, May 2005)*.

Why Should You Care About Sump Maintenance?

Despite advances that have greatly reduced the threat of petroleum releases from UST systems into the environment, some UST systems continue to experience releases. Inadequate operation and maintenance is one reason these systems continue to experience releases. After reading this manual, you should be able to identify the different types of sumps associated with your UST system and be familiar with how to identify some common sumprelated problems.

The average cleanup cost for a leaking UST is about \$100,000. The cost can be more than \$1,000,000 if groundwater is affected. Sumps, including the sumps beneath dispensers, sumps around the submersible pump (turbine) head¹, transition/intermediate sumps, and spill buckets are common sources of releases. Releases of even small volumes of product can seep into the ground and contaminate soil and groundwater. Inspecting and maintaining your sumps is generally simple and can prevent or minimize such releases.

While this manual addresses a number of issues related to sump maintenance, it may not cover some details specific to your particular sumps. Keep in mind the information provided in this manual is not intended to replace or contradict your specific manufacturer's instructions for maintaining your sumps and the equipment in your sumps.



Diagram of an UST system

This manual presents practical help and a checklist for inspecting and maintaining sumps. State and local agencies may require these or other activities. Please check with your state or local agency to determine their specific requirements.

¹ Submersible turbine pumps are often known by their acronym STP.

Safety Considerations

If you perform sump inspection and maintenance activities, you should be experienced and aware of hazards and safety issues. Chances are you will be working in a high-traffic area, such as a gas station. You should properly mark off your work area and take appropriate steps to protect yourself. You should have the following items:

- Safety barriers, such as traffic cones or yellow plastic tape to mark off your work area
- Orange safety vest
- Hard hat (for construction sites)
- Steel-toed boots
- First-aid kit
- Chemical resistant gloves

You should consider these additional safety precautions:

- Sump lids may be large and very heavy and may require more than one person to lift. Use caution when lifting large steel lids.
- Be aware of the possibility of explosive or harmful vapors when inspecting and maintaining sumps. Avoid breathing in petroleum vapors.
- Please note that OSHA designates some sumps as confined spaces. See OSHA's standard on confined spaces in Title 29 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Part 1910.146.

http://www.osha.gov/pls/oshaweb/owadisp.show_documen t?p_table=STANDARDS&p_id=9797



Person wearing safety gear while inspecting a sump



Person removing a sump lid within a marked inspection area

Getting To Know Your Sumps

What Is A Sump?

A sump is a subsurface area (pit) designed to provide access to equipment located below ground and, when contained, to prevent liquids from releasing into the environment.

Sumps may or may not be contained. Contained sumps have sides and a bottom, are designed to be liquid tight, and may have a special cover designed to keep out water. Uncontained sumps generally do not have a bottom and are not designed to prevent liquid from entering or exiting the sump. These sumps may use wooden or metal sheeting to restrict the slumping of soil or crushed rock onto the equipment and to prevent the surface pavement from buckling or caving.

What Kinds Of Sumps Are Associated With My UST System And Where Are They Located?

The types of sumps likely to be associated with your UST system are:

Turbine Sumps – Turbine sumps are designed to provide access to the turbine area above the tank. The turbine area may house the submersible turbine pump head, piping, line leak detectors, interstitial monitoring devices, wiring, and other equipment. You generally will find turbine sumps directly above your USTs. Turbine sump lids generally range from 3 to 4 feet in diameter and can be round, oval, square, or rectangular in shape.

Dispenser Sumps – Dispenser sumps are designed to provide access to piping, flex connectors, shear valves, and other equipment located beneath the dispenser. Dispenser sumps are found directly under your dispensers.



Uncontained turbine sump



Contained turbine sump



Contained dispenser sump

Transition/Intermediate Sumps – Transition/intermediate sumps are less common than other sumps, but can be found along the piping runs that connect the tanks to the dispensers, and are designed to provide access to the piping. Transition sumps are used to transition from above-ground piping to below-ground piping or, in some cases, to transition between different types of piping. Intermediate sumps are located at key points in the piping system (e.g., low spots, branches, tees). Transition/intermediate sump lids generally range from 3 to 4 feet in diameter and can be round, oval, square, or rectangular in shape.

Spill Buckets – Spill buckets are contained sumps installed at the fill and/or vapor recovery connection points to contain drips and spills of fuel that can occur during delivery. Spill buckets are located where the delivery driver connects the product and/or vapor recovery hoses to your tank. Spill buckets can be found directly above your UST, at a location that is away from your UST (remote), or both. They typically range in size from 5 to 25 gallons, and lids range from 1 to 2 feet in diameter. Spill buckets may also be installed within a larger sump, similar in construction to a turbine sump, for secondary containment. In this case, you will only need to open your smaller lids to access your spill buckets.

Spill Bucket Lid

Turbine Sump Lid



View of sump lids



Transition/intermediate sump



Spill bucket



Fill and vapor recovery lids installed within a larger sump lid

Did You Know? Most UST systems must have spill buckets at each fill pipe where fuel is delivered into the UST. Some facilities also may have a second spill bucket around the Stage I vapor recovery line.

How Do You Access Your Sumps And Spill Buckets?

You may need tools such as a large screwdriver, pry bar, wrench, or hammer to open your sump lids. Composite lids may require a specialized tool that you probably have on site. Have someone help you in lifting large lids, as they may be very heavy. Use caution when opening the lids and be aware of the following:

- Square, rectangular, or oval sump lids can fall through the opening and damage the piping, submersible pump, or tank.
- Round lids, while not typically capable of falling into the sump, may swing down and damage the turbine head or line leak detector.
- If applicable, follow your equipment manufacturer's recommendations if special instructions are necessary to open the sump lids.
- You may need a key to remove the dispenser cover in order to access the dispenser sumps.

Generally, sumps will have a traffic load rated lid, beneath which may be either direct access to the equipment or, if contained, an inner lid covering the contained area.



Circular steel sump lid pulled back to show the inner lid covering the turbine sump



Square steel sump lid pulled up to show the inside of an uncontained turbine sump



Circular spill bucket lid pulled back to show the fill port with a spill bucket



Dispenser cover pulled off to show the dispenser piping and equipment
Basic Maintenance Procedures For Sumps And Spill Buckets

What Can You Do To Ensure Your Sumps and Spill Buckets Are In Good Condition?

Maintaining your sumps and spill buckets will involve gaining access to them, inspecting them on a regular basis, assessing whether any problems exist, and ensuring any problems are addressed. For serious problems (e.g., obvious leaks occurring on the piping and equipment, cracked spill buckets or sidewalls, cracked or missing seal around the lid), it's best to contact your UST contractor or the manufacturer of your UST equipment to have the problem fixed. Appendix A contains a sample checklist you may want to use to guide your sump inspections.

What Should You Look For When You Inspect Your Turbine, Dispenser, And Transition/Intermediate Sumps?

Are The Lids Tight And Sealed Correctly? Check to ensure the lids to the turbine, transition, and intermediate sumps create a tight seal when closed and are securely fastened. The seals of the sump lids often dry out, crack, and require replacement; so you need to ensure they are in good condition. Water in your sumps may be an indication of a bad seal.

Are The Sump Walls Intact? Check to ensure the walls of your sump are intact and are not slumping or warping. If your sump is not contained, check the sidewalls to ensure there is no caving.

Note: To avoid accumulation of surface water, you should check the seals of your sumps' lids more frequently if they are located at a low point on the property or in the path of surface water runoff.

If you identify or suspect a release of fuel to the environment, report this to your implementing agency. For a list of state UST websites, go to: http://www.epa.gov /oust/states/ statcon1.htm



Contained turbine sump full of liquid

Is The Sump Free Of Debris, Liquid, Or Ice? Debris, liquid, and ice can damage equipment, reduce capacity (if contained), and interfere with your equipment's ability to operate correctly. For example, water in your sump will reduce capacity and may cause metal equipment in your sump to corrode. Fuel in your sump will also reduce capacity and may damage some plastic sumps and other components not designed for long term contact with petroleum. Similarly, used dispenser filters may contain small amounts of petroleum, so they should not be left inside your sump. You should carefully remove and properly dispose of any debris, liquid, or ice in your sumps.



Dry, debris-free contained turbine sump



Contained sump with liquid and debris

Is The Sump Free Of Cracks Or Holes? Examine your contained sumps for signs of damage (e.g., cracks or holes). Check to ensure no cracks are present around the areas where components, such as wiring conduit and piping, enter your sumps. Cracks and holes mean your sump will no longer contain product or prevent releases to the environment.

Are Sump Components Leak-Free? Check to ensure the piping, fittings, and connections in your sump are not leaking or dripping fuel.

Is The Sump Free Of Staining/New Staining? Check to ensure no new stains are present since your last inspection. New staining indicates a drip or spill has occurred.



Staining

Did You Know? Some sensors may alarm only when in contact with petroleum. If covered completely with water, they will not alarm, even in the event of a petroleum leak. **Are The Sensors Positioned Correctly?**² If you have sensors, check to ensure they are positioned properly in the lowest part of your sump and below the piping entry. Sensors should not be raised as the result of false alarms or for any other reason. Raised or disabled sensors will take longer or fail to detect a leak and could violate regulatory requirements.

Sump sensor



Sump sensor in contained turbine sump



Float sump sensor



Liquid sump sensor

Are All Penetrations Into The Sump In Good Condition?² Check to ensure all areas where electrical wires, conduits, and piping enter the sump are sealed. Cracked or loose seals around the penetrations can allow liquids to enter the sump and can allow fuel to be released into the surrounding soils if a release occurs inside the sump.



Sump penetration seals in poor condition



Sump penetration seals in good condition

Did You Know? A crack or hole in your sump below the sump sensor will not allow liquid to accumulate in the sump to a level necessary to activate the sensor. As a result. liquid may be released undetected. Such cracks or holes need to be repaired immediately.

Did You Know? Some plastic flexible piping is installed within a larger pipe (or chase). There may be a seal between the primary pipe and the chase. Check with the piping maker to determine the proper position of the seal.

² Only for contained sumps

Are The Test Boots Positioned Correctly And In Good

Condition?³ A test boot is found on secondarily-contained piping and is a flexible sleeve usually made of rubber with a valve located either at the entry to the sump or on the piping in the sump. It is used to test the space between the inner and outer piping walls for tightness. Check to ensure the test boots are in good condition, not cracked or torn, and positioned correctly in the sump.

To ensure a leak can be detected by your leak detection equipment, test boots should be positioned so they allow product to enter your sump if a leak from the primary piping occurs. There are a variety of different configurations for test boots. If you are unsure of the appropriate configuration, check with your contractor.



Test boot located in a sump



Test boots positioned at sump wall, right test boot is torn

Is The Piping And Other Equipment In Good Condition?

Sumps may contain various types of piping and equipment such as leak detection equipment, turbine motors, line leak detectors, sensors, conduits, and flex connectors.



Contained turbine sumps and equipment in good condition

Did You Know? If your metal piping, including metal flex connectors, is in contact with the ground, it must be protected from corrosion.

³ Typically only for contained sumps

When inspecting the piping and equipment in your sumps, you should watch for the following conditions:

- For metal piping, check to ensure the piping is not severely corroded, in contact with the ground if it does not have corrosion protection, or otherwise degraded.
- For fiberglass piping, check to ensure the piping is not cracked, delaminated, or otherwise degraded.
- For flexible piping, check to ensure the piping does not have abnormal bends, breaks, cracks, or kinks; is not bulging, swelling, or growing; has not become soft, spongy, or discolored; and is not otherwise distorted or degraded.
- Check to ensure the fittings and flexible connectors are not twisted or misaligned and the flexible connectors are not cracked, kinked, etc.
- Check to ensure other pieces of equipment, including pump head, line leak detector, and sensors, are not visibly damaged, severely corroded, etc.



Flexible piping is cracked



Metal flexible connector is twisted due to growth of flexible plastic piping



Equipment and metal piping covered with dirt in uncontained sump



Fiberglass piping is cracked



Flexible piping is degraded due to microbial growth



Flexible piping is kinked



Flexible piping is bulging

What Should You Look For When You Inspect Your Spill Buckets?

Are The Lids To Your Spill Buckets In Good Condition? Check to ensure the lids to your spill buckets are in good condition so they will keep water out when the lid is closed. Ensure that when the lids to your spill buckets are in the closed position, they create a good seal and are secured tightly. Some spill buckets contain a rubber gasket inside the cover; check to ensure the rubber gasket is in good condition and creates a proper seal when the lid is closed.



Cracked spill bucket lid

Spill bucket lid gasket

Check to ensure the lid is not touching the fill cap. This situation should be repaired because it could potentially damage the fill pipe and the tank if it is in an area where vehicles drive over the lid.

Is The Spill Bucket Free Of Debris, Liquid, Or Ice? Examine your spill buckets to determine whether they contain debris, liquid, or ice. For example, water in your spill bucket will reduce capacity and may cause metal equipment in your sump to corrode. Fuel in your spill bucket will also reduce capacity and may damage some plastic spill buckets not designed for long term contact with petroleum. You should carefully remove and properly dispose of any debris, liquid, or ice found in your spill buckets during your inspections. You should also check for and remove any liquid and debris present in your spill buckets before and after every delivery.

Spill bucket that contains liquid

12

A missing or damaged spill bucket lid may be a safety hazard. Replace it as soon as possible. Until the lid is replaced, cover and barricade the area to prevent potential accidents.

UST Systems: Inspecting And Maintaining Sumps And Spill Buckets

Some spill buckets are equipped with a valve that allows you to drain accumulated liquid into your UST. Others may be equipped with a manual pump so fuel can be transferred to your UST system by pumping it through the fill pipe or removing the fuel and disposing of it properly. However, keep in mind that when you pump out or drain your spill bucket into your UST, any water and debris present also will enter the UST. This could lead to internal corrosion, dispensing problems, and the need to remove contaminated water from the tank. If your spill bucket is not equipped with a drain valve or pump, you can still remove the liquid and debris and dispose of them appropriately. Liquid can be removed with a portable pump, such as the one on the right.



Spill bucket with a drain valve



Spill bucket with a manual pump

Is The Spill Bucket Free Of Cracks Or Holes? Examine the spill buckets for evidence of cracks or holes. If you have a metal bucket, check for corrosion and rust. Also check for deformations in the spill buckets or separation of the spill bucket from the fill pipe.



Portable pump

If your spill bucket is always dry, this may be an indication that it is not able to contain product. You may need to test to ensure it is liquid tight.



Spill bucket in poor condition – note the gap between the spill bucket and the fill pipe

Are The Drain Valves Operational? Some spill buckets have drain valves. Check to ensure the drain valve is free of debris and operational (e.g., it can close tightly and be opened to drain fuel in the spill bucket). If the drain valve is left open:

- It will act as a vent
 - Possibly affecting the ability of your overfill device to function properly;
 - Allowing potentially dangerous vapors to build up in the spill bucket or to be released to the soil or groundwater;
 - Possibly affecting the operation of the Stage II vapor recovery system.
- It can allow water and debris to enter your tank.



Spill bucket drain valve

Never pump fuel from your spill buckets into storm or sewer drains as a method of disposal. Improper disposal can contaminate surface and groundwater, result in vapor/explosion hazards, damage sewage treatment plants, and may be in violation of state or federal law.

Where Can You Get More Information On This Topic?

Federal Agencies

U.S. EPA Office of Underground Storage Tanks http://www.epa.gov/oust

U.S. Department of Labor Occupational Safety and Health Administration <u>http://www.osha.gov</u> 1-800-321-OSHA (6742)

Organizations

API - American Petroleum Institute www.api.org (202) 682-8000

FTPI - Fiberglass Tank and Pipe Institute www.fiberglasstankandpipe.com (281) 568-4100

NACE International - Formerly National Association of Corrosion Engineers <u>www.nace.org</u> (281) 228-6200

NFPA - National Fire Protection Association <u>www.nfpa.org</u> (617) 770-3000

PEI - Petroleum Equipment Institute <u>www.pei.org</u> (918) 494-9696

STI - Steel Tank Institute www.steeltank.com (847) 438-8265

Publications

The publications listed below are free and available from the U.S. EPA. You can access these publications via EPA's website or you can call, write to, or fax EPA.

- You can download, read, or order documents from <u>http://www.epa.gov/oust/pubs/index.htm</u>
- To order free copies or ask questions, call EPA's publication distribution toll-free number at 800-490-9198 or fax301-604-3408. You can also write and ask for free publications by addressing your request to EPA's publication distributor: National Service Center for Environmental Publications (NSCEP), Box 42419, Cincinnati, OH 45242.

Operating and Maintaining Underground Storage Tank Systems: Practical Help and Checklists, U.S., EPA, Office of Underground Storage Tanks, Washington DC, EPA 510-B-05-002, May 2005.

Musts for USTs: A Summary of the New Regulations for Underground Storage Tank Systems, U.S. EPA, Solid Waste and Emergency Response, Washington DC, EPA-510-K-95-002, July 1995.

Model Underground Storage Tank Environmental Results Program Workbook, U.S. EPA, Solid Waste and Emergency Response, Washington DC, EPA R-04-003, June 2004.

Other Sources

For additional information on UST system operation and maintenance, go to U.S. EPA Office of Underground Storage Tanks, List of Operation and Maintenance Tools http://www.epa.gov/oust/ustsystm/tanko&m.htm

For links to state UST websites go to http://www.epa.gov/oust/states/statcon1.htm Note: Federal UST regulations do not require you to report your maintenance activities, use this form, or keep any specific records of your sump inspection and maintenance practices.

Sample Underground Storage Tai	nk Su	mp	And S	Spill E	Buck	et Ins	spect	ion	Chec	klist]
Name:	Date/T	Time O	of Inspect	lion:								
Comments/Follow-Up Needed:												
			_	_	-							_
												-
							_					_
											_	-
hite and an area to a t		- 7			10							
Choose yes o Choosing no on any iten When you have co	indicate	es a pr	oblem th	at shoul	d be co							
Turbine/Transition/Intermediate Sumps	Sump	No.: _	<u>at a</u> ()	Sump	No.:		Sump	No.:		Sump	Sump No.:	
	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?
Are The Lids Tight And Sealed Correctly?	-						-					
Are The Sump Walls Intact?	-			_								
Is The Sump Free Of Debris, Liquid, Or Ice?		-			-			-				
Is The Sump Free Of Cracks Or Holes?*	-	-						-				
Are Sump Components Leak-Free (No Leak Or Drips)?					-		-	-			_	
Is The Sump Free Of Staining/New Staining?		-						-	<u> </u>		_	
Are The Sensors Positioned Correctly?*	-	-			-			-		-		
Are All Penetrations Into The Sump In Good Condition?*		-			-			-				
Are The Test Boots Positioned Correctly And In Good Condition?*	-	-			-			-				
Is The Piping And Other Equipment In Good Condition?	-	an United			-		1150000	-			-	
Dispenser Sumps	Disper	nser N	o.:	Dispenser No.:		Disper	nse No	.:	Dispenser No.:		No.:	
	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?
Is The Sump Free Of Debris, Liquid, Or Ice In The Sump?	1											
Is The Sump Free Of Cracks Or Holes?												
Are Sump Components Leak-Free (No Leak Or Drips)?												
Is The Sump Free Of Staining/New Staining?				1								
Are The Sensors Positioned Correctly?		1		1			1					
Are All Penetrations Into The Sump In Good Condition?												
Are The Test Boots Positioned Correctly And In Good Condition?	1											
Is The Piping And Other Equipment In Good Condition?	1		0			D			D			
Spill Buckets	Bucke	t No.:		Bucke	t No.:	4	Bucke	t No.:		Buck	et No.	
	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?	Yes	No	Fixed?
Are The Lids To Your Spill Buckets In Good Condition?								-	0			
Is The Spill Bucket Free Of Debris, Liquid, Or Ice?	-				_		-				_	
Is The Spill Bucket Free Of Cracks Or Holes?		_		-				-	D		-	0
Are The Drain Valves Operational?												

*Only for contained sumps

Helpful Hints For Maintaining Spill Buckets

> United States Environmental Protection Agency

Solid Waste And Emergency Response 5401G EPA 510-R-05-001 May 2005 www.epa.gov/oust/pubs United States Environmental Protection Agency Solid Waste And Emergency Response 5403W EPA 510-B-93-004 November 1993

Set EPA

Doing Inventory Control Right For Underground Storage Tanks



CONTENTS

Why You Should Read This Booklet If You Use Inventory Control	1
How Does Inventory Control Work?	2
Do You Have The Right Equipment?	4
Step 1 — Measure The Tank's Contents	6
Step 2 — Record The Amount Pumped	7
Step 3 — Record Fuel Deliverables	8
Using Tank Charts Without 1/8-Inch Conversions	9
Step 4 — Calculate Daily Change In Inventory	10
Step 5 — Calculate Monthly Changes In Inventory	12

Why You Should Read This Booklet If You Use Inventory Control

Federal and state laws require underground storage tanks (USTs) to have leak detection.

If your USTs do not have leak detection, you can be cited for violations and fined. Leak detection violations can also keep you from getting legally required insurance coverage and reimbursement for cleanup costs. Without leak detection, you constantly risk discovering a leak only after it becomes a major financial burden for yourself and an environmental problem for everyone.

If inventory control is part of your leak detection, then this booklet can help you make sure you do inventory control correctly.

Inspections conducted nationwide indicate that most people who think they are doing inventory control are not doing it in a way that is likely to find leaks and meet the law's requirements for leak detection. So even if you are SURE you are doing inventory control right, read this booklet carefully—it could save you a lot of grief and money.

If you need information on federal leak detection requirements and the various methods of leak detection available to you, see "Straight Talk On Tanks." Call EPA's toll-free Hotline at 800 424-9346 and order this free publication by number: EPA 530/UST-90/012.



How Does Inventory Control Work?

This booklet helps you use inventory control to meet federal regulatory leak detection requirements by showing you how to do three important tasks:

- ! Good sticking
- ! Good math
- ! Good recordkeeping

Without these three, you may fail to meet the leak detection requirements. To do inventory control right, you have to spend time to make sure that you consistently measure the tank's contents correctly, that you don't let math errors creep into your daily and monthly calculations, and that you keep complete, easy-to-read records on file for at least a year.

Basically, inventory control requires daily measurements of tank contents and math calculations that let you compare your "stick" inventory (what you've measured) to your "book" inventory (what your recordkeeping indicates you should have). Some people call this process "inventory reconciliation." If the difference between your "stick" and "book" inventory is too large, your tank may be leaking.



Be sure you read about several important restrictions on the use of inventory control that are described on the next page.

To use INVENTORY CONTROL correctly,

follow Steps 1—5 starting on page 6.



Please note these important restrictions on the use of inventory control as leak detection:

Inventory control can never be used alone. Inventory control must always be used in combination with tank tightness testing. Tanks must be tightness tested every 12 months if they do not have corrosion protection and spill/overfill devices. Tanks with corrosion protection and spill/overfill devices must be tested every 5 years.

1

1

Į.

Inventory control is a TEMPORARY leak detection method. You can use inventory control only for 10 years after installing a new tank that has corrosion protection and spill/overfill devices or for 10 years after upgrading an old tank with corrosion protection and spill/overfill devices. After the 10-year period, you must use a monthly monitoring method, such as groundwater monitoring or interstitial monitoring.

Tanks without corrosion protection and spill/overfill devices can use inventory control only until December 1998, when these tanks must be upgraded or closed. (See "Straight Talk On Tanks.")

The combined use of inventory control and tank tightness testing does not meet your tank system's leak detection requirements for piping. Pressurized and some suction piping must use other methods of leak detection, such as interstitial monitoring. (See "Straight Talk On Tanks.")

If you don't pay careful attention to these restrictions, you will fail to meet the leak detection requirements.



Do You Have The Right Equipment?

Gauge Stick Or Other Gauges

The gauge stick used to measure the depth of liquid in an underground tank must be marked or notched to the c inch, starting with zero at the bottom end. Check your stick to be sure the end has not been worn or cut off and that the stick is not warped. The stick should be made of nonsparking material, such as wood, and varnished to minimize the creeping of fuel above the actual fuel level in the tank. Instead of using a gauge stick, you may use a mechanical or electronic tank level monitor. Whatever measuring device you use must be capable of measuring the level of product over the full range of the tank's height to the nearest c inch.

Pastes For Finding Water Or Fuel

You must check for water in the bottom of the tank at least once each month by smearing a water-finding paste along the bottom of the gauge stick. The paste changes color when it comes in contact with water. Many operators improve their stick readings by smearing a fuel-finding paste on about 6 inches of the stick where they expect the fuel level to be. Fuel-finding paste changes color when it comes in contact with fuel.



Forms

The instructions in this booklet are keyed to two forms: the "DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET" and the "MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD." You will find filled-in sample copies of these forms on the last two pages of this booklet. These samples are on perforated pages, so tear them out and refer to them while you read through the directions that are keyed alphabetically to the sample forms. Also, near the back of the booklet, you will find "masters" you can copy repeatedly to provide forms for use in your recordkeeping. If these forms are filled out according to the instructions in this booklet, you will be in compliance with federal regulations for inventory control. You should find out if state or local requirements have limitations on the use of inventory control or have requirements that are different from those presented in this booklet. You can use other standard recordkeeping forms, as long as they are clear, consistent, and contain all the information required by the federal and state leak detection regulations.

Tank Chart

A tank chart is a table that converts the number of inches of liquid in the tank into the number of gallons. You need a tank chart that exactly matches your storage tank (tank manufacturers usually provide charts for their tanks). If you have more than one tank, you will need a chart for each tank unless the tanks are identical. The tank chart must show conversion to gallons for each c inch stick reading. If your tank chart does not convert each c inch reading into gallons, contact the tank manufacturer, or, if you have a steel tank, the Steel Tank Association (708 438-8265) to get an appropriate chart.

You always need to convert inches into gallons in order to fill out the forms correctly and to do the necessary math. To convert inches into gallons, find your stick's reading to the nearest c inch on the tank chart, then simply read across to the gallons column to find the number of gallons. If you cannot get a tank chart showing conversion to gallons for each c inch reading, you must do the additional math explained on page 9.

1	n	4
STICK READING	GALLONS	4
21-5/8"	586	2
21-3/4"	591	L
21-7/8"	596	7
22"	601	6
22-1/8"	606	2
22-1/4"	611	7
22-3/8"	616	Z
22-1/2"	621	4
123.50	Lee	

Drop Tube

The fill pipe through which the fuel is delivered into the tank must have a drop tube extending to within 1 foot of the bottom of the tank. Stick measurements should be made through a drop tube in the fill pipe or gauging port. If your fill pipe does not have a drop tube, call your petroleum equipment supplier to have one installed.

Calibrated Dispensing Meters

Meters must be calibrated according to local standards.

Manifolded Tanks

If you have manifolded tanks or dispensers that blend fuel, consider these tanks as one tank system if they share a common inventory of stored fuel. As you follow the directions on the following pages, you will need to combine your measurements and calculations for all the tanks manifolded into one system.

Step 1—Measure The Tank's Contents

You must measure the tank every day that fuel is added or removed. You may take measurements using a gauge stick or a mechanical or electronic tank level monitor.

No fuel can be added or removed from the tank while you are performing Step 1 or Step 2.

Every day you measure the tank, you should fill out a "DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET." As you go through the following directions, refer to the sample DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET you will find on the last pages of this booklet. For easy reference, the sample is on a perforated page so you can tear it out and keep it handy as you read through the directions. Also, near the back of the booklet is a "master copy" on a perforated page you can tear out to make copies of the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET for your recordkeeping.

Solution the identifying information at the top of the worksheet.

Next to the "TANK IDENTIFICATION" box are empty vertical columns. Each column represents one tank—consistently enter all information on that one tank in the same vertical column. NOTE: Once you have filled in the tank identification boxes, make copies of the worksheet so you won't have to repeatedly enter the same information.

USE GOOD STICKING PRACTICES: Slowly lower the gauge stick to the tank's bottom. Let the stick gently touch the bottom, then quickly bring it back up. Read the depth of fuel indicated by the wet mark to the closest c inch division on the stick. Use of fuel-finding paste will make your stick readings more accurate.

• Write your measurement in the box labeled "END STICK INCHES" for the tank you measured.

NOTE: If your tank is equipped with an automatic tank gauge (ATG), you may record the inches of product and gallons of product directly from the ATG's printed tape or simply staple the tape with this information to the worksheet.

Use the sample "DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET" from the last two pages of the booklet to see where you put the information from letters "A" through "M" in the following directions.



Step 2—Record The Amount Pumped

At the same time you measure the tank contents (Step 1), you must record on the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET the amount of fuel pumped. No fuel can be added or removed from the tank while you are sticking the tank and recording the amount pumped.

Locate the box labeled "AMOUNT PUMPED" on the left side of the worksheet. Copy the numbers from each dispenser's totalizer onto the worksheet. Be very careful that you write all the meter readings for a tank in the same column. You may have several dispensers and totalizers for one tank, so the worksheet provides boxes in which you can enter several readings in any order.



• Add up the totalizer meter readings in each column and write the result in the box labeled "TODAY'S SUM OF TOTALIZERS."

Find the last DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET you completed. Copy "TODAY'S SUM OF TOTALIZERS" from that worksheet into the "Previous Day's Sum of Totalizers" box of the worksheet you are working on today.

G On today's worksheet, subtract "Previous Day's Sum of Totalizers" from "TODAY'S SUM OF TOTALIZERS" and write the result in the box labeled "AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY."

You may have an alternative to reading totalizers. If you have a selfservice fueling operation where the cashier can authorize fuel sales from inside the facility, you can probably print out a daily report that gives you the total sales for each type of fuel. **NOTE: You can use the sales volumes from this report instead of reading your totalizer meters only if no fuel sales are made between the time you print the report from the cash register and the time you measure your tanks (Step 1).**

If you are using cash register reports to record the amount pumped, enter the amount of each type of fuel pumped in the box labeled "AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY" or staple the printout to the worksheet.

If you pumped fuel through a dispenser and back into a tank, for example during a test, subtract the number of gallons you pumped from "AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY."

Step 3—Record Fuel Deliveries



You must check how much fuel has been delivered every time any amount of fuel is delivered to your tank. **NOTE: You should not pump any fuel during the time it takes to do items "I" and "J" below.**

Before the delivery begins, the liquid level in the tank must be measured. Always use good sticking practices: slowly lower the gauge stick, gently touch the stick to the bottom of the tank, then quickly bring the stick back up. Read the depth of fuel indicated by the wet mark to the nearest c inch division on the stick.

Write your measurement in the box labeled "Inches of Fuel Before Delivery" for each tank you measured.

The delivery person can now deliver fuel into the tank. After the delivery, wait at least 5 minutes for the fuel level in the tank to stabilize, and then measure again as described above.

Record fuel level in the box labeled "Inches of Fuel After Delivery."

Using your tank chart with c inch readings, convert both delivery readings to the correct number of gallons. Record these numbers in the boxes labeled "Gallons of Fuel Before Delivery" and "Gallons of Fuel After Delivery." (If necessary, see page 9 on converting inches into gallons.)

Subtract "Gallons of Fuel Before Delivery" from "Gallons of Fuel After Delivery." Record the result in the box labeled "GALLONS DELIVERED (STICK)."

Now look at the delivery receipt and find the volume of each type of product that was delivered. If two volumes are given, one labeled "net" and the other "gross," use the gross gallons as the volume of product delivered.

For each type of fuel delivered, copy the gross gallons delivered from the delivery receipt onto the worksheet in the box labeled "GROSS GALLONS DELIVERED (RECEIPT)." The gallons in items "L" and "M" should roughly match. If they don't, contact your supplier.

An automatic tank gauge (ATG) can usually print a delivery report. If your tank has an ATG that prints such a report, you may simply staple the ATG's delivery report to the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET.

Using Tank Charts Without C Inch Conversions

If your tank chart does not list direct conversions from inches to gallons for every c inch, then you must **do the additional math described below every time you stick your tank**.

The easiest way to explain this procedure is with an example. Let's say you have a stick reading of 43d inches and you need to figure how many gallons are in your tank.

 Look on your tank chart and find the inch measurements that are just above and below your stick reading and write down the number of gallons for these inch readings. Subtract the gallon readings to find the difference between the two readings:

3,585 gallons 3,480 gallons
105 gallons

STICK READING	GALLONS
42"	3379
43"	3480
44"	3585
45"	3685
46"	3779
47"	3865

 Dividing 105 by 8 will give you the number of gallons per c inch, which in this example is 13. (More exactly it is 13.125, but do round off the number to the nearest whole number.) Because your fraction is d, multiply 13 gallons by 3, which gives you 39 gallons as the volume represented by d inch.

CAUTION: The gallons represented by each c inch will vary from top to bottom of the tank and must be calculated for each conversion.

3. Take the number of gallons you have just calculated and add it to the inch reading just below your actual stick reading:

Chart reading at 43 inches:	3,480 gallons
Gallons at d inch:	+ 39 gallons
Sum:	3,519 gallons

Thus, your stick reading of 43d inches converts to 3,519 gallons.

NOTE: If your tank chart is in half or quarter inches, you must still use this procedure so that your gallon readings are accurate to **c** inch.

After all of this math, you can see why it pays to have the correct tank chart that indicates gallons for each c inch.

Step 4—Calculate Daily Changes In Inventory

In this step, you will copy information from the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET onto the **MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD**. You will then do some math to determine your daily inventory. You need one MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD for each tank that you have.

As you go through the following directions, refer to the sample MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD you will find on the reverse side of the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET sample you have already been using. For easy reference, the sample is on a perforated page so you can tear it out and keep it handy as you read through the directions. Also, near the back of the booklet is a "master copy" on a perforated page you can tear out to make copies of the MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD for your recordkeeping.

Fill in the identifying information at the top of the MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD.

If this is the very first day of your inventory recordkeeping, convert the "END STICK INCHES" from the DAILY WORKSHEET into gallons and enter on the MONTHLY RECORD under "END STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)" for that starting date. (If necessary, see page 9 on converting inches into gallons.) This is all you can do today. Starting tomorrow, follow all of the instructions listed below.

Find the line in the left column on the MONTHLY RECORD with today's date listed. Copy the previous day's "END STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)" number into the box for today's "START STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)."

Enter the amount of fuel delivered from the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET. If you were <u>NOT</u> pumping fuel during the time when the delivery was taking place, then use the "GALLONS DELIVERED (STICK)" number. However, if you had to pump fuel while the delivery was taking place, then use the "GROSS GALLONS DELIVERED (RECEIPT)" number as your delivery amount.

• Copy the "AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY" number from the DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET into the "GALLONS PUMPED" column of the MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD.

Use the sample "MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD" from the last two pages of the booklet to see where you put the information from letters "N" through "Z" in the following directions. Add the "START STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)" and the "GALLONS DELIVERED" columns; then subtract the "GALLONS PUMPED" column. Enter the result in the column labeled "BOOK INVENTORY (GALLONS)."

Copy the "END STICK INCHES" number from the DAILY WORKSHEET into the column labeled "END STICK INVENTORY (INCHES)" on the MONTHLY RECORD. Convert inches into gallons and enter the result in the column on the MONTHLY RECORD labeled "END STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)." (If necessary, see page 9 on converting inches into gallons.)

Subtract the "BOOK INVENTORY (GALLONS)" from the "END STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)." Enter the difference into today's "DAILY OVER OR SHORT" box. This number will usually be a positive or negative number (only rarely will it be zero). GOOD ADVICE: If you are "over" for 5 days in a row (or "under" for 5 days in a row), you should check for problems with your math and your UST.

U Enter your initials to show who entered today's information.

At least once each month, you must also measure for water in the tank. Smear water-finding paste on the bottom few inches of the gauge stick. Open the fill pipe and **slowly** lower the stick to the tank's bottom. Hold the stick on the bottom for 10 seconds for gasoline (30 seconds for diesel). Then remove the stick. If there is water in the bottom of the tank, the water-finding paste will change color. Read the depth of water indicated by the line where the waterfinding paste has changed color to the closest c inch division on the stick. Do not use this stick reading to measure the amount of fuel in the tank, because the fuel will creep up the stick and will give you an inaccurate reading.

If you checked the tank for water today, enter the number of inches of water in the tank on the line under "Facility Name" at the top of the monthly record. If there is no water present, enter a zero to indicate that you in fact checked for water but found none. If you find more than 1 inch of water, you should arrange for its immediate removal, notify the product supplier, and conduct further tests to ensure that the tank is not leaking.





Step 5—Calculate Monthly Changes In Inventory

At the end of each month, follow the directions below to see if the difference between "stick" and "book" inventory indicates a possible leak.

Add all of the month's "GALLONS PUMPED" numbers and write this total at the bottom of the column in the box labeled "TOTAL GALLONS PUMPED."

Add all the month's "DAILY OVER OR SHORT" numbers: pay careful attention to positive and negative numbers to get an accurate total. For example, adding +4 and +3 and -2 should equal +5. Enter the total at the bottom of the column in the box labeled "TOTAL GALLONS OVER OR SHORT."

Fill out the "LEAK CHECK" line at the bottom of the MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD as follows:

- Take the "TOTAL GALLONS PUMPED" number and drop the last two digits to get 1% (for example: 6594 becomes 65).
- ! Add 130 (for example: 65 + 130 = 195):

Enter the result of this calculation at the end of the "LEAK CHECK" line. This number is the **maximum change in inventory allowed** by federal regulations (1% of throughput plus 130 gallons).

At the bottom of the MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD, circle "YES" or "NO" to show whether your "TOTAL GALLONS OVER OR SHORT" number is **LARGER** than the "LEAK CHECK" number you identified in the previous item. Even if your "TOTAL GALLONS OVER OR SHORT" is a negative number, treat it as a positive number for the purpose of this comparison. For example, -74 would become +74.

If you circle "YES" for 2 months in a row, you must notify your regulatory agency as soon as possible (usually within 24 hours) that your tank may be leaking.

NOTE: Keep your inventory control records on file for at least 1 year. Your state, however, may have different rules about when you have to report a leak or how long you must keep the inventory records. Be sure you know the rules that apply to you.

DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET

FACILITY NAME:

YOUR NAME: _____

DATE: _____

TANK IDENTIFICATION					
Type of Fuel					
Tank Size in Gallons					
END STICK INCHES					_
AMOUNT PUMPED	Ţ	Ļ	Ļ	1	Ļ
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading				1	
Totalizer Reading	-				
Totalizer Reading	_			_	
TODAY'S SUM OF TOTALIZERS		(· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Previous Day's Sum of Totalizers					-
AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY					
DELIVERY RECORD	Ļ	Ţ	Ļ	1	Ļ
Inches of Fuel Before Delivery					
Gallons of Fuel Before Delivery (from tank chart)					
Inches of Fuel After Delivery				1	
Gallons of Fuel After Delivery (from tank chart)					
GALLONS DELIVERED (STICK) [Gallons "After" Gallons "Before"]		6			
GROSS GALLONS DELIVERED (RECEIPT)					

KEEP THIS PIECE OF PAPER ON FILE FOR AT LEAST 1 YEAR

If answer is "YES" for 2 MONTHS IN A ROW, notify regulatory agency as soon as possible.

Is "TOTAL GALLONS OVER OR SHORT" LARGER than "LEAK CHECK" result? YES NO (circle one)

DATE	START STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)	GALLONS DELIVERED	GALLONS PUMPED	INVENTOR OR SHORT () Y ["End" "Book"	DAILY OVER (+) OR SHORT ()	INITIALS	
DATE	(GALLONS)	DELIVERED	FUMPED	(GALLONS) (INCHES) (GALL		LONS)	
1	(+)	()	(=)			1	
2	(+)	()	(=)			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
3	(+)	()	(=)				
4	(+)	()	(=)			1	
5	(+)	()	(=)				
6	(+)	()	(=)				
7	(+)	()	(=)			[] [] [] [] [] [] [] [] [
8	(+)	()	(=)				
9	(+)	()	(=)		1		
10	(+)	()	(=)			·	-
11	(+)	()	(=)				
12	(+)	()	(=)				
13	(+)	()	(=)		A Description of the second second	8	
14	(+)	()	(=)				
15	(+)	()	(=)			3	
16	(+)	()	(=)			·	
17	(+)	()	(=)			A	
18	(+)	()	(=)			1	
19	(+)	()	(=)				
20	(+)	()	(=)				
21	(+)	()	(=)			6 T	
22	(+)	()	(=)			1	
23	(+)	()	(=)				
24	(+)	()	(=)			1	
25	(+)	()	(=)				
26	(+)	()	(=)				
27	(+)	()	(=)				
28	(+)	()	(=)				
29	(+)	()	(=)				
30	(+)	()	(=)			1	
31	(+)	()	(=)				

DATE OF WATER CHECK: ______ LEVEL OF WATER (INCHES):_____

FACILITY NAME:

TANK IDENTIFICATION & TYPE OF FUEL:

MONTH/YEAR _____/

MONTHLY INVENTORY RECORD



DAILY INVENTORY WORKSHEET

A FACILITY NAME: LAST CHANCE #2 YOUR NAME: JUAN DOE DATE: 9/22/93

TANK IDENTIFICATION	1	2	3	4	
Type of Fuel	REG UNL	PREM UNL	DIESEL	MID UNL	
Tank Size in Gallons	6000	6000	6000	10,000	
END STICK INCHES	414	587	69	86 1/2	
AMOUNT PUMPED	1		1		
Totalizer Reading	24 383	30798	92.485	44013	
Totalizer Reading	55138	11017	70178	38974	
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading					
Totalizer Reading		_			
TODAY'S SUM OF TOTALIZERS	79 521	41815	162663	82.487	
Previous Day's Sum of Totalizers	78271	40260	16(663	82584	_
AMOUNT PUMPED TODAY	1250	1555	1000	403	
DELIVERY RECORD	4		•	and a start	
Inches of Fuel Before Delivery	13 7/8			497/8	
Gallons of Fuel Before Delivery (from tank chart)	537			5246	
Inches of Fuel After Delivery	411/4			861/2	
Gallons of Fuel After Delivery (from tank chart)	2672			9423	
GALLONS DELIVERED (STICK) (Geflons "After" — Gallons "Before")	2135			4177	
GROSS GALLONS DELIVERED (RECEIPT)	2100			4200	

1	MIP		-	ILITY NAME: _	0	/	OF WATER (INCHES	-
ATE	START STICK INVENTORY (GALLONS)	GALLONS DELIVERED	Q GALLONS PUMPED	BOOK INVENTORY (GALLONS)	END STICK	INVENTORY (GALLONS)	DAILY OVER (+) OR SHORT (-) ["End" - "Book"]	
1	4047 1-	+) (-1333 (=1 3714	38 14	3690	-24	AD
2	3690 1-		1.1.	=1 3646	38	3658	+12	ZD
3	3658 1-	+) (-1 329 (=1 3329	35 3/8	3323	-6	70
4	33231-	+) (-) 60 (=1 3263	35	3275	+12	20
5	32751-	+) (-1 1451	=1 3130	333/4	3117	- 13	20
6	3117 (+	+) (-1 238 1	=) 2879	31 18	2790	-89	30
7	2790 1-	+1 6134	-) 117 (=) 8807	80	8844	+37	2D
8	8844 1-	+) (-) 127 (=) 8717	787/8	8732	+15	7D
9	8732 1-	+) (-) 182 (=) 8550	77 1/2	8591	-+ 41	2P
0	8591 (-	+) (-) 205 (=) 8386	751/2	8379	-7	20
1	8379 (-	+) (-1 204 (=) 8175	73 %	8173	-2	ZD
2	81731-	+) ~ (-) (66 (=) 8007	72	7991	-16	20
3	7991 (-	+) - (-) 320 (=) 7671	693/4	7730	159	2D
4	77301-	+) (-1 307 1	=) 7423	67	7402	-21	ID
15	7402 1-	+) (-1 76 (=) 7326	66 1/2	7342	+16	20
6	7342 (-	+)	-1 224 (=)7118	6448	7050	- 68	20
17	70501-	+) - (-) 390 (=) 6660	61	6657	-3	20
18	66571-	+) (-1 296 1	=) 6361	58 5/8	6354	-7	20
9	6354 (-	+) - (-1 781	=) 6276	581/8	6290	+14	2P
20	6290 1-	+) (-1 424 1	=1 5866	54 \$/8	5869	+3	20
21	5869 1-		-1 205 1	=) 5664	531/8	5639	-25	TD
22	5639 1-	+ 4177	-1 403 (=) 94(3	861/2	9423	+10	ZD
23	9423 (-	+) (-) 87 (=) 9336	851/2	9343	+7	2D
24	9343 (-	+) (-) 311 (=) 9032	82	9036	+4	2P
25	9036 1-	+) (-) 239 (=) 8797	79 1/2	8757	-40	20
26	8757 1-	+) (-) 256 (=) 8501	767/8	8526	+25	ZD
27	8526 1-		-1 264 1		74 1/2	8270	+8	20
28	8270 (-	+1 (-1 263 1	=) 8007	72	7991	-16	YP
29	7991 (-	+) (-) 185 (69	7811	+ 5	SP
30	7811 1-	+) (=) 7695	68	7690	- 5	JP
1		+) (=)				
DF	TAL GALLONS	2 DIGITS from t and enter on th		ALLONS	LONS OVER C	Compar	- 74 e these numbers 95g	

KEEP THIS PIECE OF PAPER ON FILE FOR AT LEAST 1 YEAR

>>>Copy and post this reminder where employees who measure tanks can see it!<<<



Developed in cooperation with...

Fiberglass Petroleum Tank & Pipe Institute











SOCIETY OF INDEPENDENT CASOLINE MARKETERS OF AMERICA

3



ATTACHMENT J

Release Detection Maintenance



Release Detection

The release detection system to be used at the facility is the existing Veeder Root TLS300. The system will have inventory probes installed in the tanks, sump sensors installed in the submersible sump containment areas to monitor sub pump, sump sensors installed in the dispenser sumps and tank interstitial sensors. The system will be installed by a Veeder Root certified technician. The system will be installed in accordance with Veeder Root specifications and instructions. The system is UL listed and is third party certified for release detection under USEPA guidelines. The system has self- diagnostic programs to test and warn of failures of the external devices as well as internal electronics. The system has been tested by a Third Party and found to be compliant with USEPA requirements for release detection.

Ongoing maintenance will be conducted by Excell Fueling Systems personnel.

TLS-300 Tank Gauge Family

The highest quality, most cost effective tank monitoring systems

Designed for users who know exactly what they want from their tank gauge, the TLS-300 product family provides economical yet configurable tank monitoring options, allowing inventory control, in-tank leak detection and optional leak sensor monitoring.

The TLS-300 is simply the highest quality and most cost-effective range of tank monitoring systems for retail, commercial, industrial, and municipal tank owners.

TLS-300C

The TLS-300C 2-tank console provides monitoring for up to two tank compartments and eight leak detection sensors.

TLS-300i

The TLS-300i 4-tank console provides monitoring for up to four tank compartments and eight leak detection sensors.

TLS-300 8x8

The TLS-300 8x8 console offers the ultimate flexibility, with tank monitoring for up to 8 compartments and leak monitoring for up to eight leak detection sensors.

TLS-300

The TLS-300 8-tank console provides monitoring for up to eight tanks, without additional sensor capability.

Veeder-Root's TLS-300 tank monitoring systems can be configured to provide in-tank leak detection for underground storage tank (UST) applications with leak detection certified for 0.76 or 0.38 LPH detection rates. If only inventory tank monitoring is required, the TLS-300 tank monitoring systems can be fitted with low cost Inventory only probes.



Standard Features

- Systems monitor two, four or eight tank compartments
- Automatic continuous leak sensing: tank interstitial space; piping sump for up to 8 sensors
- Audible alarm and display indicate leak location
- In-tank warnings and alarms are activated for the following conditions: leak, overfill, low product, high water, delivery needed, test failure, tank test not performed
- Interstitial and piping sump warnings and alarms are activated for the following conditions: fuel presence, low liquid, high liquid
- RS-232 Communication Interface with auxiliary port provides two 25-pin D-connectors for data transmission to computers or point-of-sale terminal

Options

Additional configurable options are designed to provide printed documentation and remote monitoring flexibility. The optional integral printer provides fast, quiet continuous printouts. The optional modem can be programmed to transmit leak detection and inventory reports, as well as real-time alarm reporting to fax machines or other communications devices.

- Two built-in inputs and/or outputs provide for solid state or switch input/output from external devices.
 Either relay can:
 - Shut down the pump if power to the monitor is lost or a leak is detected
 - Trigger external alarm/security devices.
- Emergency generator applications are selectable via programming
- One system handles a mix of standard and emergency generator tanks
- Records generator activity
- Complete inventory reports before and after generator operation

Standard features include back-up generator capabilities, as well as capacity to accept up to eight Veeder-Root Series 7943 float-switch sensors. This high quality, low cost family of sensors includes interstitial leak sensors for steel and fiberglass tanks, piping sump sensors, hydrostatic sensors, and discriminating dispenser pan and containment sump sensors.



Technology that Simplifies inventory management and Saves valuable time

Standard Models

Part number				
115V UL	230V ATEX	Description	Probes	Sensors
848590-521	848560-541	TLS-300C 2 tank, 8 sensor configurable console with integral printer	2	8
848590-511	N/A	TLS-300C 2 tank, 8 sensor configurable console without integral printer	2	8
848590-421	848560-440	TLS-300i 4 tank, 8 sensor configurable console with integral printer	4	8
848590-411	848560-430	TLS-300i 4 tank, 8 sensor configurable console without integral printer	4	8
848590-013	848560-013	TLS-300 8x8 8 tank, 8 sensor configurable console with integral printer	8	8
848590-012	848560-014	TLS-300 8x8 8 tank, 8 sensor configurable console without integral printer	8	8
848590-221	848560-241	TLS-300 8 tank console with integral printer (no sensors)	8	0
848590-211	848560-231	TLS-300 8 tank console with integral printer (no sensors)	8	0

Software and Communication Options

Part number	Description
330161-001	Static in-tank testing enhancement module (included with TLS-300 8-tank, no sensor)
330161-003	Continuous Statistical Leak Detection (CSLD) Software Enhancement Module
532-100-2017	Internal Landline Modem Kit for Europe, Middle East and Africa
532-100-2018	Internal GSM Modem (SIM card not included)
330020-424	Ethernet/IP kit
330020-408	IFSF Communication Module
330020-127	Communication Module for connecting to Delivery Information Systems
331398-001	SiteFax Modem Kit (US only)
464-000-4200	RS-485 Communications Module for connecting to Delivery Information Systems with RJ45 cable x3m
330020-414	RS-232 SiteLink Module

The following probes and sensors are compatible with TLS-300 Monitoring Systems

Part number	Description			
Series 8473	Magnetostrictive Probes - Standard			
Series 8493	Magnetostrictive Probes - Low Level			
Series 8463	Magnetostrictive Mag Plus Probes			
794390-40X	Interstitial Sensor for Fibreglass Tanks			
794390-420	Double Wall Piping Sensor/Steel Tank Interstitial Sensor (US)			
794390-20X	Piping Sump Sensor			
794380-301	Single-point Hydrostatic Sensor			
794380-302	Dual-point Hydrostatic Sensor			
794380-322	Discriminating Dispenser Pan Sensor			
794380-352	Discriminating Containment Sump Sensor			
711-002-1000	Interstitial Sensors for Double Walled Tanks with Liquid Filled Interstice			

Specifications		Dimensions		
Operating Temperature Range	0°C to 45°C (32°F to 118°F)	Width x Height x Depth:	51 x 33 x 11cm	
Storage Temperature Range	-10°C to 45°C (15°F to 118°F)			

For more information call

+44 (0)20 8392 1355



Veeder-Root • Hydrex House • Garden Road • Richmond • Surrey • TW9 4NR • England Telephone: +44 (0) 20 8392 1355 • Fax: +44 (0) 20 8392 6642 • www.veeder.com


Temporary Stormwater Section

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

for Regulated Activities on the Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone and Relating to 30 TAC §213.5(b)(4)(A), (B), (D)(I) and (G); Effective June 1, 1999

To ensure that the application is administratively complete, confirm that all fields in the form are complete, verify that all requested information is provided, consistently reference the same site and contact person in all forms in the application, and ensure forms are signed by the appropriate party.

Note: Including all the information requested in the form and attachments contributes to more streamlined technical reviews.

Signature

To the best of my knowledge, the responses to this form accurately reflect all information requested concerning the proposed regulated activities and methods to protect the Edwards Aquifer. This **Temporary Stormwater Section** is hereby submitted for TCEQ review and executive director approval. The application was prepared by:

Print Name of Customer/Agent: Nicholas Sandlin, P.E.

Date: 8/30/2024

Signature of Customer/Agent:

Regulated Entity Name: Lake Austin Marina

Project Information



Potential Sources of Contamination

Examples: Fuel storage and use, chemical storage and use, use of asphaltic products, construction vehicles tracking onto public roads, and existing solid waste.

1. Fuels for construction equipment and hazardous substances which will be used during construction:

The following fuels and/or hazardous substances will be stored on the site: _____

These fuels and/or hazardous substances will be stored in:

Aboveground storage tanks with a cumulative storage capacity of less than 250 gallons will be stored on the site for less than one (1) year.

Aboveground storage tanks with a cumulative storage capacity between 250 gallons and 499 gallons will be stored on the site for less than one (1) year.

- Aboveground storage tanks with a cumulative storage capacity of 500 gallons or more will be stored on the site. An Aboveground Storage Tank Facility Plan application must be submitted to the appropriate regional office of the TCEQ prior to moving the tanks onto the project.
- Fuels and hazardous substances will not be stored on the site.
- 2. Attachment A Spill Response Actions. A site specific description of the measures to be taken to contain any spill of hydrocarbons or hazardous substances is attached.
- 3. Temporary aboveground storage tank systems of 250 gallons or more cumulative storage capacity must be located a minimum horizontal distance of 150 feet from any domestic, industrial, irrigation, or public water supply well, or other sensitive feature.
- 4. Attachment B Potential Sources of Contamination. A description of any activities or processes which may be a potential source of contamination affecting surface water quality is attached.

Sequence of Construction

5. Attachment C - Sequence of Major Activities. A description of the sequence of major activities which will disturb soils for major portions of the site (grubbing, excavation, grading, utilities, and infrastructure installation) is attached.

For each activity described, an estimate (in acres) of the total area of the site to be disturbed by each activity is given.

For each activity described, include a description of appropriate temporary control measures and the general timing (or sequence) during the construction process that the measures will be implemented.

6. Name the receiving water(s) at or near the site which will be disturbed or which will receive discharges from disturbed areas of the project: <u>Lake Austin</u>

Temporary Best Management Practices (TBMPs)

Erosion control examples: tree protection, interceptor swales, level spreaders, outlet stabilization, blankets or matting, mulch, and sod. Sediment control examples: stabilized construction exit, silt fence, filter dikes, rock berms, buffer strips, sediment traps, and sediment basins. Please refer to the Technical Guidance Manual for guidelines and specifications. All structural BMPs must be shown on the site plan.

7. Attachment D – Temporary Best Management Practices and Measures. TBMPs and measures will prevent pollution of surface water, groundwater, and stormwater. The construction-phase BMPs for erosion and sediment controls have been designed to retain sediment on site to the extent practicable. The following information is attached:

 A description of how BMPs and measures will prevent pollution of surface water, groundwater or stormwater that originates upgradient from the site and flows across the site. A description of how BMPs and measures will prevent pollution of surface water or groundwater that originates on-site or flows off site, including pollution caused by contaminated stormwater runoff from the site. A description of how BMPs and measures will prevent pollutants from entering surface streams, sensitive features, or the aquifer. A description of how, to the maximum extent practicable, BMPs and measures will maintain flow to naturally-occurring sensitive features identified in either the geologic assessment, TCEQ inspections, or during excavation, blasting, or construction.
The temporary sealing of a naturally-occurring sensitive feature which accepts recharge to the Edwards Aquifer as a temporary pollution abatement measure during active construction should be avoided.
 Attachment E - Request to Temporarily Seal a Feature. A request to temporarily seal a feature is attached. The request includes justification as to why no reasonable and practicable alternative exists for each feature. There will be no temporary sealing of naturally-occurring sensitive features on the site.
Attachment F - Structural Practices. A description of the structural practices that will be used to divert flows away from exposed soils, to store flows, or to otherwise limit runoff discharge of pollutants from exposed areas of the site is attached. Placement of structural practices in floodplains has been avoided.
Attachment G - Drainage Area Map. A drainage area map supporting the following requirements is attached:
 For areas that will have more than 10 acres within a common drainage area disturbed at one time, a sediment basin will be provided. For areas that will have more than 10 acres within a common drainage area disturbed at one time, a smaller sediment basin and/or sediment trap(s) will be used. For areas that will have more than 10 acres within a common drainage area disturbed at one time, a sediment basin or other equivalent controls are not attainable, but other TBMPs and measures will be used in combination to protect down slope and side slope boundaries of the construction area. There are no areas greater than 10 acres within a common drainage area that will be used in combination with other erosion and sediment controls within each disturbed at one time. A smaller sediment basin and/or sediment trap(s) will be used in combination with other erosion and sediment controls within each disturbed at area.

There are no areas greater than 10 acres within a common drainage area that will be disturbed at one time. Erosion and sediment controls other than sediment basins or sediment traps within each disturbed drainage area will be used.

- 11. Attachment H Temporary Sediment Pond(s) Plans and Calculations. Temporary sediment pond or basin construction plans and design calculations for a proposed temporary BMP or measure have been prepared by or under the direct supervision of a Texas Licensed Professional Engineer. All construction plans and design information must be signed, sealed, and dated by the Texas Licensed Professional Engineer. Construction plans for the proposed temporary BMPs and measures are attached.
 - 🛛 N/A
- 12. Attachment I Inspection and Maintenance for BMPs. A plan for the inspection of each temporary BMP(s) and measure(s) and for their timely maintenance, repairs, and, if necessary, retrofit is attached. A description of the documentation procedures, recordkeeping practices, and inspection frequency are included in the plan and are specific to the site and/or BMP.
- 13. All control measures must be properly selected, installed, and maintained in accordance with the manufacturer's specifications and good engineering practices. If periodic inspections by the applicant or the executive director, or other information indicate a control has been used inappropriately, or incorrectly, the applicant must replace or modify the control for site situations.
- 14. If sediment escapes the construction site, off-site accumulations of sediment must be removed at a frequency sufficient to minimize offsite impacts to water quality (e.g., fugitive sediment in street being washed into surface streams or sensitive features by the next rain).
- 15. Sediment must be removed from sediment traps or sedimentation ponds not later than when design capacity has been reduced by 50%. A permanent stake will be provided that can indicate when the sediment occupies 50% of the basin volume.
- 16. 🖂 Litter, construction debris, and construction chemicals exposed to stormwater shall be prevented from becoming a pollutant source for stormwater discharges (e.g., screening outfalls, picked up daily).

Soil Stabilization Practices

Examples: establishment of temporary vegetation, establishment of permanent vegetation, mulching, geotextiles, sod stabilization, vegetative buffer strips, protection of trees, or preservation of mature vegetation.

17. Attachment J - Schedule of Interim and Permanent Soil Stabilization Practices. A schedule of the interim and permanent soil stabilization practices for the site is attached.

- 18. Records must be kept at the site of the dates when major grading activities occur, the dates when construction activities temporarily or permanently cease on a portion of the site, and the dates when stabilization measures are initiated.
- 19. Stabilization practices must be initiated as soon as practicable where construction activities have temporarily or permanently ceased.

Administrative Information

- 20. \square All structural controls will be inspected and maintained according to the submitted and approved operation and maintenance plan for the project.
- 21. If any geologic or manmade features, such as caves, faults, sinkholes, etc., are discovered, all regulated activities near the feature will be immediately suspended. The appropriate TCEQ Regional Office shall be immediately notified. Regulated activities must cease and not continue until the TCEQ has reviewed and approved the methods proposed to protect the aquifer from any adverse impacts.
- 22. Silt fences, diversion berms, and other temporary erosion and sediment controls will be constructed and maintained as appropriate to prevent pollutants from entering sensitive features discovered during construction.



Attachment A: Spill Response Actions

Spill Response Actions

In the event of an accidental spill, immediate action shall be undertaken by the General Contractor to contain and remove the spilled material. All hazardous materials, including contaminated soil and liquid concrete waste (if applicable), shall be disposed of by the Contractor in the manner specified by Federal, State and Local regulations and by the manufacturer of such products. As soon as possible, the spill shall be reported to the appropriate agencies. As required under the provisions of the Clean Water Act, any spill or discharge entering waters of the United States shall be properly reported. The General Contractor shall prepare a written record of any spill and associated clean-up activities of petroleum products or hazardous materials in excess of 1 gallon or reportable quantities, whichever is less. The General Contractor shall provide notice to the Owner immediately upon identification of a reportable spill.

All spills of petroleum products or hazardous materials in excess of Reportable Quantities as defined by EPA or the State or Local agency regulations, shall be immediately reported within 24 hours to the EPA National Response Center (1-800-424-8802), TCEQ (1-800-832-8224), and local Fire Department (911).

Reportable Quantities					
Material	Media Released to	Reportable Quantities			
Engine Oil, Fuel, Hydraulic & Brake Fluid	Land	25 gallons			
Engine Oil, Fuel, Hydraulic & Brake Fluid	Water	Visible sheen			
Antifreeze	Land	100 lbs (13 gal.)			
Battery Acid	Land, Water	100 lbs			
Refrigerant	Air	1 lb			
Gasoline	Air, Land, Water	100 lbs			
Engine Degreasers	Air, Land, Water	100 lbs			

The reportable quantity for hazardous materials can be found in 40 CFR 302:

Please visit <u>https://www.tceq.texas.gov/response/spills/spill_rq.html</u> for more information.

In order to minimize the potential for a spill of petroleum product or hazardous materials to come in contact with stormwater, the following steps shall be implemented.

1) All materials with hazardous properties (such as pesticides, petroleum products, fertilizers, detergents, construction chemicals, acids paints, paint solvents, additives for soil stabilization,



concrete curing compounds and additives, etc.) shall be stored in a secure location, under cover and in appropriate, tightly sealed containers when not in use.

- 2) The minimum practical quantity of all such materials shall be kept on the job site and scheduled for delivery as close to the time of use as practical. Post Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDS), as well as proper storage, cleanup, and spill reporting instructions for hazardous materials stored or used on the project site in an open, conspicuous, and accessible location.
- 3) A spill control and containment kit (containing for example: absorbent material such as kitty litter or sawdust, acid neutralizing agent, brooms, dust pans, mops, rags, gloves, goggles, plastic and metal trash containers, etc.) shall be provided on the construction site and construction employees shall be trained in when and how to use spill containment materials.
- 4) The contractor personnel will immediately clean up any oil, fuel or hydraulic fluid if observed being released from equipment or vehicles. Vehicles or equipment will cease operation until required repairs are made to the equipment.
- 5) All of the product in a container shall be used before the container is disposed of. All such containers shall be triple rinsed with water prior to disposal. The rinse water used in these containers shall be disposed of in a manner in compliance with State and Federal regulations and shall not be allowed to mix with stormwater discharges.
- 6) All products shall be stored in and used from the original container with the original product label.
- 7) All products shall be used in strict compliance with instructions on the product label.
- 8) The disposal of the excess or used products shall be in strict compliance with instructions on the product's label.

Spill Prevention and Control

Education

- 1) Be aware that different materials pollute in different amounts. Make sure that each employee knows what a "significant spill" is for each material they use, and what is the appropriate response for "significant" and "insignificant" spills. Employees should also be aware of when a spill must be reported to the TCEQ. Information is available in 30 TAC 327.4 and 40 CFR 302.4.
- 2) Educate employees and subcontractors on potential dangers to humans and the environment from spills and leaks.
- 3) Hold regular meetings to discuss and reinforce appropriate disposal procedures (incorporate into regular safety meetings).
- 4) Establish a continuing education program to indoctrinate new employees.
- 5) Have contractor's superintendent or representative oversee and enforce proper spill prevention and control measures.



General Measures

- 1) To the extent that the work can be accomplished safely, spills of oil, petroleum products, substances listed under 40 CFR parts 110, 117, and 302, and sanitary and septic wastes should be contained and cleaned up immediately.
- 2) Store hazardous materials and wastes in covered containers and protect from vandalism.
- 3) Place a stockpile of spill cleanup materials where it will be readily accessible.
- 4) Train employees in spill prevention and cleanup.
- 5) Designate responsible individuals to oversee and enforce control measures.
- 6) Spills should be covered and protected from stormwater run-on during rainfall to the extent that it doesn't compromise cleanup activities.
- 7) Do not bury or wash spills with water.
- 8) Store and dispose of used clean up materials, contaminated materials, and recovered spill material that is no longer suitable for the intended purpose in conformance with the provisions in applicable BMPs.
- 9) Do not allow water used for leaning and decontamination to enter storm drains or watercourses. Collect and dispose of contaminated water in accordance with applicable regulations.
- 10) Contain water overflow or minor water spillage and do not allow it to discharge into drainage facilities or watercourses.
- 11) Place Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDS), as well as proper storage, cleanup, and spill reporting instructions for hazardous materials stored or used on the project site in an open, conspicuous, and accessible location.
- 12) Keep waste storage areas clean, well-organized, and equipped with ample cleanup supplies as appropriate for the materials being stored. Perimeter controls, containment structures, covers, and liners should be repaired or replaced as needed to maintain proper function.

Cleanup

- 1) Clean up leaks and spills immediately.
- 2) Use a rag for small spills on paved surfaces, a damp mop for general cleanup, and absorbent material for larger spills. If the spilled material is hazardous, then the used cleanup materials are also hazardous and must be disposed of as hazardous waste.
- 3) Never hose down or bury dry material spills. Clean up as much of the material as possible and dispose of it properly. See the waste management BMPs in this section for specific information.

Minor Spills

- 1) Minor spills typically involve small quantities of oil, gasoline, paint, etc. which can be controlled by the first responder at the discovery of the spill.
- 2) Use absorbent materials on small spills rather than hosing down or burying the spill.
- 3) Absorbent materials should be promptly removed and disposed of properly.

LAKE AUSTIN MARINA UNGERGROUND STORAGE TANK FACILITY PLAN



- 4) Follow the practice below for a minor spill:
- 5) Contain the spread of the spill.
- 6) Recover spilled materials.
- 7) Clean the contaminated area and properly dispose of contaminated materials.

Semi-Significant Spills

Semi-significant spills still can be controlled by the first responder along with the aid of other personnel such as laborers and the foreman, etc. This response may require the cessation of all other activities. Spills should be cleaned up immediately.

- 1) Contain spread of the spill.
- 2) Notify the project foreman immediately.
- 3) If the spill occurs on paved or impermeable surfaces, clean up using "dry" methods (absorbent materials, cat litter and/or rags). Contain the spill by encircling with absorbent materials and do not let the spill spread widely.
- 4) If the spill occurs in dirt areas, immediately contain the spill by constructing an earthen dike. Dig up and properly dispose of contaminated soil.
- 5) If the spill occurs during rain, cover the spill with tarps or other material to prevent contaminating runoff.

Significant/Hazardous Spills

For significant or hazardous spills that are in reportable quantities:

- Notify the TCEQ by telephone as soon as possible and within 24 hours at 512-339-2929 (Austin) or 210-490-3096 (San Antonio) between 8 AM and 5 PM. After hours, contact the Environmental Release Hotline at 1-800-832-8224. It is the contractor's responsibility to have all emergency phone numbers at the construction site.
- 2) For spills of federal reportable quantities, in conformance with the requirements in 40 CFR parts 110,009, and 302, the contractor should notify the National Response Center at (800)424-8802.
- 3) Notification should first be made by telephone and followed up with a written report.
- 4) The services of a spill's contractor or a Haz-Mat team should be obtained immediately. Construction personnel should not attempt to clean up until the appropriate and qualified staff have arrived at the job site.
- 5) Other agencies which may need to be consulted include, but are not limited to, the City Police Department, County sheriff Office, Fire Departments, etc.

More information on spill rules and appropriate responses is available on the TCEQ website at: <u>https://www.tceq.texas.gov/downloads/compliance/investigations/spills/spill-poster-x.pdf</u>

Vehicle and Equipment Maintenance

1) If maintenance must occur onsite, use a designated area and a secondary containment, located away from drainage course, to prevent the runon of stormwater and the runoff of spills.

LAKE AUSTIN MARINA UNGERGROUND STORAGE TANK FACILITY PLAN



- 2) Regularly inspect onsite vehicles and equipment for leaks and repair immediately.
- 3) Check incoming vehicles and equipment (including delivery trucks, and employee and subcontractor vehicles) for leaking oil and fluids. Do not allow leaking vehicles or equipment onsite.
- 4) Always use secondary containment, such as a drain pan or drop cloth, to catch spills or leaks when removing or changing fluids.
- 5) Place drip pans or absorbent materials under paving equipment when not in use.
- 6) Use absorbent materials on small spills rather than hosing down or burying the spill. Remove the absorbent materials promptly and dispose of them properly.
- 7) Promptly transfer used fluids to the proper waste or recycling drums. Don't leave full drip pans or other open containers lying around.
- 8) Oil filters disposed of in trashcans or dumpsters can leak oil and pollute stormwater. Place the oil filter in a funnel over a waste oil-recycling drum to drain excess oil before disposal. Oil filters can also be recycled. Ask the oil supplier or recycler about recycling oil filters.
- 9) Store cracked batteries in a non-leaking secondary container. Do this with all cracked batteries even if you think all the acid has drained out. If you drop a battery, treat it as if it is cracked. Put it into the containment area until you are sure it is not leaking.

Vehicle and Equipment Fueling

- 1) If fueling must occur on site, use designated areas, located away from drainage courses, to prevent the runon of stormwater and the runoff of spills.
- 2) Discourage 'topping off' of fuel tanks.

Always use secondary containment, such as a drain pan, when fueling to catch spills/leaks.

SPILL REPORT FORM

Notes to General Contractor:

- Control and contain the spill.
- Contact the appropriate regulatory agencies if the spill exceeds the applicable reportable quantity.
- Clean up the spill and dispose of waste according to federal, state and local regulations.
- Complete the Spill Report Form in full for each spill that exceeds the applicable reportable quantity and submit to the Owner.
- Call the Owner.
- Resolve as appropriate and as required by regulatory authorities.





SPILL REPORT FORM

DATE: PROJECT: PROJECT ADDRESS:
Spill Reported By:
Date / Time of Spill:
Describe spill location and events leading to spill:
Material Spilled:
Source of Spill:
Amount Spilled:
Amount Spilled to Waterway (Name Waterway):
Containment or Clean up Action:
Approximate depth (yards) of soil excavation:
List injuries or Personal Contamination:
Action to be taken to prevent future spills:
Agencies notified of spill:

Contractor Signature and Printed Name

Date

AFTER NOTIFYING GOVERNING AUTHORITIES, IMMEDIATELY COMPLETE THIS FORM AND CONTACT THE OWNER IF THE SPILL EXCEEDS THE REPORTABLE QUANTITY FOR THE GOVERNING AGENCY



Attachment B: Potential Sources of Contamination

Potential Sources of Contamination and Preventive Measures:

Potential Source: Concrete and concrete products used on-site during construction. **Preventive Measures:** Concrete washout structure will be used if necessary.

Potential Source: Oil, grease, fuel, and hydraulic fluid contamination from construction equipment and vehicle dripping.

Preventative Measures: Vehicle maintenance will be performed at a local maintenance shop.

Potential Source: Miscellaneous trash and litter from construction workers and material wrappings. **Preventative Measures:** Trash containers will be placed throughout the site to encourage proper disposal of trash.

Potential Source: Silt leaving the site.

Preventative Measures: Contractor will install all temporary best management practices prior to start of construction including the stabilized construction entrance to prevent tracking onto adjoining streets.

Potential Source: Construction debris

Preventative Measures: Construction debris will be monitored daily by the contractor. Debris will be collected weekly and placed in disposal bins. Situations requiring immediate attention will be addressed on a case-by-case basis.

Potential Source: Soil and mud from construction vehicle tires as they leave the site. **Preventative Measures:** a stabilized construction exit shall be utilized as vehicles leave the site. And soil, mud, etc. carried from the project onto public roads shall be cleaned up within 24 hours.

Potential Source: Sediment from soil, sand, gravel, and excavated materials stockpiled on site. **Preventative Measures:** Silt fence shall be installed on the down gradient side of the stockpiled materials. Reinforced rock berms shall be installed at all downstream discharge locations.

Potential Source: Portable toilet spill

Preventative Measures: Toilets on the site will be emptied on a regular basis by the contracted toilet company.



Attachment C: Sequence of Major Activities

The installation of erosion and sedimentation controls shall occur prior to any excavation of materials or major disturbances on the site. The sequence of major construction activities will be as follows. Approximate acreage (AC) expected to be disturbed is listed in parentheses next to each activity.

Intended Schedule or Sequence of Major Activities:

- 1. Submit written notice of construction to TCEQ regional office at least 48 hours prior to the start of any regulated activities. (See Permanent Stormwater Section Attachment F)
- 2. A pre-construction conference prior to commencement of construction. All contractors conducting regulated activities associated with this project must be provided with complete copies of the approved Underground Storage Tank Facility Plan (UST) and the TCEQ letter indicating the specific conditions of its approval. During these regulated activities, the contractors are required to keep on-site copies of the approved plan and approval letter.
- 3. Contractors must follow requirements as outlined in the TCEQ General Construction Notes.
- 4. Prior to beginning any construction activity, all temporary erosion and sedimentation BMPs and control measures must be properly installed and maintained in accordance with the approved plans and manufacturers specifications (0.06 Acres).
- 5. Evaluate temporary erosion control installation. If inspections indicate a control has been used inappropriately, or incorrectly, the applicant must replace or modify the control for site situations. These controls must remain in place until the disturbed areas have been permanently stabilized.
- 6. Review construction schedule and the UST requirements.
- 7. Install the UST (0.06 Acres).
- 8. Piping and ancillary equipment installation.
- 9. Install tank fittings and other associated equipment.
- 10. Site cleanup and removal of temporary erosion/sedimentation BMP controls. (0.06 Acres)

Maximum total construction time is not expected to exceed 3 months.



Attachment D: Temporary Best Management Practices and Measures

- 1. There is no storm water that originates up gradient from the site and flow across the site through an onsite BMP.
- 2. Temporary BMPs will be installed prior to soil disturbing construction activity. Silt fencing will be placed along the down-gradient sides of the property and limits of construction to prevent silt from escaping the construction area during UST construction.
- 3. A gravel construction entrance exists on site to reduce vehicle "tracking" onto adjoining streets. A concrete washout pit may be used to collect all excess concrete during construction, if needed.
- 4. Temporary BMPs for this project will protect surface water or groundwater from turbid water, phosphorus, sediment, oil and other contaminants, which may mobilize in stormwater flows by slowing the flow of runoff to allow sediment and suspended solids to settle out of the runoff.
- 5. Practices may also be implemented on site for interim and permanent stabilization. Stabilization practices may include but are not limited to establishment of temporary vegetation; establishment of permanent vegetation; mulching; geotextiles; sod stabilization; vegetative buffer strips; protection of existing trees and vegetation; and other similar measures.
- 6. There are no sensitive features or surface streams within the boundaries of the project that would require temporary BMPs. The temporary onsite BMPs will be used to treat stormwater runoff before it leaves the project and prevent pollutants from entering into surface streams or any sensitive features down gradient of the site.



Attachment E: Request to Temporarily Seal a Feature (NOT APPLICABLE)



Attachment F: Structural Practices

Structural BMPs will be used to limit runoff discharge of pollutants from exposed areas of the site. BMPs will be installed prior to soil disturbing construction activity. Silt fencing will be placed along the down-gradient sides of the property to prevent silt from escaping the construction area. A temporary construction entrance will be placed at the site entry/exit point to reduce tracking onto adjoining streets. A construction staging area will be used onsite to perform all vehicle maintenance and for equipment and material storage. A concrete truck washout pit will be placed on site to provide containment and easier cleanup of waste from concrete operations. The location of all structural temporary BMPs are shown within the Site Plans.

Description of Temporary BMPs

Construction Entrance/Exit:

The purpose of a gravel construction entrance is to provide a stable entrance/exit condition from the construction site and keep mud and sediment off public roads. A stabilized construction entrance is a stabilized pad of crushed stone located at any point traffic will be entering or leaving the construction site from a public right-of-way. This practice should be used at all point of construction ingress and egress. Excessive amounts of mud can also present a safety hazard to roadway users. To minimize the amount of sediment loss to nearby roads, access to the construction site should be limited to as few points as possible and vegetation around the perimeter should be protected where access is not necessary. A rock stabilized construction entrance exists and will be used at all designated access points.

Silt Fence:

The purpose of a silt fence is to intercept and detain water-borne sediment from unprotected areas of a limited extent. Silt fence is used during the period of construction near the perimeter of a disturbed area to intercept sediment while allowing water to percolate through. This fence should remain in place until the disturbed area is permanently stabilized. Silt fence should not be used where there is a concentration of water in a channel or drainage way. If concentrated flow occurs after installation, corrective action must be taken such as placing a rock berm in the areas of concentrated flow.

Silt fencing within the site may be temporarily moved during the day to allow construction activity provided it is replaced and properly anchored to the ground at the end of the day. Silt fences on the perimeter of the site or around drainage ways should not be moved at any time.

Triangular Sediment Filter Dikes

Triangular sediment filter dikes (18"x18"x18" filter material with 6" square folded wire mesh frame) will be installed downgradient of the AST construction area with filter cloth placed over any existing stormwater



collection drains. The dike and filter cloth will be held in place with cloth sandbags. The facility existing topography will not change as the AST will be placed on existing crushed rock.

Concrete Washout Area (if applicable)

The purpose of concrete washout areas is to prevent or reduce the discharge of pollutants to stormwater from concrete waste by conducting washout offsite, performing onsite washout in a designated area, and training employees and subcontractors.

The following steps will help reduce stormwater pollution from concrete wastes:

- Incorporate requirements for concrete waste management into material supplier and subcontractor agreements.
- Avoid mixing excess amounts of fresh concrete.
- Perform washout of concrete trucks in designated areas only.
- Do not wash out concrete trucks into storm drains, open ditches, streets, or streams.
- Do not allow excess concrete to be dumped onsite, except in designated areas.
- For onsite washout:
- Locate washout area at least 50 feet from sensitive features, storm drains, open ditches, or water bodies. Do not allow runoff from this area by constructing a temporary pit or bermed area large enough for liquid and solid waste.
- Wash out wastes into the temporary pit where the concrete can set, be broken up, and then disposed properly.



> Attachment G: Drainage Area Map



$\frac{1}{20' 40'}$ $\frac{1}{30'}$	NICHOLAS R. SANDLIN 124404 Solonal Engine
	EROSION CONTROL LEGEND PROPOSED PROPERTY/ PROJECT BOUNDARY LINE EXISTING R.O.W./PROPERTY LINE PROPOSED CURB & GUTTER IOC LOC SF SF SF SF SF SF
	- T - T - T TREE PROTECTION FENCE STAGING & TEMPORARY SPOILS AREA STABILIZED CONSTRUCTION ENTRANCE CONCRETE WASHOUT
	PROPOSED UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK TEMPORARY ROCK BERM AREA INLET PROTECTION CURB INLET PROTECTION
	EXISTING CONTOURS EXISTING CONTOURS PROPOSED CONTOURS PROPOSED CONTOURS PROPOSED CONTOURS EXISTING TREE (TO REMAIN) NOTE: ADDITIONAL EROSION CONTROL MEASURES MAY BE REQUIRED BY INSPECTOR AT TIME OF CONSTRUCTION.
	 EROSION CONTROL NOTES: 1. LIMITS OF CONSTRUCTION OF UST INSTALLATION: 2,795 SF (< 3,000 SF) 2. NO HERITAGE OR PROTECTED TREES SHALL BE AFFECTED BY THE UST AND HMI INSTALLATION. 3. ALL STAGING & STORAGE SHALL OCCUR WITHIN THE BOUNDARIES OF THE PROPERTY AND LIMITS OF CONSTRUCTION. 4. INSTALL EROSION CONTROLS PER PLAN. WITH THE APPROVAL OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL INSPECTOR, ADJUST AS NEEDED DURING CONSTRUCTION. 5. CONTRACTOR SHALL REMOVE ALL SILT AND DEBRIS FROM ALL EXISTING OR NEWLY PAVED SURFACES AT THE END OF CONSTRUCTION. 6. TEMPORARY STAGING & STORAGE AREA/TEMPORARY SPOILS AREA IS TO BE USED DURING NORMAL WORK HOURS (7 A.M. TO 7 P.M.). ONCE CONSTRUCTION IS COMPLETE, CONTRACTOR SHALL REMOVE ALL SILT AND DEBRIS FROM AREA AND RESTORE TO ORIGINAL CONDITION OR BETTER. 7. ALL INLETS SHALL HAVE INLET PROTECTION IN PLACE UNTIL THE COMPLETION OF GRADING AND REVEGETATION. 8. IN AREAS WHERE SILT FENCE IS TO BE INSTALLED CROSSING CONTOURS, J-HOOKS SHALL BE ADDED TO THE SILT FENCE EVERY 100 FEET.
	SUITABLE MATTING (TYPE I) WILL BE UTILIZED IN CONJUNCTION WITH REVEGETATIVE EFFORTS ONSITE. CHANNEL STABILIZATION WILL USE TYPE II. WARNING !!!! CONTRACTOR TO FIELD VERIFY ALL EXIST. UTILITIES VERTICALLY AND HORIZONTALLY PRIOR TO CONSTRUCTION. THE CONTRACTOR IS TO CONTACT ENGINEER IF ANY EXISTING UTILITY INFORMATION DIFFERS FROM DATA SHOWN IN THE PLANS. CALL 811 BEFORE YOU DIG.
	THESE PLANS COPYRIGHTED BY SANDLIN SERVICES, LLC
	TBPELS FIRM #21356 9111 JOLLYVILLE RD. STE 212 AUSTIN, TX 78759 EROSION CONTROL PLAN
REVISION DESCRIPTION	PROJECT CASE: XXXXXXX LAKE AUSTIN MARINA SITE PLAN EXEMPTION & MARINA PLAN SIGNATURE DATE SHEET 5

9

	Drainage			2-year			25-year		
Drainage Area	Area	T _c*	С	 **	Q	С	* *	Q	С
	(Ac)	(min)		(in/hr)	(cfs)		(in/hr)	(cfs)	
HMI DA	0.02	5.00	0.95	8.50	0.18	0.95	11.79	0.24	0.9
*Most conservative T	c value of 5.0) minutes a	ind impervic	ous cover va	alue of 100%	% assumed	for each dr	ainage area	l
**City of Austin Atlas	14 IDF curv	e coefficien	its used to	calculate in	tensity valu	ies			

Storm Drain Analysis - 12" HDPE					
Q ₂₅ =	0.24	cfs			
Q ₁₀₀ =	0.32	cfs			
Pipe Diameter =	1.0	ft			
Mannings "n"	0.012	-			
Length =	17.0	ft			
FL _{IN} =	498.1	-			
FL _{OUT} =	497.9	-			
Slope =	0.010	ft/ft			
Q _{CAPACITY} =	3.9	cfs			
Q _{CAPACITY} = (0.3117)*(1.49/n)*(D^(8/3))*(S^.5)					

COA based Grate Inlet Calculations - Inlet				
Grate Inlet Equation - weir				
Q=Cw*P*d^1.5*Cf				
Cw	3			
Size of Inlet (length)	47	ft		
Size of Inlet (width)	0.8	ft		
Ag= Area of Inlet	39.2	ft2		
d= avg. depth across grate	0.1	ft		
Cf= Clogging factor	0.5			
Q25 from Drainage Calcs	0.24	cfs		
Q100 from Drainage Calcs	0.32	cfs		
Inlet Capacity	4.54	cfs		





Attachment H: Temporary Sediment Pond(s) Plans and Calculations (NOT APPLICABLE)



Attachment I: Inspection and Maintenance for BMPs

Inspection and Maintenance Guidelines for Construction BMPs

Silt Fence – Section 1.4.3

(1) Inspect all fencing weekly, and after any rainfall.

(2) Remove sediment when buildup reaches 6 inches.

(3) Replace any torn fabric or install a second line of fencing parallel to the torn section.

(4) Replace or repair any sections crushed or collapsed in the course of construction activity. If a section of fence is obstructing vehicular access, consider relocating it to a spot where it will provide equal protection, but will not obstruct vehicles. A triangular filter dike may be preferable to a silt fence at common vehicle access points.

(5) When construction is complete, the sediment should be disposed of in a manner that will not cause additional siltation and the prior location of the silt fence should be revegetated. The fence itself should be disposed of in an approved landfill.

Triangular Sediment Filter Dikes- Section 1.4.4

(1) Inspection should be made weekly or after each rainfall event and repair or replacement should be made promptly as needed by the contractor.

(2) Inspect and realign dikes as needed to prevent gaps between sections.

(3) Accumulated silt should be removed after each rainfall, and disposed of in a manner which will not cause additional siltation.

(4) After the site is completely stabilized, the dikes and any remaining silt should be removed. Silt should be disposed of in a manner that will not contribute to additional siltation.

Rock Berms - Section 1.4.5

(1) Inspection should be made weekly and after each rainfall by the responsible party. For installations in streambeds, additional daily inspections should be made.

(2) Remove sediment and other debris when buildup reaches 6 inches and dispose of the accumulated silt in an approved manner that will not cause any additional siltation.

(3) Repair any loose wire sheathing.

(4) The berm should be reshaped as needed during inspection.

(5) The berm should be replaced when the structure ceases to function as intended due to silt accumulation among the rocks, washout, construction traffic damage, etc.

(6) The rock berm should be left in place until all upstream areas are stabilized and accumulated silt removed.



Temporary Construction Entrance/Exit - Section 1.4.2

(1) The entrance should be maintained in a condition which will prevent tracking or flowing of sediment onto public rights-of-way. This may require periodic top dressing with additional stone as conditions demand and repair and/or cleanout of any measures used to trap sediment.

(2) All sediment spilled, dropped, washed or tracked onto public rights-of-way should be removed immediately by contractor.

(3) When necessary, wheels should be cleaned to remove sediment prior to entrance onto public right-ofway.

(4) When washing is required, it should be done on an area stabilized with crushed stone that drains into an approved sediment trap or sediment basin.

(5) All sediment should be prevented from entering any storm drain, ditch or water course by using approved methods.

Concrete Washout Area

The purpose of concrete washout areas is to prevent or reduce the discharge of pollutants to stormwater from concrete waste by conducting washout offsite, performing onsite washout in a designated area, and training employees and subcontractors.

The following steps will help reduce stormwater pollution from concrete wastes:

- Incorporate requirements for concrete waste management into material supplier and subcontractor agreements.
- Avoid mixing excess amounts of fresh concrete.
- Perform washout of concrete trucks in designated areas only.
- Do not wash out concrete trucks into storm drains, open ditches, streets, or streams.
- Do not allow excess concrete to be dumped onsite, except in designated areas.
- For onsite washout:
- Locate washout area at least 50 feet from sensitive features, storm drains, open ditches, or water bodies. Do not allow runoff from this area by constructing a temporary pit or bermed area large enough for liquid and solid waste.
- Wash out wastes into the temporary pit where the concrete can set, be broken up, and then disposed properly.

Personnel Responsible for Inspections

The agent that performs the inspections should be knowledgeable of this general permit, familiar with the construction site, and knowledgeable of the SWPPP for the site. Documentation of the inspector's qualifications is to be included in the attached Inspector Qualifications Log.

Inspection Schedule

The primary operator is required to choose one of the two inspections listed below.

Option 1: Once every seven calendar days. If this alternative schedule is developed, then the inspection must occur regardless of whether or not there has been a rainfall event since the previous inspection.



Option 2: Once every 14 calendar days and within 24 hours of the end of a storm event of two inches or greater.

The inspections may occur on either schedule provided that documentation reflects the current schedule and that any changes to the schedule are conducted in accordance with the following provisions: the schedule may be changed a maximum of one time each month, the schedule change must be implemented at the beginning of a calendar month, and the reason for the schedule change must be documented (e.g., end of "dry" season and beginning of "wet" season).

If option 2 is the chosen frequency of inspections a rain gauge must be properly maintained on site or the storm event information from a weather station that is representative of the site location. For any day of rainfall during normal business hours that measures 0.25 inches or greater, proper documentation of the total rainfall measured for that day must be recorded.

Personnel provided by the permittee must inspect:

- disturbed areas of the construction site that have not been finally stabilized,
- areas used for storage of materials that are exposed to precipitation,
- structural controls (for evidence of, or the potential for, pollutants entering the drainage system),
- sediment and erosion control measures identified in the SWP3 (to ensure they are operating correctly), and
- locations where vehicles enter or exit the site (for evidence of off-site sediment tracking).

Reductions in Inspection Frequency

Where sites have been finally or temporarily stabilized or where runoff is unlikely due to winter conditions (e.g., site is covered with snow, ice, or frozen ground exists), inspections must be conducted at least once every month. In arid, semi-arid, or drought-stricken areas, inspections must be conducted at least once every month and within 24 hours after the end of a storm event of 0.5 inches or greater. A record of the total rainfall measured, as well as the approximate beginning and ending dates of winter or drought conditions resulting in monthly frequency of inspections in the attached Rain Gauge Log.

In the event of flooding or other uncontrollable situations which prohibit access to the inspection sites, inspections must be conducted as soon as access is practicable.

Inspection Report Forms

Use the Inspection Report Forms given as a checklist to ensure that all required areas of the construction site are addressed. There is space to document the inspector's name as well as when the inspections regularly take place. The tables will document that the required area was inspected. (If there were any areas of concern, briefly describe them in this space with a more detailed description in the narrative section. Use the last table to document any discharges found during the inspections).

Describe how effective the installed BMPs are performing. Describe any BMP failures that were noted during the investigation and describe any maintenance required due to the failure. If new BMPs are needed as the construction site changes, the inspector can use the space at the bottom of the section to list BMPs to be implemented before the next inspection.

LAKE AUSTIN MARINA UNGERGROUND STORAGE TANK FACILITY PLAN



Describe the inspector's qualifications, how the inspection was conducted, and describe any areas of noncompliance in detail. If an inspection report does not identify any incidents of non- compliance, then it must contain a certifying signature stating that the facility or site is in compliance. The report must be signed by a person and in a manner required by 30 TAC 305.128. There is space at the end of the form to allow for this certifying signature.

Whenever an inspection shows that BMP modifications are needed to better control pollutants in runoff, the changes must be completed within seven calendar days following the inspection. If existing BMPs are modified or if additional BMPs are needed, you must describe your implementation schedule, and wherever possible, make the required BMP changes before the next storm event.

The Inspection Report Form functions as the required report and must be signed in accordance with TCEQ rules at 30 TAC 305.128.



Corrective Action

Personnel Responsible for Corrective Actions

Both Primary and Secondary Operators are responsible for maintaining all necessary Corrective Actions. If an individual is specifically identified as the responsible party for modifying the contact information for that individual should be documented in the attached Inspector Qualifications Log.

Corrective Action Forms

The Temporary BMPs must be modified based on the results of inspections, as necessary, to better control pollutants in runoff. Revisions must be completed within seven (7) calendar days following the inspection. If existing BMPs are modified or if additional BMPs are necessary, an implementation schedule must be described in the attached forms and wherever possible those changes implemented before the next storm event. If implementation before the next anticipated storm event is impracticable, these changes must be implemented as soon as practicable. Actions taken as a result of inspections must be properly documented by completing the corrective action forms given.



Inspector Qualifications Log*

Inspector Name:
Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
Training Course
Supervised Experience
□ Other
Inspector Name:
Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
Training Course
Supervised Experience
□ Other
Inspector Name:
Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
Training Course
Supervised Experience
□ Other
Inspector Name:Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
Training Course
Supervised Experience
□ Other
Inspector Name:
Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
□ Training Course
Supervised Experience
Other
Inspector Name:
Qualifications (Check as appropriate and provide description):
Training Course
Supervised Experience

*The agent that performs the inspections should be knowledgeable of this general permit, familiar with the construction site, and knowledgeable of the SWPPP for the site. The contractor is to provide an inspector with a CPESC, CESSWI, or CISEC certification.



Amendment Log

No.	Description of the Amendment	Date of Amendment	Amendment Prepared by [Name(s) and Title]
		Amendment	

Construction Activity Sequence Log*

Name of Operator	Projected Dates Month/Year	Activity Disturbing Soil clearing, excavation, etc.	Location on-site where activity will be conducted	Acreage being disturbed

*Construction activity sequences for linear projects may be conducted on a rolling basis. As a result, construction activities may be at different stages at different locations in the project area. The Contractor is required to complete and update the schedule and adjust as necessary.

Stormwater Control Installation and Removal Log

Stormwater Control	Location On-Site	Installation Date	Removal Date

Stabilization Activities Log*

Description of Activity	Description of Stabilization Measure and Location	Date Activity Ceased (Indicate Temporary or Permanent)	Date When Stabilization Measures Initiated
	Description of Activity		Description of Activity Measure and Leastion (Indicate Temporary

*Stabilization and erosion control practices may include, but are not limited to, establishing temporary or permanent vegetation, mulching, geotextiles, sod stabilization, vegetative buffer strips, and protecting existing trees and vegetation. List practices used where they are located, when they will be implemented, and whether they are temporary (interim) or permanent.

Inspection Frequency Log

Date	Frequency



Rain Gauge Log

Date	Location of Rain Gauge	Gauge Reading	

General Information							
Name of Project	Tracking Number	Inspection Date					
Inspector Name, Title & Contact							
Information							
Present Phase of Construction							
Inspection Location (if multiple							
inspections are required, specify location							
where this inspection is being conducted)							
Inspection Frequency							
Standard Frequency: UWeek	kly \Box Every 14 days and within 24 hours of a 0.25" rain						
Increased Frequency: □ Ever	y 7 days and within 24 hours of a 0.25" rain						
Reduced Frequency:							
□ Once per month (for s	stabilized areas)						
I V	within 24 hours of a 0.25" rain (for arid, semi-arid, or drought-strick	ken areas during seasonally dry periods or during					
drought)		tion arous during sousonally ally periods of during					
	frozen conditions where earth-disturbing activities are being conduc	cted)					
Was this inspection triggered by a 0.25"							
If yes, how did you determine whether a							
□ Rain gauge on site □Weathe	er station representative of site. Specify weather station source.						
Total rainfall amount that triggered the inspection (in inches):							
Unsafe Conditions for Inspection							
Did you determine that any portion of your site was unsafe for inspection? \Box Yes \Box No							
If "yes," complete the following:							
• Describe the conditions that prevented you from conducting the inspection in this location:							
• Location(s) where conditions were found:							



Condition and Effectiveness of Erosion and Sediment (E&S) Controls							
Type / Location of E&S Control	Repairs or Other Maintenance Needed?	Corrective Action Required?	Date on Which Maintenance of Corrective Action First Identified?	Notes			
1.	□ Yes □ No	□ Yes □ No					
2.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
3.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
4.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
5.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
6.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
7.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
8.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					
9.	□ Yes □ No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No					


Condition and Effectiveness of Pollution Prevention (P2) Practices					
Type / Location of P ₂ Practices	Repairs or Other Maintenance Needed?	Corrective Action Required?	Identification Date	Notes	
1.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No			
2.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	🗆 Yes 🗆 No			
3.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	🗆 Yes 🗆 No			
4.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	□ Yes □ No			
5.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	🗆 Yes 🗆 No			
6.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No			
7.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No			
8.	🗆 Yes 🛛 No	🗆 Yes 🛛 No			
9.	🗆 Yes 🗆 No	□ Yes □ No			

Stabilization of Exposed Soil				
Stabilization AreaStabilization MethodHave you Initiated Stabilization?Notes				



1.			
1.	\Box YES \Box NO		
	If yes, provide date:		
2.	\Box YES \Box NO		
	If yes, provide date:		
3.	\Box YES \Box NO		
	If yes, provide date:		
4.	□ YES □ NO		
	If yes, provide date:		
	Description of Discharges		
If "YES," provide the fol	arge or other discharge occurring from any part of your site at the time of the inspection? \Box YES \Box NO lowing information for each point of discharge:		
Discharge Locations	Observations		
1.	Describe the discharge:		
	At points of discharge and the channels and banks of surface waters in the immediate vicinity, are there any visible signs of erosion and /		
	or sediment accumulation that can be attributed to your discharge? \Box YES. \Box NO		
	If yes, describe what you see, specify the location(s) where these conditions were found, and indicate whether modification, maintenance,		
	or corrective action is needed to resolve the issue:		
2.	Describe the discharge:		
	At points of discharge and the channels and banks of surface waters in the immediate vicinity, are there any visible signs of erosion and /		
	or sediment accumulation that can be attributed to your discharge? \Box YES. \Box NO		
	If yes, describe what you see, specify the location(s) where these conditions were found, and indicate whether modification, maintenance,		
	or corrective action is needed to resolve the issue:		
3.	Describe the discharge:		
	At points of discharge and the channels and banks of surface waters in the immediate vicinity, are there any visible signs of erosion and /		
	or sediment accumulation that can be attributed to your discharge? \Box YES. \Box NO		
	If yes, describe what you see, specify the location(s) where these conditions were found, and indicate whether modification, maintenance, or corrective action is needed to resolve the issue:		

Contractor or Subcontractor Certification and Signature



"I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the information, submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am, aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations."

Signature of Contractor or Subcontractor: _____ Date:

Printed Name and Affiliation:

Certification and Signature by Permittee

"I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the information, submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am, aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations."

Signature of Permittee or "Duly Authorized Representative": _____

Date:

Printed Name and Affiliation:



	Section A	Initial Report		
(Complete this section within t			at this sound as	ormative action)
(Complete this section within 24 hours of discovering the condition that triggered corrective action.) Name of Project: Tracking Number: Today's Date				
Traine of Flojeet.		Tracking	vumber.	Today's Date
Date Problem First Discovered:		Time Prol	blem First Discov	ered:
Name of Individual Completing this Form:		Contact In	nformation:	
What site conditions triggered the requirement to conduct corrective	action:			
A required stormwater control was never installed, was installed in	ncorrectly, or not in acco	ordance with the require	ements in Part 2 a	nd/or Part 3
□ The stormwater controls that have been installed and maintained a	are not effective enough	n for the discharge to m	eet applicable wat	ter quality standards
A prohibited discharge has occurred or is occurring	U	U		
Provide a description of the problem:				
Deadline for completing corrective action (Enter date that is either: (1		dar days after the date y	ou discovered the	e problem, or (2) if it is infeasible to complete work
within the first 7 days, enter the date that is as soon as practicable foll	owing the / in day):			
If your estimated date of completion falls after the 7-day deadline, exp	olain (1) why you believ	e it is infeasible to com	olete work within	7 days and (2) why the date you have established
for making the new or modified stormwater control operational is the			piece work within	r days, and (2) will the date you have established
0	I			
		- Corrective Action		
(Complete this section no la	ater than 7 calendar d	lays after discovering	the condition th	hat triggered corrective action.)
Section B.1 – Why the Problem Occurred		-		
Cause(s) of Problem (Add an additional sheet if necessary)		How This Was Deter	mined and the Da	ate You Determined the Cause
1.		1.		
•				
2.		2.		
	1			
Section B.2 – Stormwater Control Modifications to be Imp List of Stormwater control Modification(s) Needed to Correct			NT 4	
Problem (Add an additional sheet if necessary)	Completion Date	SWPPP Update Necessary?	Notes	
1.		\square Yes \square No		
		Date:		
2.				
<i></i> .		\Box Yes \Box No Date:		
		Date.		





Section A – Initial Report (Complete this section within 24 hours of discovering the condition that triggered corrective action.)					
Name of Project:		Tracking Number: Today's Date			
Date Problem First Discovered:		Time Prot	lem First Discove	ered:	
Name of Individual Completing this Form:		Contact Ir	nformation:		
What site conditions triggered the requirement to conduct corrective ac	ction:				
A required stormwater control was never installed, was installed inco	orrectly, or not in acco	rdance with the require	ments in Part 2 an	d/or Part 3	
The stormwater controls that have been installed and maintained are	not effective enough	for the discharge to me	et applicable wate	r quality standards	
A prohibited discharge has occurred or is occurring	_	_			
Provide a description of the problem: Deadline for completing corrective action (Enter date that is either: (1) within the first 7 days, enter the date that is as soon as practicable follow If your estimated date of completion falls after the 7-day deadline, expla for making the new or modified stormwater control operational is the s	wing the 7 th day): ain (1) why you believe coonest practicable tim	e it is infeasible to comp neframe:	lete work within 7		
		- Corrective Action			
	er than 7 calendar d	ays after discovering	the condition th	at triggered corrective action.)	
Section B.1 – Why the Problem Occurred					
Cause(s) of Problem (Add an additional sheet if necessary)			mined and the Dat	te You Determined the Cause	
1.		1.			
2. 2.					
Section B.2 – Stormwater Control Modifications to be Impl	emented to Correc	ct the Problem			
List of Stormwater control Modification(s) Needed to Correct	Completion Date	SWPPP Update	Notes		
Problem (Add an additional sheet if necessary)		Necessary?			
1.		☐ Yes ☐ No Date:			
2.		☐ Yes □ No Date:			

Contractor or Subcontractor Certification and Signature



"I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the information, submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am, aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations."

Signature of	f Contractor	or Subcontractor:	
orginature of	Commeter	or cascontractor.	_

__ Date:

Printed Name and Affiliation:

Certification and Signature by Permittee

"I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gathered and evaluated the information, submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am, aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing violations."

Signature of Permittee or	
"Duly Authorized Representative":	Date:

Printed Name and Affiliation:



Temporary Stormwater Section TCEQ-0602)

Attachment J: Schedule of Interim and Permanent Soil Stabilization Practices

Interim Vegetative Stabilization

Interim soil stabilization will not be required.

Permanent Vegetative Stabilization

Construction practices shall disturb the minimal amount of existing ground cover as required for land clearing, grading, and construction activity for the shortest amount of time possible to minimize the potential of erosion and sedimentation from the site. Existing vegetation shall be maintained and left in place until it is necessary to disturb for construction activity. For this project, the following stabilization practices will be implemented:

- 1. Hydraulic Mulch and Seeding: Disturbed areas subject to erosion shall be stabilized with hydraulic mulch and/or seeded and watered to provide interim stabilization.
- 2. Sodding and Wood Mulch: As per the project landscaping plan, sodding and wood mulch will be applied to landscaped areas to provide permanent stabilization prior to project completion.

Records of the following shall be maintained:

- 1. The dates when major grading activities occur,
- 2. The dates when construction activities temporarily or permanently cease on a portion of the site, and
- 3. The dates when stabilization measures are initiated.

Stabilization measures must be initiated as soon as practical in portions of the site where construction activities have temporarily or permanently ceased, and except as provided in the following, must be initiated no more than fourteen (14) days after the construction activity in that portion of the site has temporarily or permanently ceased:



Where the initiation of stabilization measures by the 14th day after construction activity temporarily or permanently ceased is precluded by snow cover or frozen ground conditions, stabilization measures must be initiated as soon as practical.

Where construction activity on a portion of the site is temporarily ceased and earth disturbing activities will be resumed within twenty-one (21) days, temporary stabilization measures do not have to be initiated on that portion of the site.

In arid areas (areas with an average rainfall of 0-10 inches), semiarid areas (areas with an average annual rainfall of 10 to 20 inches), and areas experiencing droughts where the initiation of stabilization measures by the 14th day after construction activity has temporarily or permanently ceased is precluded by seasonably arid conditions, stabilization measures must be initiated as soon as practical.



Agent Authorization Form (TCEQ-0599)

Agent Authorization Form For Required Signature Edwards Aquifer Protection Program Relating to 30 TAC Chapter 213 Effective June 1, 1999

	Scott Dabney	
	Print Name	
	Managing Partner, Title - Owner/President/Other	,
	Title - Owner/President/Other	
of	Lake Austin Marina I LP Corporation/Partnership/Entity Name	
have authorized	Nick Sandlin, P. E. Print Name of Agent/Engineer	
of	Sandlin Services, LLC Print Name of Firm	

to represent and act on the behalf of the above named Corporation, Partnership, or Entity for the purpose of preparing and submitting this plan application to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) for the review and approval consideration of regulated activities.

I also understand that:

- 1. The applicant is responsible for compliance with 30 Texas Administrative Code Chapter 213 and any condition of the TCEQ's approval letter. The TCEQ is authorized to assess administrative penalties of up to \$10,000 per day per violation.
- 2. For those submitting an application who are not the property owner, but who have the right to control and possess the property, additional authorization is required from the owner.
- 3. Application fees are due and payable at the time the application is submitted. The application fee must be sent to the TCEQ cashier or to the appropriate regional office. The application will not be considered until the correct fee is received by the commission.
- 4. A notarized copy of the Agent Authorization Form must be provided for the person preparing the application, and this form must accompany the completed application.
- 5. No person shall commence any regulated activity on the Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone, Contributing Zone or Transition Zone until the appropriate application for the activity has been filed with and approved by the Executive Director.

SIGNATURE PAGE:

Lake Austin marina I.L. 24: Luke Austin merina, LLC RG: Applicants Signature Scott Odency Mineses 8-16-24 Date

THE STATE OF 1/ \$ County of Dullas §

BEFORE ME, the undersigned authority, on this day personally appeared <u>Scott</u> <u>Output</u> hown to me to be the person whose name is subscribed to the foregoing instrument, and acknowledged to me that (s)he executed same for the purpose and consideration therein expressed.

GIVEN under my hand and seal of office on this 16 th day of August, 2024



NOTARY PUBLIC

Brian Lee Tr. Typed or Printed Name of Notary

MY COMMISSION EXPIRES: 3-26-2026



Application Fee Form (TCEQ-0574)

Application Fee Form

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality				
Name of Proposed Regulated Entity: Lake Austin Marina				
Regulated Entity Location: 2215 Westlake Dr., Austin, TX 78746				
Name of Customer: <u>Lake Austin Marina I LP</u>				
Contact Person: <u>Scott Dabney</u>	Contact Person: <u>Scott Dabney</u> Phone: <u>512-306-9100</u>			
Customer Reference Number (if iss	ued):CN <u>600778542</u>			
Regulated Entity Reference Number	r (if issued):RN <u>101489</u>	<u>656</u>		
Austin Regional Office (3373)				
Hays	🖂 Travis	Wil	liamson	
San Antonio Regional Office (3362)			
Bexar	Medina	Uva	lde	
	Kinney			
Application fees must be paid by ch		money order navable	e to the Texas	
Commission on Environmental Qua				
form must be submitted with your	•	•	•	
-				
Austin Regional Office		n Antonio Regional Of		
		vernight Delivery to: T(LEQ - Casiliei	
Revenues Section		100 Park 35 Circle		
Mail Code 214		illding A, 3rd Floor		
P.O. Box 13088		Istin, TX 78753		
Austin, TX 78711-3088	-	12)239-0357		
Site Location (Check All That Apply	y):			
Recharge Zone	Contributing Zone	🗌 Transiti	ion Zone	
Type of Pla	n	Size	Fee Due	
Water Pollution Abatement Plan,	Contributing Zone			
Plan: One Single Family Residentia	l Dwelling	Acres	\$	
Water Pollution Abatement Plan,	Contributing Zone			
Plan: Multiple Single Family Reside	ential and Parks	Acres	\$	
Water Pollution Abatement Plan,	Contributing Zone			
Plan: Non-residential		Acres	\$	
Sewage Collection System		L.F.	\$	
Lift Stations without sewer lines		Acres	\$	
Underground or Aboveground Sto	rage Tank Facility	1 Tanks	\$ 650	
Piping System(s)(only)		Each	\$	
Exception		Each	\$	
Extension of Time		Each	\$	
	Signat	Each Sure: Nick Bo	li	

Application Fee Schedule

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

Edwards Aquifer Protection Program 30 TAC Chapter 213 (effective 05/01/2008)

Water Pollution Abatement Plans and Modifications

Contributing Zone Plans and Modifications

Project	Project Area in Acres	Fee
One Single Family Residential Dwelling	< 5	\$650
Multiple Single Family Residential and Parks	< 5	\$1,500
	5 < 10	\$3,000
	10 < 40	\$4,000
	40 < 100	\$6,500
	100 < 500	\$8,000
	≥ 500	\$10,000
Non-residential (Commercial, industrial,	< 1	\$3,000
institutional, multi-family residential, schools, and	1 < 5	\$4,000
other sites where regulated activities will occur)	5 < 10	\$5,000
	10 < 40	\$6,500
	40 < 100	\$8,000
	≥ 100	\$10,000

Organized Sewage Collection Systems and Modifications

Project	Cost per Linear Foot	Minimum Fee- Maximum Fee
Sewage Collection Systems	\$0.50	\$650 - \$6,500

Underground and Aboveground Storage Tank System Facility Plans and Modifications

Project	Cost per Tank or Piping System	Minimum Fee- Maximum Fee
Underground and Aboveground Storage Tank Facility	\$650	\$650 - \$6,500

Exception Requests

Project	Fee
Exception Request	\$500

Extension of Time Requests

Project	Fee
Extension of Time Request	\$150



Check Payable to the "Texas Commission on Environmental Quality"



Core Data Form (TCEQ-10400)



TCEQ Core Data Form

For detailed instructions on completing this form, please read the Core Data Form Instructions or call 512-239-5175.

SECTION I: General Information

1. Reason for Submission (If other is checked please describe in space provided.)							
New Permit, Registration or Authorization (Core Data Form should be submitted with the program application.)							
Renewal (Core Data Form should be submitted with the renewal form) Other							
2. Customer Reference Number (<i>if issued</i>) Follow this link to search for Chief Discussion							
CN 600778542 for CN or RN numbers in Central Registry** RN 101489656							

SECTION II: Customer Information

4. General Cu	General Customer Information 5. Effective Date for Customer Information Updates (mm/dd/yyyy) 8/30/202							8/30/2024				
New Customer Update to Customer Information Change in Regulated Entity Ownership Change in Legal Name (Verifiable with the Texas Secretary of State or Texas Comptroller of Public Accounts)												
The Custome	r Name su	bmitted here may	be updated a	utomaticall	y base	d on	what is cu	urrent	and active	with th	e Texas Secr	etary of State
(SOS) or Texa	s Comptro	oller of Public Accou	ints (CPA).									
6. Customer I	.egal Nam	e (If an individual, pri	nt last name fir	st: eg: Doe, Jo	ohn)			<u>lf new</u>	r Customer, (enter pre	evious Custome	er below:
Lake Austin Ma	rina I LP											
7. TX SOS/CP	A Filing Nu	umber	8. TX State	Tax ID (11 di	gits)			9. Fe	deral Tax II	D	10. DUNS N	lumber (if
9679910			32036335092	2				(9 dig	its)		applicable)	
11. Type of Customer: Corporation					Individ	ndividual Partnership: 🗌 General 🔀			eral 🔀 Limited			
Government:	City 🗌 C	County 🗌 Federal 🗌	Local 🗌 State	Other			Sole Pr	e Proprietorship 🗌 Other:				
12. Number o	of Employe	ees						13. Independently Owned and Operated?				
⊠ 0-20 □ 2	21-100] 101-250 🗌 251-	500 🗌 501	and higher			🖂 Yes 🗌 No					
14. Customer	Role (Prop	oosed or Actual) – <i>as i</i>	t relates to the	Regulated En	tity liste	ed on	this form. I	Please c	heck one of	the follo	wing	
Owner	I Licensee	Operator Responsible Pa		vner & Operat VCP/BSA Appl					Other:			
15. Mailing	1301 S Ca	pital of Texas Highway	ý									
STE C110 Address:												
	City	West Lake Hills		State	ТΧ		ZIP	78746 ZIP + 4				
16. Country Mailing Information (if outside USA)				17. E-Mail Address (if applicable)								
18. Telephone Number 19. Extension or				n or Co	Code 20. Fax Number (if applicable)							

() -

tod Entity Info 1.

SECTION III:					-				
21. General Regulated En	tity Inform	ation (If 'New Regul	ated Entity" is selec	:ted, a new p	ermit applica	ation is als	so required.)		
New Regulated Entity	Update to	o Regulated Entity Na	ame 🛛 Update t	to Regulated	Entity Inform	nation			
The Regulated Entity Nar as Inc, LP, or LLC).	ne submitte	ed may be updated	d, in order to me	et TCEQ Coi	re Data Sta	ndards (I	removal of o	rganizatioı	al endings such
22. Regulated Entity Nam	ie (Enter nan	ne of the site where t	the regulated actior	ו is taking pla	ce.)				
Lake Austin Marina									
23. Street Address of the Regulated Entity:	2215 West	lake Drive							
<u>(No PO Boxes)</u>	City	Austin	State	TX	ZIP	78746		ZIP + 4	
24. County	Travis	_1		<u> </u>				I	
		If no Street	Address is provid	ded, fields 2	25-28 are re	equired.			
25. Description to									
Physical Location:									
26. Nearest City						State		Nea	rest ZIP Code
Latitude/Longitude are re used to supply coordinate	-				Data Stando	ards. (Ge	ocoding of th	he Physical	Address may be
27. Latitude (N) In Decima	al:			28. L	.ongitude (\	W) In Dee	cimal:		
Degrees	Minutes	Se	econds	Degre	es		Minutes		Seconds
29. Primary SIC Code	30	. Secondary SIC Co	de	31. Prima	ry NAICS Co	ode	32. Seco	ndary NAI	CS Code
(4 digits)	(4 0	digits)		(5 or 6 digi	ts)		(5 or 6 di	gits)	
4493				713930					
33. What is the Primary B	Business of	this entity? (Do n	not repeat the SIC of	r NAICS desci	ription.)				
Marina									
	2215 Wes	stlake Drive							
34. Mailing									
Address:	City	Austin	State	тх	ZIP	78746		ZIP + 4	
35. E-Mail Address:	inf	o@lakeaustinmarina	a.com						

36. Telephone Number	37. Extension or Code	38. Fax Number (if applicable)		
(512) 306-9100		() -		

39. TCEQ Programs and ID Numbers Check all Programs and write in the permits/registration numbers that will be affected by the updates submitted on this form. See the Core Data Form instructions for additional guidance.

Dam Safety	Districts	Edwards Aquifer	Emissions Inventory Air	Industrial Hazardous Waste
Municipal Solid Waste	New Source Review Air		Petroleum Storage Tank	D PWS
			69885 - PST Registration	
Sludge	Storm Water	🔲 Title V Air	Tires	Used Oil
Voluntary Cleanup	U Wastewater	Wastewater Agriculture	Water Rights	Other:

SECTION IV: Preparer Information

40. Name:	Name: Nicholas Sandlin, P.E.			41. Title:	Professional Engineer	
42. Telephone	Number	43. Ext./Code	44. Fax Number	45. E-Mail Address		
(806)679-7303 () -		nick@sandlir	nservices.com			

SECTION V: Authorized Signature

46. By my signature below, I certify, to the best of my knowledge, that the information provided in this form is true and complete, and that I have signature authority to submit this form on behalf of the entity specified in Section II, Field 6 and/or as required for the updates to the ID numbers identified in field 39.

Company:	Sandlin Services, LLC Job Title: Princip			ipal & Professional Engineer		
Name (In Print):	Nicholas Sandlin, P.E.	Phone:	(806) 679- 7303			
Signature:	Nick Soli			Date:	8/30/2024	